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FELIX L. TREVINC, FL-6256, pro se

SCI~Huntingden '

1100 pPike Street

Huntington, Pennsylvania 16654-1112
{Complainant)

BANTHONY BROWN, AY-7727, pro se

SCI-Hunt ingdon

1160 Pike Street

Huntingdon, Pennsylvania 16654-1112
{Complainant)

JAMES KAUTZ, AH-4561, pro se

ECI<Huntingdon

1100 Pike Streest ‘

Huntingdon, Pennsylvania 16654-1112
{Conmpiainant)

PRESTON B. PFEIFLY, AK~7871, pro se

SCI~Rockview

Box A ,

Bellefonte, Pennsylvania 16823-0820
(Complilainant)

JAMES C©. RUDOLPH, AK~9921, pro se

SCI~-Huntingdon

1100 Pike Street

Hantingdon, Pennsylvania 16654~1112
{(Complainant)

ROBERT CARL, AK-5493, pro se

SCi-Huntingdon :

1100 Pike Street ‘

Hur.tingdon, Pennsylvania 16654-1112
{complainant) ;

RICHARD GORDON, AK~4680, pro se

SCI~Hunt ingdon

11C0 Pike Street

Huntingdon, Pennsylvania 16654-1112
(Zomplainant)

JOEN ORT, AK-9479, pro se

SCI-Huntingdon

1160 Pike Street

Huntingdon, Pennsylvania 16654-1112

{Complainant}
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JAMES SMEAL, AP-8040, pro se

SCI~Huntingdon

1100 Pike Street ~

Huntingdon, Pennsylvania 16654-1112
{(Complainant)

TODD &. STEWART, Esquire
WILLIAM E. LEHMAN, Esguire
Hawke McKeon $niscak & Kennard LLP
100 North Tenth Street
Post Office Box 1778
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17105
{(Counsel for Verizon Select Services)

BRUCE KAZEE, Esquire

Verizon

600 Hidden Ridge

lrving, Texas 75038
{Counsel for Verizon}

ANDREA P. EDMONDS, Esquire
Kelley Drye & Warren LLP
Tysons Corner e
BUGO Towers Crescent Drive, Suite 1200
Vienng, Virginia 22182
{Tounsel for T-Netix)
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WITNESS INDEX

WITHESSES DIRECT CROSS REDIRECT RECRQSS
' Shayne Flood : , ,
{By Judge Cocheres) Y - Lo -
{By Mr. Stewart) = 18 - o
Feliz Lewis Trevine
{By Judge Cocheres) 24 P - ——
Anthony Brown ' ,
| {By Judge Cocheres) ; 21 -- - _—
(By Mr. Stewart) - 36 i -
{By Ms. Edmoncs) - 41 e e
James S. Cunningham ,
{By Judge Cocheres) 46 - —~ -
{(By Ms. Edmonds) - 49 —— -
James Kautz ; :
(By Judge Cocheres) 49 o N -
{BRy Mr. Stewart) R 51 I .
(By M3z, Edmonds) ‘ - 59 i ——
Lenise Breslin
Docket No. £-20042879
(By Mr. Lehman) 55 T e —
(By Mr. Flood) - 17,104 . -
" {By Mr. Brown) - 87 - -
cket L C=20042802 ‘ ; , 7
(By Mr. Lehman} 188 o 212 -
{By Mr, Pfeifly) - 202 - -
{By Mr. Rudolph) - 209 . -

{By Mr. Smeal) - 211 e -

John Rigs

{By Mr. Stewart) 04 - - _ e
(By Mr. Flood) ' - 101 —— -
Docket MNo, €-20042802 ‘

(By Mr. Stewart) 2.4 - = -
{(By Mr. Pfeifly) - 218 - .

(BRy Mr. Rudolph) - 226 - ———
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By Mr. Stewart)

Preston B. Pfeifly

. {By Judge Cocheres)
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{By Mr. Stewart)
(By Ms, Edmonds)

Robert Carl
(By Judge Cocheres)

i Richard Gordon
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{By Mr. Stewart)

| John H. Ort
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EXHIBIT INDEX

1 {(Intrastate Call Summary) 63

Any reproduction of this transcript
15 prohibited without authorization
by the certifving reporter.

* * ok

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 7617150

- NUMBER FOR_IDENTIFICATION IN EVIDENCE
1 t{Inmate's Request to Staff _

Member) 11 30
2 (7/16/34 Ielephone System

Ciscrepancy Form) 12 30
2 {4/23/04 Telephone System
» Liscrepancy Form) 12 30
4 [Fairness to Families) 13 -
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| ADMINISTRATIVE/LEW J?DGQ LOUILIS G CQCHERES:
Good merning. My name is Louis Zocheres, and 1 am the
Administrative Law Judge asaigned to hear the matters of -~
wow, we have a list of Mx.'Shéyne Fleod, Mr. Kevin Taylor,

and My, Felix Trevino at Commission docket numbers

1C-20042852, C-~20042878, and C-20042879. We have a fourth

kdocket number for Mr. Preoston Pfeifly, and his docket number

is €-20042802. Mr. Pfelrfly is now at Kockview prison; and,
Lbecause of some time restrictions on the use of their video

equipment, we have elected to move nis portion of the

;hearinq to our 12?30 agerda.

| Currently, I'm expecting to find a gentleman,
‘iﬁ y&g’ll say hellc or yes when T call your name, we'll at
least be able te identify that you're all here.

Mr. Flood, are yeu in the hearing room?

MR, FLOOD: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Trevino?
MR. TREVIHO: Yes, siz.

JUDGE CGCHERES: Anthony Brown?
MR. BROWN: Yes,‘51r.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Cunningham?
MR. CUNNINGHAM: Yes, sir.
JUDGE COCHERES: And‘Mr,bKautz?

MR. KAUTZ: {Indicating).

COMMORNWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: We're here, gentlemcn,
because you wanted us to be. We're having this hearing
because you all filed complaints, and I'm going to start

with Mr. Flood because he's the first named character with a

aeckes njmber‘ And then, I know sevéral of you signed on
with Mr. Pfeifly, and we'll get to you next.

| As it happens, Mr. Flood, you also in
preparation for your October hearing, which got'put off

until today, sent me some exhibits; do yvou remember that,

MR. FLOOD: Yes, sir, I do.
i JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Let me swear you

in, and we'll get started here. Sir, would you raise your

 r1ght hand.

‘Whereupan;
SHAYNE FLOOD,
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
JUDGE COCHERES: All right~ Let's identify
you for the record. Tell us your name and address.

THE WITNESS: Shayne Flood, Huntingdon State

Correctional Institution.
% JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. Mr. Flood, we're

§having just a little trouble hearing you, and I think 1t

might be & combination of <he equipment and the fact that --

right. Would you move the microphone?

COMMONWEALTH REFPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: All rigat. Excuse me.
JUDGE CGCHERES: That's all right,

THE WITNESS: Can ycu hear me better now?
JUDGE CCCHERES: Yes, we can. Thank you.

DIRECT TESTIMONY

JUDGE CCCHERES: Let's start with the idea

{ that yQu tiled a =omplaint. Why don't you te:lkus what the

problems you've been having‘are, and we'll go from there.

THE WITNESS: ALl right. It started cff
cwhere, when every time I would make a ghdne call, the phone
%wauld get cut off and théy‘d give me a prerecorded answer
jSayimj that T was usirg a three-way or call waiting. At the

time most of my people did not have these options on their

fiphone.  When I filed the formal paperwsrk here, 1 wouldyget

either no answer or minimal answers, no real reason why this

could coentinuously happen.
| Also, numbers were being blocked whexre I was

to.d I couldn't call collect from this institution to my

that they have here, 1 cculdn't get an answer as to what the

| |

épeople. When I would put in grievances or the official forn
i
H

Croterium was Lo pub my people on this blocked list. My

i  people would call the number that I was given; and they

fwauld say, oh, that block has been taken off and I still

couldn't get through. They would call again. They had

troublie getting through to the number given them.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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The prereccrded messages going through over

cur conversations were cutting our time down Zrom the

allctted 15 minutes to about i4 minutes. So my people were
actually paying for the security measures for the DOC.
set e see. Yeazh, and I could never get a

satisfactory answer at all regarding these blocks. No one

seems to know what the story is with it, what the practice

|| and prececure is, who initiates it. The only thing I can

figure out was my sister changed phone companies;, and, all

pof a sudden, there's a block put on her phone, which was

mysteriously taken off when your office started these

proceedings.

| 1 think I've tcuchéd on just about
’evaryﬁhinq‘

JUDGE COCHERES: ©Okay. D¢ ycu have copies 6f
the documents ithat you sent to me earlier?

THE WITHNESS: Yes, I do.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. Now, you sent me

i the correct number of copies, and I'm giving twoe to the

court reporxter right now. Let's talk'abOut what they aﬁe
and why you thought they were important.

THE WITNESS: ALl right.

JUDGE COCHERES: The first document I have
{that you sent me in the package is an Itmate's Request to

Staff Member, and it's datec April 20, 2064. Why did you

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 761.7150
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send this, and why did you send it to me?

THE WITNESS: Okay. This was sent to my

| counselor ouatlining the problems that I've been having with
cthe phene., When I spoke to the block officers, they would
| tell me there's nothing that they could do. When I filed

“the official Department of Corrections form, - would get

back answers with just little stickers put on it, which

really didn't arswer the problem; and they didn't address

imest of the issves.

S0 I sent this to my counselcr asking him
what the problem was with the phone system because, from

Cecember to the fourth month there, I was having so much

‘trouble getting tnrough. I couldn't get a complete call for

months. So I've included that as an exhibit to the problems

' that I was having in this institation.

JUDGE COCHERES. ALl right. I'rm geing to
call that Fleod Exbibit Number 1.

‘Whereupon, the document was marked

a8 Flood Exh‘bit Number 1 for
rdentification.

JUDGE COCHERES: Let's turn the page. The

next item I have here is a Telephone System Discrepancy

Form, and I have a stamped date of July 16, 2004, on it.
Why did you send *his to me?

THE WITNESS: Okay. This one is where I

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY | {217 761-7150
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ttried calling my sister-in~law, and the number was -- weexs

before was okay. I could get through. And, then, all of a
sudden, there was a block on it; and I received the recorded
message restricted, 12/9. The officers on the block again

¢id not krnow what that meant. When I put :in the grievance

| form tc¢ find out what the story was, all I got was that

liztle sticker that you see on4the bottom there that says
this party has been call restricted -~
| JUDGE COCHEPES: A1l right.

THE WITNESS: -- and the telepheone number to
contacy. |

JUDGE COCHERES: I'm going ic identify zhis
as Flood Exhibit Number 2.

Whereupon, the document was marked

as Flood Exhibit Number 2 for

identification.}
JUDGE COCHERES: Let's move on to the third

ipage of the packex, which is another Telephone Discrepancy

{ Form, and it's dated April 23rd, 2004. We'll call that

i

gFload Exhibit Number 3.

; ' {Whereupon, the document was mérked
as Plood Exhibit Number 3 ﬁor’
identificatiqn‘}

THE WITNESS: ALl right.

JUDGE COCHERES: Why did you send this to me?

+ COMMONWEALTH REPORTING CDMPAﬁY {717 7637150
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THE WITKESS: Oxay. This also is another one

where the collect call I couldn't get through because it was

fiblocked, and 1 could not get any information other than the

sticker on the bottom again.
| JUDGE COCHERES: All right.

And, finally, I'm not sure what you've sent

lme here. In the upper left-hand corner of tne page, it says

 Fairness to Families.

 THE WITNESS: Okay. That is --

JUDGE CCCHERES: We'll‘call‘this Floeod
Exhibit Number 4.

{Whereupon, the document was marked

as Flood Exhibit Number 4 for

ldentification. !

JUDGE COCHERES:  Now, you tell me what this
is. | |

THE WITNESS: This is an;article;dut of the
publication called the Greatest Friends, and this outlines
 how other phone systems have been chaﬁgéd ovéi in the feds
to where the collect calls are 3.75 to aﬁywhere in the
nation and hcow that there's problems wiLﬁ the DOC receiving
kickbacks or exclusivity rights or whatever you want to call
tiﬁ from our phore calls.
1 alleged'in4the body of my original

complaint that the phone prices seemed a little high

COMMONWEALTH REPOATING COMPANY {737y 7E1-TA50
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considering it was $14 a make one 15-minute phone call.
Verizor denied that and asked for information as Lo why I
would think that. Well, sir, there is some information that

would lead me to believe that Verizon's prices are

fconsiderably higher.

MR. STEWART: Your Honox, I'sm going to shject

Jto the admission of this exhibit. It doesn't indicate who

wrote it. We don't have the whole article obviously. Tt's

hearsay. It's being admitted for the truth. It's being

proposed to be admitted for the truth, and there’'s no

llexception that covers this, Your Honor. It's inadmissible

and I object.

JUDGE COCHERES: First of all, Mr. Stewart,

let me inlroduce you on to the record. Mr. Stewart

represents Verizon Select Services, and he has objected to

Exhibit Number 4, which we have simply identified for the

repord.

Mr. Fleood, did you hear whai -—-

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: Did you hear what he said?

THE WITMESS: Yeah., He was saying that it
was hearsay kecause it wasn't & complete document, didn't
know who the writer was, etc.

JUDGE COCBERES: Okay. Do you have a reply

(for me?

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY {717} 781. 7150
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THE WITMESS: Yes, I do. I'm an inmate. I

| have very few resources available to me. This is cthe

representatives of Verizon asked for proaf regarding this.
I can't say that this is God's truth in the matter, but it
' is informeation that could be checked and verified through
your Officé, 5ir.

JUDGE CCCHERES: Well, I appreciate your

pesition, but this is a hearing and there are certain rules

ioimimmie

flef law that I'm required to apply. Mzr. Stawart‘S»objection
is sustaiped.

Now, are you done, sir? 1 didn't want to cut
you shors.

THE WITNESS: No. I've pretty much said my

‘piece.

'; JUDGE COCHERES: Let me try and understand

sohekaf,thp things that you talked abouat.

THE WITNESS: All right.

JUDGE COCHERES: First of all, how many of

Ethese phones calls are to people wﬁo live inside

:Pennsylvania?

% THE WITNESS: None, sir. I'm not from this

iﬁtate. | | |
JUDGB‘COCHERES: All right. And tell me, you

talked about cutoffs. How do you know that these cutsffs

were not appropriate cutoffs?

T

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: Well, when they were saying

that I was using an attempted three way or call waiting,

| Cenise Garcia and Sandra Radtke, my sister and

ﬁlster~iﬁ~law, at the time did not have these options on
their phone. | |

JUDGE CCCHERES: Would yout spell their names
’ﬁar my couxt reporter, please. |

THE WITNESS: Sandra R~A‘E~T-K;E.

JUDGE ‘CCCHERES: And the other name?

THE WITNESS: Garcia, G*A~R~C*I~A, |

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you.

THE WITNESS: Certainly.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. Were all those
calls collect calls? | |

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, they were,

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Do you use the

‘calling card system that's available in your commissary at

t

all?
THE WITNESS: I've traed it, sir; bu:s the

problem 15, my people have to send me the money because 1

on.y make pennies an hour. And, when they send me money, it

imust be in the form of a money order, which they have to pay

‘for. So any savings that may have come from the prepaid

y

ca.ling card is pretty much moot by the time they've paid

for the money order. 5S¢ I prefer Lo use the collect call

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBANY {?173 761-7150
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system.

JUDGE CCCHERES: All right. Do you have
anything to add to your testimeny that you haven't already
told me? .

THE WITNESS: No, sir. I think I pretty much
said it. |

JUDGE COCHERES;: ALl right. Do you know what
year or month that you started experiencing these problems?

THE WITNESS: Well, let me sce hereé In
Exhibit 1, 1t starts talking about Ge¢ember‘ That's when

the main real problem started. I've had a few little

incidents before that -- oh, and that was '04 by the way.
| so, up to that point, it was negligible; kut, from that
puint, all of a sudder 1t seemed like the prsblems

‘blossomed. And since I've -~ though I have to admit, since

I put this grievance in and you've entertained the

grievance, there has beeon censiderably fewer cutoffs on my

‘phone system; whizh I dearly appreciate.

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, first of all, when you

. say December, did you mean December, ‘037

THE WITNESS: '04, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, that would make it

kind of difficult to put in an Bpril, '04 inmate request for

semething that hadn't happened until Decenber of '04.

THE WITNESS: Oops. I stand corrected, then.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 7617150
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Extcuse me., T stand corrected.

JUDGE CCCHERES: Okay. 5¢ ycu're telling me

{these issues began in December of '03 for you?

THE WITNESS: That's correct.

JUDGE CCCHERES: Ail right. Since vyour
aomplaint’names bath TuNetix representatives and Verizon
representatives, I think I'm going to allow the T-Netix
attorney to begin cross-examination.

MS. EDMONDS: Your ﬁonor; I thirk Mr.
Floods's complaint only rames Verizon., The Commissicn in
its documentation included T-Netix but Mr, Flﬁed‘di& not, so
we're not prepared to cross-examine Mr. Flood.

JUDGE COCHERES: That's absolutely trie, and
I appreciate the correction. The clerical staff in other
parts of the Commission picked the name of a Bespondent. I

did not. Thank you.

T MS. EDMONDS: You're welcome, Your Honor.
JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Stewarz.

MR, STEWART: Thank you, Your Hconor.

BAMINAT

BY MR. STEWART:

T T

L. Gocd morning, Mr. Flood. My name is Todd Stewart.

As Judge Cocheres said, 1 represert Verizon Select Services.

I just have a few guestions for you. Can you hear ne dkay?

A, Yes, sir, I can.

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY . {717) T61-7150
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Q. Thank you. Just a couple questions. Yeou said that

you testified just a couple minutes ago that your sister

and your sister-in-law, in making calls to both of them, you

had been disconnected and the message said a three-way call
attempt; is that correct?

A. Three~way and/or call walting, that's correct.

G. Ckay. DNow, you also testifisd to the Judge that, :n

response to a gquestion from Judge Cocheres, that they didn't

have three-way calling or call waiting. How do you know

that?
A. I asked them.
G. 8o you haven't seen their bills from the teléphcne

.service, have you? .

A. ~No, sir, I havenfp,

MR. STEWART: Your Honor; I'm going tc move
to strike ==~

THE WITNESS: I have no reason fqr'them Lo
lie ﬁ& me abecut something like tnat.

MR. STEWART: Your Henor, I'm going o move

to strike Mr., Flood's testimony with regard to his sister

and sister-in-law not having call waiting oz three-way

calling features. It's clearly hearsay and he's admitted

ftsuch, and it's not admissible.

JUDGE COCHERES: I appreciate where you're

coming from, counselor. I'm just going to hold my ruling in

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY. (717} 761-72150
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abeyance. T have some other problems, but just go ahead
with your cross examination.

BY MR, STEWART::

G ’I just have one more question, Mr, Flood. You said'

that, with regard to the use of the prepaid system, that ybu

lidon't use it because of the cost of the money order that

eats up the savings that you would experience from the

prepaid; is that correct?

A, That's correct.

G. How, who regulres that you pay into the prepaid with
a money order? Is that the DOC requiremeni?

A, That's correct,. ;

’ MR. STEWART:  That's all I haVé‘ Thank you.
JUDGE COCHERES: All right.

; Mtt Flood, you sort of get the last bite at
the apple here., 1Is there anything else that we didn't taik
about that ycu haven?t told me about already?

THE WITNESS: Well, chére,is one thing tha: i
would like to¢ mention’on to the record.  Sin¢e this action
has been brought before you, Mr. Pfeifly and Mr. John Yount
have been transferred out of this institution. And rumor
has it that it's a direct result of these hearings and that

they have been labeled troublemakers. A lot of people are

afraid to speak to you and afraid to answer the

interrogatories and dealt with these issues directly for

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (737) 7617150
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fear of retribution from the DOC.

And I'd like to make everyone aware of this,
that there is possible retribution on this end. Thank you.

JUDGE CCCHERES: Mz, Flood, to the best of my
knowleage, 1 &m not aware of any efforts by thé DOC to seek
some sort of retribution against Mr. Yount and Mr. Plfe.fly.
I have been, as 1 call myself, the Prisoner Judge for at
least five years‘now; and l‘havé ente:tained‘many prisoner
hearings. I am aware that the DOC does from time to time
move inmates about, but it has in no way impacted
particularly Mr. Yount's ability to write to me, get
materials to me, and receive my orders.
| - And the Department of Corrections has
:generally been fdirly responsive to my needs to conduct
hearings as was just demonstrated by Maior Cooper's
bwillingnesskto extend the four o'clock deadline.

THE WITNESS: That is true, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: 1'm going to be very candid
with you. Yo answered one critical question that qivés ne
4 big problem in helping you. The critical question was,‘k
how many calls wers made to people inside the state of
Pennsylvania; and you saild none of tnem.ﬁ

THE WITNESS: That's correct.

. ‘ JUDGE COCHERES: My problem is my

jurisdiction for the Public Utility Commission to help

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7180
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people stops at the Pennsylvania borders. None of the calls
that yeu complained about are within the subject matter that

my Commissiorn is authorized to deal with. 1 know that's not

{fthe answer you wanted to hear, but I thcught if you heard it

from me first you would understand why I don't believe I can
heip ydu at all, which is different from ~-= k

THE WITNESS: So let me see if I got this
right, that just because my people live cutside of the state
and this is a state institution, this is the’only
opportunity that I have for contact with my family, that you
can't heip‘me because they live out of state?

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, I can't help you
because my C@mmissidn does rot have the jurisdiction to
requlate from state-to-state phone calls. We only regulatek
iinside~themstate phone zzlls, and that's troubling to me.
;Ymur vemplaints are not unfamiliar. It's not like the phone
isystem works any better or any worse because the phone call

1s leaving Pennsylvania, and I've already written decisions

cexplaining chat it's got to work hetter in some instances.

r The benefit that you will derive from tnis
|
case and cthers that are very much like it is that I will
have directed che companies to esther make refunds or make

improvenments as I have found that their service may be

llinadequate for instate Pennsylvania phone calls. The trick

ll1s that, if they fix it for instate Pennsylvania phone

COMMONWEALTI REPOATING COMPANY {717} 7817150
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tealls, they also nave fixed it for out-of-state Pennsylvania

phone calls. It's just that your name will not be on the
lucky list as a specitic target to take care of.

THE WITNESS: So any refunds and sucnh arse

Sust basically cut of the guestion?

JUDGE COCBERES: As far as my Commission 1is
concerned, yes, sir. And I don't want you to think it's a
conspiracy, but I just have to be brutally honest with you,
sir.

THE WITNESS: Actually 1 appreciate the

honesty, and I appreciate your willingness to actually hear

us as convicts. Most individaals from the street

automatically assume we're liars and oot worth the time.

You have given us the time, and I do appreciate that even if

i1l doesn't directly affsct me.

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, sir, you've been very
élcquent;’and let me simply tell you and everyone else the
Public U-ility Law only talks about castomeré. It doesn't
make a distinction as to where you live.

THE WITNESS: All zight.

JUDGE. COCHERES: &And that's the law I am
required to enforce.

THE WITNESS: Ail right.

JUDGE COCHERES:  All right. That being said,

fslr, I should move on.

COMMONWEALTH NIEPORTING COMPANY (717} 7817150




FoRM7

23

10

1}

12

i3

15

16

17

lgv

1§

20

21

C22

23

o
(411

ki | ‘ ' | 7 24

{(Witness excused.)
| JUDCGE CCCHERES: - Mr. Trevino.
MR. TREVIHNG: Yes, sir.
JUDGE CCCHERES: I want you to raise yéur
right hanca.
Whereupon,
FELLIX LEWIS TREVING,
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
JUDGE COCHERES: Tell me your name ang
"éddress, please.
THE WITNESS: Felix Lewis Treviro,

SCI-Huntingden.

DIRECT TESTIMONY
JUDGE COCHERES: A1l right. WNow, you, =co,

submitted a complaint as well. Why don't you tell me what
%the problems are that you have encountered.

% kMR. STEWART: Your Honor, I have an objecticn
gwith this witness testifying. I filed ~- and maybe you've
galready dealt witn it; but T filed a motion to compel
!answe:s to mnterrogatories, which covered the full gamut of

the issues raised in Mr. Treviro's zomplaint, which he did

not respond. I subseguertly filed a mation for sanctions.

llHe has still refused to respond te the discovery, anﬂ I

‘don't have a ruling on either of thuse two, Your Honor. I1'm

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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at a disadvantage because I have no idea what he's going to
say, ard it hinders our preparation considerably.

And I don't’know -- I renew my moLion or what
to do, but 1t's highly prejudiéial cc’the company to a.low
Mr. Trevino to testify without reguiring him tb provide the
discovery tnat was requested, and we do havé a right to that
dlscoveryf Your Honor. | |

JUDGE COCHERES: First of all, let's hear
from Mr. Trevino, even though I alieady have the’answer for
you.

k Mr. Trevino, what happened?' You. got these
Questicéﬁk Why «didn’t you answer them?

THE WITNESS: I didn't answer them because

for the simple fact that the rumsr that was running arocund

?was that they would transfer me and lock us up over this.
%That’skwhy I didn't answer them.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl iight‘ Much as I hate
Lo admit it, Mr. Trevino, this is isn't all your fault,
§1t’s partially mine.
i Mrx. Stewart, the problem here is that I did
not rule on the motion to compel, all right? If I had
iSsued a ruling and L1f Mr. Trévinc nad discbeyed the ruling,

then a motion for sanctiecns for violation of the ruling

would have been appropriate. None of that is the fault of

Verizon or yeur advocacy, sir. 1It's my fault for not having

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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responded to the motion. And 1 appreciate that, in a prior

jconversation that I had with you, that you reminded me that

1 had these things.

And so what I am determined to do is to hear

e ——

| Mr. Trevino's testimony and that of all of the other

ko

inmates. I looked carefully at their complaints. If I'm

the Prisoner Judge, you're nost detinitely one of the

ipriscner lawyers. You have represented Verizon faithfully
Al

}through a lot more hearings that have occurred before this.

I don't think we're geing to hear anything that 1s new or

‘.iunusual'abcut the prisoner complaints. In fact, Mr. Shayne

) Flood just gave us the complete menu: and you and I have

heard 1t all before.

If I am con&inged at the end of any one of
these hearings that we have something new to &eal with, I
wiil not hesitate to find that you have been prejhdiced; and
I will noit hesitate te grant yocu a further hearing, but I
think our mandate today is to try to get through these
hearings. And, if we have é problem, we can deal with it.

Therefore, current.y, Mr, Stewart, your

objection is overruvled, although you do have a conditional

Gut there.

A1l right, Mr. Trevino, tell me the problems

that you've keen having.

‘ THE WITNESS: I basically have the sare

COMMOMWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761:7150
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1 iproblems. When I'm calling, whether it's a celléct call or
2 lwith a prepaid calling card system, every time I cail I get
Y fla recording telling them apout no attempted three-way or

4 flcall waiting. And it takes time off of me, especially when
5 I'm the one paying for the call.

'ﬁli ' - v Thcn my out-of-state phones 1 was able tc use

ther before when I first 9o into this institution in 2001,

b

8 fand I was able to make direct calls to Puerto Rico with ng
Q:'prob}éms. Then, ali of a sudden, everything just switched
10 ué and changed and I can't make any collect calls aver

li fthere, S0 I sent them this 80C number where it.indicated»
12 i they gave us in here; and, Qhen they cailéd, they wanted my
13 ji family over in Puerto Rico to’put, likél_sbme prepaid money
14 ffinto the account 50 I could be aple to call them collect.

15 JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. I'm sorry, sir,

16 {1 didn't meah Lo cut you short. Is there scmething'else you
17 | need tec tell me? :

13  THE WITNBSS: ALl my calls are in the staﬁe
mf;af Pennsylvaria except for the ones to Puerto Rico.

zaf JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Now, you tell
m\?me, sir, how many people are on your list of authorized
mf phone calls? |

23. | | THE WITNESS: Ten of them.

2 ' JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Of those ter,

26 hew many are in Pennsylvania?

'

iR TR

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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THE WITNESS: About eight of them are in

i Pennsylvania. .

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, if you think Mr. Flood

1
(]

thas a problem with calling ocutside of Pennsylvania to places
:iﬁ the United States, Puerto Rico is one of those places
that's not quite inside of the United States yet bﬁt itts
%yretcy clese. And I assure you I can do nothing to help you
iwith Puerto Rice. In fact, I've already written one
kdenislon where tﬁe only place the inmate wanted to call was

Puerto Rico, and I dismissed the case because that is still

Jconsidered an international call, BAnd, if I don't have

gju:isdlc:ion beyond Pennsylvania‘'s borders, 1 sure don't
ghave 1t outside of the United States. So we'll take those
off the table to start with, sir.
| Now, where are the peoplé in Pennsylvahia

located that you call?

THE WITNBSSQ‘ Lancaster.

JUDGE COCHERES: All righﬁ. And when dic¢ you
start experiencing the problems? Give me a month and a
year. ’ |

THE WITNESS: Sometime in 2003, December,

 :Novemberi

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. And, at that
time, were ycu making collect calls or were you making both

coellect and calling carnd calls?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717) 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: Collect calls.

JUDGE COCﬁERES: And were your calls blocked?
You‘didn't say that. |
| | THE WITNESS: No. The only cnes that 1 got

Blocked wounld actually be ore from New York City and then

the one from Puerto Rico is the only ones that they got

bBiccked now.
. JUDGE CGCHERES: So one ¢of those ten
authorized numbers is to New York City as well?

THE WITNESS5: Yes, sir.

JUDGE CCCHERES: S0 now we'wve got Puérto‘Rico
‘and New York City off the list, right? |

| THE WITHNESS: Yes.

JUDGE CCCHERES:  Oxay. Ycu've gobt Lo keep me
straight here, All right. Your concern at the beginning of
your call, are you telling me thatkyou think vou are paying
 for the arnnouncement that tells you and the call recipient
kthat it's a call from a state institution an& it will be
monitored?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, because it indicates
it right before they actually accept the call, whetﬁer it's

‘collect call or it's prepaid call. The recording comes up

jand states all the rules on it; and, once they accept it, it
dogs it while you are on the phone speaking to your family.

it gomes up about three to four times, four times, right?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717 761 7150 -
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JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Is there
‘anythlng else the that we need to talk about before I ~et
you be cress—-examined?

THE WITNESS: No, that's abgut 1it, Your

Honor.
; JUDGE COCHEKES: A1l vight.
5 Mr. Stewart.
E MR. STFEWART: Nnthingt Your Eonor.
JUDGE COCHERES: All right. The witness is
texcuseé. |

{Witness excused.)

JUDGE CCCHERES: Invidentally, Jjust for

e brrempay

clarity of the record, I'm geing to admit Flood Exhibits I,

2, and 3. I didn't do that eariier as 1 should have.

i ' (Whereupon, the documents marked as

Flocd Exhibits Numbers 1, 2, and 3

were received in evidence.;

JUDGE CCCHERES: The next name on my- list is
Mr. Anthony Brown. Where are you, sir?

MR. BROWN: (Indicating).

JUDGE COCHERES: Gacd;. Leave that raight hand
up. |
Whereapnn,

ANTHONY BROWN,

havainyg been duly sworn, testified as follows:

COMMONWEALTH REPOATING COMPANY {717 7817150 ;
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JUDGE COCHERES: A&il right. Tell me your

Iname and where you live.

THE WLTNE3S% Anthcny Brown, SCi~Huntinngn.
DIRECT TES 4 |

JUDGE COCHERES: All right, sir. Now, yecu
didn't sign a separate’camplalnt. You're part of the
’Pfeifly trew, aren't you?
| THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

JUDGE CCCHERES: All right. And I'm brirging
that up because I know Ms. Edmonds represents T-Netix: and
the Pfeifly complaint I believe does, in fact, concern
T-terix as well.

MS. EDMONDS: Your Honer, Judge Cocheres, $o
did Mr. Trevino's complaint. I didn't have =~ I actually

gidn't have any further questions of him. I think he

lanswererd everything I would have asked through your
cross-ggamination, so -~ but, ves, his complaint also

ineluded T-Netix.

ICDGE SOCHERES: All right. Thank you for
correcting me yet again.

All right. Let's ge back to Mr, Brown. HMr.
 Brown, you tell me about the problems you've been having and

when they occurred.

THE WITNESS: Well, we're ta'king the same

timeframe. Again, I didn't answer any of the

COMMONWEALTH REPORBTING COMPANY (717706172150
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interrogatories for fear -- out of fear for reprisals from
the DOC. I must say that, you kncw, while yosu may not be

ab.e to have any decumentation of this, this fear is very

llreal. You know, 1 can't afford tc have my life Zust torn up

and moved tn another prison. I have a job. You know, I

lhave a farily that I'm trying to help from in here; and it’s

& very real fear, Your Honor. kThe timeframe is the same.
The corplaints are more or less the same.

I have a problem with the interruptioﬁ of
‘célls Gaﬁstantly before messages that they say ére‘
definitely needed.k You know, I think that's a little bit of

redundancy. Also, I have out-of-state calls also. I don't

call Lo Pennsylvania anymore. Itm divorced. My wife moved
i to North Carolina, and my current girlfriend lives in

| colerade. So most of my calls are‘to Colorado, which you've
‘already stated you can't help us with.

Juring my marriage, there was something that
‘my wife would have to pay, extra money. As long as -- she
kept the phone bill paid, but she kept telling me that these
. blocks were put on the phone and that she would pay moley to
-~ I'm nolL sure if it was T-Netix or Verizon, and the blockk

would be taken off the phene. And I just could not

understand that, and we could never get any answers as to

:'why this was. I just tol<d her, lock, pay the money, and we

i
b can keep our phone system vpen. So that was a problen.
' ;

i, COMMONWEALTH REPOBTING COMPANY (717} 761-7180
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I got very frustrated with all the paperwork,
with the forms that Mr. Shayne had sent to you, the

conplaint forms that the prisen gives us sayiﬁg’wé tell them

lthe date of the call, who we're calling, what the nature of

the problem is; and we would never get a sufficient answer.

[ 1t was always a mystery to us who to contact; and it just,

;ymj know, they were just telling us that, ycu4know, if you
pay tnis money, your ph@ne calis would be fine. So that's
what we did; and, you know, I was brought -- Mr. Efeifly
asked me to attend here to, you kndw, answer some‘questicns.
53¢, basically, my complaints are the same and
it just -- the rates don't seem to be -- you know, they seem
hiéh or competitive., They seem high; but I never really --
1 never feally said anytning because I don't need a lot of
hassles in my life. 1I'm sure you can understand that.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Let's start with

the rates thing. When you say they're high, what are you

comparing them to?

THE WITNESS: &s Mr. Flood tried to tell to

you earlier, there i1s a lot of prison advocacy newsletters
that are out; and one printed some informati¢n, which I
admit we cannot say where it came from. But, I mean, I'm
sure that this could be checked into and}verified.

But the federal system and what the rates are

‘that federal inmates are paving &s opposed to what we have

COMMONWEALTH REFONTING COMPANY {7173 701»7156
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lto pay, their rates are cheaper. So naturally we ask, well,

how come our rates are s¢ nmuch hicher? If this is a federal

system, how can they cperate much cheaper than what we have

to pay? That's always been the guestion on our minds.

The second thing was, again, this money that
i

iseemed that you have to pay -- tnat my people have tou pay on

1

top of their phone bills, and I don't know whether it's

[ pecause of the carrier that they kave or long distance or

i

iwhatever it was; but there was extra meoney that was being
i : ,
‘paid on top ¢f their phore bills. And I just never could

'get a decent answer about that.

$
¥

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. Now, the only

other subject that you toucked on was interruptions to your

calls; and, with that, are you talking about & recorded

frannouncement that essentially preempts your conversation and

tells the listerers that it is a call from a prison and it

is subject te recording and monitoring?

THE WITNESS: Yes. Not only that, but the
;1nterrupzion to your call becauss somewhere the system
sengses there's a three~way or other systems that are not
falluwed. When you asked ~- wnen the lawyer asked Mr. Flood

it he had any proof that his sister or sister-in-law had

three-way calling, my people don't have that function

leither.

There have been times when the phone eall has

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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been cut off, and I have called back immediately and tﬁe
phones ~- you krow, I was able to talk my full time, thch
3uggests that, sometimes, if anything -- I was tdld that, if
anything in the background, if the system has reasan Lo fear
for a potential three-way call or something like that, then
it will auvtomatically cut‘vff. Ard 1t canncot tell if, in
fact, that the cther party has three-way calling or any of
the banned services.

A lot of people here, families caﬁnot afford

the extlra benefits on a phone like that; and they have

ivanilla service, as I call it, where they don't have

.three-way calling or rave all these other features; but,

~’ybt, their phone calls are constantly interrupted for that

.reason. And I'n sure that, you know, 1f he had sent you

Etheir phone bill, you would be able to discern this. But it

JUDGE COCHERES: First of all, can I safely

‘assume that, when you were married, that your wife and
. family lived in Pennsylvania?
£

‘ ,

| THE WITNESS: Yes.

|

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Do you xrow what

kind of phone your wife and children were talking to you

fusing in the sense that was tnis a hardline phone or was it,

for example, a portable phone?

THE WITNESS: Hard phone. Portable -- cell

COMMONWEALTH REPORATING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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phone are you talking about?
MR. FLOOD: Cordless he means.

THE WITNESS: No, no, hardline.

JUDGE COCHERES: Hardline, all right.
THE WITNESS: 1In fact, my wife had a rotary
phone. Now, that's as old, you krow -- and we had Lo get ~-

latexr on she got a pushbutton phone; but, at first, we got a

firotary phone.

JUDGE COCHERES: &And you didn't exactly pin

down for me when these problems started preurring. Give me
’a nmenth and a year. |

THE WITNESS: I weuld have to say around
2001, December, 25C1.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. I'm gcing to

fturn you over for cross-examination unless you've got some

‘other subject you haven't talked to me about.

THE WITNESS: No .
JUDGE COCHERES: A:l’right. Wa'll star: with
Mr. Stewart again.
ROSS~-EXAMINATION

BY MR. STEWART:

0. Good morning, Mr. Brown. My name is Todd Stewart.
A. Good morning.
Q. You testified -- you said a couple different times

you said that calls to your wife had been blocked because

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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b

she didn't pay the telephone bpills. Did you see those
hills? |

A. ‘Yes. In fact, I did with my wife, yes, because 1

| kept up with the bills, vyes.

o, Who's her loral carrier?

A. . Aﬁ this time, 1 don't remember all that. All I knowr
15 that the phone bill was paid and that she was told by
SOmekrepresentétive that she would have to pay extra money

on top of the phone pill.

o, But you don't know who the phone bill came from?

A. No. As a matter of fact, my current party also has
to pay money to keep blocks frem occurring. Two months ago

she had tc pay money, and this is from Colorado.

ta. Okay. Now, does she get a bill from somebody that --

from somepbody asking for payment for these collect calls
‘that you make from Huntingdon?

A. I would assume, yés. If I can remembeér correctly.
1t’s all handled through her leocal cérrier. Whoever she's
dealing with, the money is paid to them 1 think and then
however it's dispersed. |

G. But you don't have any copies of any bills from
anybody asking for this money for these payménts?

a. Wo, I don't, sir.

o And the only way you know about this is because

| people have told you? Your wife or your girlfriend?

i

COMMONWEALTH BEPGRTING COMPANY (7173 781-7150
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A. Yes, because the ~- the block was put on the phone.

I could not get through. She would call the prison. We've

been through this so many times. She would call the prison.
They would say that it's nothing on thelr end.  She would
then call her phone company, and they would say that they
don't have a block issued. She nas this number that was

‘given to her by the people here. She would call them, and

lthey would explain to her that she would have to pay this

money; and she would call the prison and let me know when
the block had been removed. |

MR. STEWART: Your Honor, I'm geing to move
to strike all of Mr. Brown's testimony about the blocks only
}beéause he relates certain details,'but others he doesn't
iknow akbout. It's obvious that he's relating information
'that someone told to him but ﬁot the whole story{ I can't
vefﬁec: a thorough cross-examination of someone who's not in
the rcem en this. And it's clear that more details are
needed in order to clarify the exact situation.

It's highly prejudicial and it's hearsay, and
I move to strike.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mz. Brown, do you have a
response? |

’THE WITNESS: All I'm just telling you what

‘goes on between me and my family. When I try to make a

call, the call is blocked. My family makes calls to the

COMMONWEALTH REPOATING COMPANY (717 7617150
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[jnumbers they are given. Theése are the instructions that

‘they are giveh. When they follow the instrubticns, I'm able
to get through. That's all I can say for ndw. 1 don't have
documentation here. I'm really sorrey I don't, but I'm not
making this up.

JUDGE COCHERES: No. I realize that, and
I've heard thié story before and so has Mr. Stewart.

Mr. Stewart, thle 1 appreciate your

objection, I'm going to take that onjectish and hold my
fxu;iﬁg inlébeyanee and I'll tell you why., First of all, he
thas seen some of The phore bllls; Wren he was married, he
/sa.d his wife brought the bills to the priscn.

Second, I expect that this is really a
biiling issue, and Lhis is & sitaatiankthat goes as far back
as when T-Netix was provading service. S», based on my
:Experience in these proceedings, I'm going to wait for the
il T-Netix witness -~ and I know she's here today -- to explain
fhow those billirng issues were being solved.  And it may well
be that the expl%natian éf the details that you're so richly
‘concerned about will be forthcoming but albeit pot from thié

witness.

Ta.so repind you that the inmates today have

] the burden of proof; and, if they are not able to identify

the appropriate carriers, including the pcssibil;ty'of your
{t

client, then they have not beer able to make out a prima

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717} 761 7150
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;facia case. So T don't thirk you're being harmed. So
'aurrently I'1l just hold off on making a ruling there.
| Ms. Edmonds, you have the right to
cross-examine as well if Mr. Stewart is completed.
MS. EDMONDS: Are you finished, Mr. Stewart?
JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Edmonds, Mr. Stewart
wasn't done.

MS. EDMONDS: I understand. Thank you.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. Mr. Stewart.
BY MR, STEWART:
Q. You also testified, Mr. Brown, that you had been cut

i

off when people didn't have three-way calling; and a message
came up saying that ycu had attemptec a three-way call.

“AL Yes.

EQ. Car. you give me dates of those, when those things
i
‘happened, approximately?

A, No, I don't have any dates. Mvaay of handling that

was because I already knew that we didn’t have three-way, I
i _

H

gwould just call back. I would get through, and we would get
| _

‘through our conversation. You know, on top of that, I paid
gxtra money now because,‘wheﬁ I ¢call back again, the rates

start all over ajain.

Q. Car. you tell me =-
A- AI'ICI -
I . «= where you were calling? Excuse me. I'm sorry. I

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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didn't realize you weren't done.
A. Tnis happened when I talked to my wife. It's also
happened when I talked to my friend in Colorado also. And

we just chalked it up to, you know, there was some kind of

malfuncticn somewhere; and T would just gall back again.

But, again, my argument is that, you know, this kind of

stuff shouldn't happer. 1 mean, the system should work more

lsmoothly and efficiently than that.

MR. STEWART: I'm done, Ycur Horor.
JUDGE . COCHERES: Ms. Edmonds.

MS. EDMONDS: Okay. Like Mr. Stewart, I have

llsome similar issues with how to effectively cross-examine

Mr. Breown, but I will do my best.
5~ MINA
BY MS. EDMONDS:

0. Mr. Brown, when you first testified, you said that

your timeframe was essentiaxly the same as Mr., Flood and Mr.

Trevino; is that corregt?
A, Yes.

G.  Okay. Those two individua.s testified that their

allegecd problems with the system commenced around -~ I think
1 .

t
the testimony was November, December, 2003; is that correct?

AL Ckay.

C. So I need to clarify something because it's a little

different from a response you provided to Judge Cocheres.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY‘ {717} 76174150
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So my first question is =<~ and I ﬁnéw you answeréd this but
I need to clarify this -- 1is fcr you to provide a potential
date when your phone call was discéﬁnected due to a
three-way viclation. |

5. Again, I'm not working from'any>daéuments or
anything, just frbm Mmemory. i'm rnot sure abouﬁ exact dates

or whatever.

0. Can you provide --
A, I was a little bit ==
Q. Can you provide a general timeframe as to when you

think the issue szarted?
Al I said somewhere around December of 2001, so around

that time., I xnow it was in the winter.

éQ. - Okay. And that was for -- by December of 2001 you
i

lmean your calls were being disconnected for a custom calling

ff@atur& or three-way violation?
I

;Am Yes.
EQ; Okay. An& I1'l1l ask you the same guestion with
;respect to blocked lires. . About when was the first time you
imade a call and you received a message thai the‘cali could
Emut be comple:sd due to & blocked line?
FA. {(No response.)

MS. BRESLIN: Excuse me. They're kaving a
problem hearing you. Could you talk up a little bit louder?

M5. EDMONDS5: I'1l mové the microphone a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (F17)761-7150
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Hlittle closer. Can you hear better now?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

I BY MS. EDMONDS:

Q. I'm going to ask you the same guestion with respect

te your elaims regarding blecked lines. Can you provide to

lithe l:ine was blocxed or subject =c a collsct call

W 1t happened several times. I would‘say, from
 Decenber of 2001 te -~ I've dealt with & blocked line two
imanths 2go.

Q. Do you have any regcollection as'to how many of the

nunbers on your call list have been subjesct to a custom or

-« I'm sorry, a colLect call restriction?
tAg I only had the two, and both of them have been
'subject to thac. | |

C. Ckay. Al right. So there are only two numbers tha
ébave been subject, okay. Ard you testified thac it started
fDecember ¢f 2001 and lasted until about two months ago?
A. Yes. As a matter of fact, my Colorado calls are

frequently subijected to blacks.

G.  ©kay. Do you have a copy of the invoices from the

It services provided?

A. Mo, but I think I'11 start getting themn.

COMMONWEALTH BREPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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us if this 1s appropriate? 1 guess for our purposes and I
think later when ovr witness testifies, we would need to
‘know the numbers that were allegedly blocked. I don't xnow
if it's apprepriate to do that on the record. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Thar?s an intesresting
:question,bcsunselor. ‘Why de yeu thirk it might not be
appropriate?

MS. EDMONDS: Well, you know, I don't know if
there is any security concerns,'atc., with putting that ﬁype
of informaticn inte the reccrd. i'm just not aware, not
‘having done this as much as Mr.’Stewart.

JUDGE COCHERES: Don't be so modest. Let me
try,and help you a little bit here.

Mr. Brown.

THE WITHESS: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: We don't normally hand cut
£ . )

%fulks‘ phene numbers in public. Do you remember when you

were calling in Pernnsylvania what number you were calling?

%I assume that number is closed.

¢
{

THE WITNESS: Yes, it is. We've had several

§

§ N N . :
lnumbers. I don't remember those.

JUDGE COCHERES: You don't remewber those.k
MS. EDMONDS: Okay..

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Do you have any

problem telling us the numbers in NHorth Carolina and
b ‘ ‘

i

|

f
i
f,

COMMONWEALTH REPOATING COMPANY. {717} 7617150
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Colorade that you call?
THE WITRESS: Yes, 1 do.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. And this matter

in;l respect your privacy.

5 | THE WITNESS: Thank you.

b i JUDGE COCHERES: Counselor.

7 | MS. EDMONDS: Aii right.

8 i BY MS. EDMONES:

QQQ. $o you do not have arny written evidence’of, I guess,
10 flines or calls that were blocked and -~

1| A. Well --
12 gQ, And you -~

13 y4A. No, I don't.

410, And you do not have wxittenkevidehce ox aﬁy type of
15 evidence‘of phone reccrds that demonstrate that parties do
16 inot have three-way calling Capabilities or any type of

17 gauﬁtom calling features cn their lines; 1is that correct?
18 iA; Yes,

wf§ | MS. EDMONDS: ©Okay. I have no further
m:fqu&stzoas. Thank you.

21 | JUDGE COCHERES: A1 right, Mr. Brown. Cnce
22 %again, you get the last bite at the apple; ’Is there |
23ésamething that you haven't told me that was sparked by the
% jgquestions from the attorneys?

25 | THE WITNESS: Nao, Your Honor,

COMMONWEAL TH AFPORTING COMPANY  (717; 761.7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. The witness is

excqsed.
{(Wrtness éxcused;}

JUDGE COCHERES: The next name on ry list 1is
Mr. Cunningham. Sir, raise that right hand for me.
Whereupon, | |

JAMES H, CUNNINGHAM,
having beeh duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right, sir. Let's
identify you for the record, Tell me your name and where
you reside. | ‘ | v

THE WITNESS: James H. Cunningham,
‘8CI~Huntingden.

IMONY

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right, sir. You tell me
about the prcblems you've been experiencing with the phene
system, |

 THE WITNESS;: Exactly the sare as everyone

lelse, although I have not had troubles with blocks. I do

(pay for my own calls. They are two calls, basically, each

ene of my two sisters.  One is Burbank, California; the

other is Clinton, Tennessee.
JUDGE COCHERES: &All right. Tell me what
kinds of proklems you have. /

THE WITNESS: For the most part, the calls go

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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through very smecothly witl the exception of the

interruptions three times, three or four times per call,
which 1 asked -~ I had a complaint about it and I said yes,.
And this is basically my reason for being here right naw,‘
;the interruptions, redundancy of the interruptions,

Second.y, the cuteifs on occasicn. Maybe one

fout of every ten calls I get a cutoff for no reason. Then I

recall again unless there's only two minutes left on the
call. Then 1 do not bother recalling. If it takes place
within the first five mirutes, then I recall again. We
discuss the matter of why we were cut aff with'my family

menber, as 1 said, each sister.

Now, there was & time when I buxped a phone

i

‘on the side piece and that just automatically killed the
§call because the side pieces are about this far apart
{indicating), nct like on another block where there's a much
larger distance. But, anyways, I bumpéd tﬁe phOné and that
killed the cell. £o I recallecd again.

JUDGE COCHERES: Over what timeframe are you
tasking about, sirc?

THE WITNESS: I believe around 2003, end of
2002, 2003.

JUDGE COCHERES: Is - that when it started?

THE WITNESS: (No response.}

JUDGE COCHERES: I said, is that when i:

i ' COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7647150
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started;, sir?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: And do you maxe any calls in

Pennsylvania?

THE WITNESS: Very, very seldem, and I do pay

for my calls. 1 have to admit to you there was a time when

4ll three phenes went off tcgether witna the same massage.

8 |And another time I was tcld abeout it by an inmate who came

g

10

1t

1z
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there,

t

Honor.,

down te see me, and we had cther things to talk about. He
said, you know, I just get c¢ff the phone. They cut all

three of us c¢ff at the same time. There were three phones

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. I was

misunderstanding what you were trying to tell me. Are you
| telling me that there are three phones available for inmate

fsalls; and they were all cut off at the same time?

THE WITHESS: Exactly right, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: Ukay.

Mr. Stewart.

MR. STEWART: Just one second.  Nothing, Your
Thank you.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right.

And, Mr. Cunningham, you're part of the

pfeifly crew, aren't you?

THE WITNESS: That is corzect.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  ({717] 7617150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Edmonds.

MS. EDMONDS: Yes. I wanted to clarify what

|1 think I understocd as Mr. Cunningham's testimony.

CROSS-EXAMINATION
I BY MS. EDMONDS:
. The two calls that you make are in Californla and

Tennessee; is that correct? -

A.  That is correct.
MS. EDMONDS: = Okay. HNo further guestions.
THE WITNESS: Okay. ‘

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you.

{Witness exc@sed.:
; JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. The las: person
is Mr; Kautz, Mr. Kavtz, ralse your right hand.
‘Whereupon,
| JAMES KRUTZ.
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Tell me your
name; Sir.

MR. KAUTZ: James Kautz, SCI-Huntingdon.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Wnat kind of
‘proklems have you been having with the telephone company?

THE WITNESS: 1I've been getting cut off from

ry people un the phone lately. We'll be talking, all of a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 7637150
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sudden we'd be cut off. I don't know why, but they cut the

lphone off. I also have a lct cf trouble getting through to
jthe calls. You dial the number three or four times before

ffyou get through.

JUDGE COCHERES: Do you:-not have an automatic

fidialer as part of your preselected phone?

THE WITNESS: No, - don't have an automatic

dialer.

i §
i

JUDGE CQCHERES:”WELI, when y&u dral the

wionq number; will the c¢all even yo through?
i THE WITNESS: T didn't dial no wrong number,
;ng.
| JUDGE COCHERES:  So you're dialing the
dorrect number; and, when you say the zéll doesn't go
 throuqh, what happens?

THE WITNESS: Scmetimes,tﬁey say insufficient
funds, which I know ain't true; and I got to dial three,
four, five :ides mere just to get throﬁgh.

JﬂDGE'COCHERES:, When’ydu say insufficient
funds, is that a reference to your calling card?

! : . THE WITHNESS: I don't have a calling card. I
;callicallecc.

% JUDGE COCHERES: So they‘re not telling you
that the number is biocked, but they're saying there's
insufficient fundé,samewhere? |

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761 7160
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THE WITNESS: That's all. They say

insufficient furnds; bput I sall two, thres more times then I

{{tinally get thrcugh.

JUDGE COCHERES: ’Ril right.

Mr. Stewart -- walt a mipute, Mr. Stéwart.
Let me pzéempt YO |

Mr. Kautz, are all these calls in
'PénnsyIVania or where are they?
| THE WITNESS: Yes,’sir, they’'re all in
Fernnsylvania.

JUDGE COCHERES: Where in Pennsylvania?

THE WITNESS: Carlisle and Mechanicsburg,

Newpozrit.

’JUDGE COCHERES: OQkay.
Now, Mr. Stewart.
MR. STEWART: T'm just trying te verify
something . |
CROSS~KEXAMINATION
BY MR. STEWART:
i

e Jiast one question, Mr. Kautz. You made phone calls,

s¢ you're familiar with what comes up on the phone when you

make a call.
;A, Pardon me.
G Wwhen you make a phone call, when you say you're

jgetting this message that says insufficient funds, which

E : . COMMONWEALTH REPONTING COMPANY =~ {717} 761-7150

51




pRvE

10

1i

12

13

14

16
17

18

19

20 |

21

22

24

25

52

button are you pressing to initiate that call?

A. What did he say?

MR. BROWN: Which button are you pressing to

flinitiate the call?

BY MR. STEWART:

LQ. When the message comes up -- Mr. Kautz?

A, 1 press 117,

o. Mr. Kautz, when you first start the phone call --
A, Number one.

YQ. 'kaay; And you press ovne every time?

A, Yeah.

Q. Okay. Can you tell me what the meséage»says; do you

recall?  That asks you?

. What's the operator saving?

e Yeah, what does the operator say?

A. Just insufficient. |

fQ. Gkay.

;A. But, after 1 dial it two ér three times, Lhen I get
gthrouqh,

MR. STEWART: :QRay.' Thank you.

JUDGE COCHERES: ﬁs;_Edmonds, de you have
questlons? : /

MS. EDMONDS: I do. I just have one
guestion. |

CROSS-EXAMINATION

COMMOMWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 761-7150
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§BY MS. EDMONDS:

0. You say that you have been or had experienced

cutoffs. Can you provide a month and year when you

superienced a cutoff?

A, I dgon’'t know.
Q. I'm trying to tell the timeframe.
A. I just can't tell you the timeframe, you know. I

call in the evening. That's about all.

Q. Can you give me a year? When did this --

AL Dates, I don’t know the dates. 1 don't remember the
dates. I don't even bother‘looking at the dates half the
time.

MS. EDMONDS: Okay. No further guestions.

THE WITNESS: I call my nephew four times a

Il month.

| BY MS. EDMONDS:

c. Carn you give me an approximate date as to the first
time you experienced a cutoff¥

k. No, I can't give you that. I really don't remember

it, but I have been getting them.

MS. EDMCHDS: Okay. Nc further gquestions but
thank you.

JUDGE CCCHERES: All right. Mr. Kautz, is
there anything we haven't discussed that you néed te tell me

aboutb?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 781-7150
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THE WITNESS: No, that's it.
JUDGE COCHERES: Okay.
{Witness excused.;

JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Edmonds, Mr. Stewart,

have you made any decisiocns about what order you wanted to

present you witnrnesses iﬁ?

MR. STEWART: We have not, Ycur Honor. I'll
defer to Ms. Edmonds whether she wants to go fifst or not,

JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Edmonds.

M5. EDMONDS: Mr. Stewazt, please feel free
to go first. That's fine.

MR. STEWART: Okay, thanks. Then we'll ao
that. Mr. Lehman is going to examine the first witness, so
I1'11 let him call the first witness,

JUDGE COCHERES:  Mr. Lehman.

MR. LEHMAN: Yes., My name is William Lehman,

counsel fer Verizon, and I'd like to call Denise Breslin as

LY Winness.

JUDGE CCCHERES: Ms. Breslin, would you raise

your right hand?

| f Whereupon,

DENTSE RRESLIN,

 having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE CCCHERES: Thanx you. Please talk to

the microphone and look a4t the camera because they're the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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foilks that want to hear what you have to say. 1 do, too,
but I'm here in theé rgom with you. |
LHE WITNESS: Okay. Certainly.

D LT _EX NAT
{ BY MR. LEHMAN:
O First of all, would you please state your nane aﬁd
business address feor the record, please. |
A. Yés. Denise Breslin at Verizon, 1119 16th Street,
| 3rd Floor, in Altoona, ?ennsylvaniaq
g. And vy whom are you employed and in what capacity?

A. Verizon Pennsylvania, Incorporated, and I'm the

fiManager of the Product Line Management Team for Corrections.

9. Could you please briefly describe the nature and
scope of your jcb responsipilities.

A, Yes. As manager of the Product Line Management Teamn,
I oversee a team that is in charge of vendor relations,
financial results, RFP responses.

Q. ~Are you authorized to testify on behal? of Verizon PA

in this praceeding?

A.  Yes, I an.

Qﬂi Have you reviewed the complaints filed in this
matter?

LA Yes, 1 havé.

C. And were you present during the testimony that was

presented by the wilnesses in this matter?

t COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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Q. Initially, please briefly describe the arrangement
for the provision ¢f inmate telephone service o the
epartment of Correcrions.

AL Certainly. As Verizon Pennsylvania; Incorporated, we
provide the telecommunicaticns services to ail Department of
Correction tacilities tnroughout the state of Pennsylvania.
ks parxt of that telecommunications services, we have -- I1'll
start with Verizon Pennsylvaniea.

We pxovidé the dial tone lines and local and
intralATA telephone services. We subcontract to a company
named Verizon Select Services, Incorporated, that's vssi,
which is an affiliateyﬁf Verizon, for the long distance as
w&ll as phone services iIn areas in which Ver;zgn‘
Fennsyivénia does not cover, out of our territory.

Another subcontrac:or te Verizon Pennsylvania
is T-Netix ¢r Securus. They are the proﬁider of the inmate
system out thérekas well as the software that runs that call
[control system. Another subcsntractor o Veryizon
 Pennsylvania is Shawn Tech. They are site administrators

that do PIN administration at,the facilities.

Q. And, as a quick follow-up, the services‘thatfyou
*provide,,are they subject to the rules and requlations of
the DOC and the laws of Pennsylvania?

A Yes, they are.

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY ' {717) 761-7150
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[ Q- Now, could you please describe the general Opératisn

of the inmate call system and some of the reguirements that
are placed on Y881 by the DCC.

A. Bure. As a contractor to the Cammsnwealch of
?ennsYlvania,kDepartment of Correctiong, we havefa

requirement for security. The reguirement that we provide

15 the ability tor inmates to maxe telephone calls to their

alliowed partiese It*'s a privilege t¢ provide phone service
to the inmates to communicate.
Part of that security has to have the ability

t¢ control the calls. The Department of ZTorrections has

requirements to allow phcene calls to certain people. There

iz also requirements of Verizon to provide a phone system

Lthat monitors these calls and rezords them and eliminates
the possikility of three~way calling to people that are not

on their allowed call list.

RSN And are there annountements that are played on this?

A, Yes. Part of the security and reqguirerments of the

Lepartment of Corrections are at the’beginning and
throughout the call. At the beginning, there is an
announcement that tells the called party that the call is
coming from SCI-Huntingdoeon, that it is subject to monitoring
and recording, and that custom calling features such as

three~way could disconnect the call. It provides the cost

¢l the call and allows the called party to accept the call.

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPARY ~ {717) 761-7150
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And, once it's accepted, then the call proceeds.
Throughout the call, there are subseguent -

messages that are randomly played between the second and

‘third message and every five to six minutes thereafter until

the call limit of 15 minutes. That overlay message is a

’requirement ¢t Department of Corrections. That overlay

|message basically says that the zall is subject to

monitaring and reccrding and allows =~ the caller is

reninded that it is ceming fromka‘pgrre¢tional‘faéility;
And then there 1s 5ne remalining ane-minute

warning that the call is about to end.

Q. What about the two different types of calls that

they're allowed to make?

i
“A. An inmate has the ability to make a collect call as

well as a prepaid call.

ol And the prepaid call, is that through thexrr
commissary?
A, Yes. The Department of Corrections runs a commissary

in which the inmate and family members are able to deposit
 funds into there,kand the inmété then selects funds to be
transferred to a telephonre acoount. that can be ﬁtillzed for
phone conversations, |

C. Thank you. Now, let's talk about the sefvice

’%disconnections. Does the contract with the DOC require that

i the system detect and terminate calls for theé~way call

i
¥

i

:
|

{ COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 7B1-7150
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attempts?

Ao Yes. It is a requirement of Verizon by the

i Cepartment of Corrections to attempt to eliminate the call

forwarding capability. The Department of Corrections
monit&rs and szreerns these calls and does determine whack
family members or friends that thée inmate can call. The
system 1s designed to monitorxr if a three-way call is

attenpted.

te. Now, would the three-way call attempt be initiated by

the called party or by the inmats?

A.  That would be the called party.

G. And is three-way calling a feature offered by Verizon
PA?

LA, Yes, it 15 a feature offered by Verizon P&nnsylvania‘

It is also a feature that can bé selected on a call --
case-by-case basis.

Q. %o, whether one subscribes to the’monthly service or
aLtempts thrée-way calling on an individual-use basis, dd

they initiate the attempt the same way?

A, Yes, the called party would it‘do it exactly the sawme
way.
¢, How would they do that? ’

gA. Okay. Once the call is connected, the party who

I answers would utilize the hook flash., If you recall, =zhat's

where your receiver enters on Lo the phone. That is

COMMONWEALTH AEPOATING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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fdepressed.' That is how they would then put the inmate on

‘ho.d and attempt te connect a third party. In newer phones
today, we have the flash butten. That would also be

utilized in a more modern phone. It is the same tone and

llsound whether it's the heok flasn or tone as well as a call

‘waiting would be the same feature that those b&ctons would
be utilized. So that's how it would be utilized.
Q. So, even if the called party does not subscribe to

the monthly three-way call feature as some of the inmates

yhave testified to that they believe or were told that their

gca;ied parties did not have a monthly -- you know, did not
subscribe to that feature, they‘could still initiate a
three-way call attempt while they are talking to an inmate,

correct?

A. That is absolutely correct. FPeople do subscribe to

t

5that. They can use it throughout the month, or it can be

used on a select call basis.

PG, Now, have you prepared an exhibit that shows the

number of three-way call terminations for the named
£Cohplainants?, |

A, Yes, I have. And I do want to alert the team here
that there has bkeen a chénge. We had é correcﬁlon found on
Richard Gerdeon, inmate numberkAK~4980, We need to resubmit

it. The number that was given was AK-9680 on the originél

exhibit. It is now AK~468J for Richard Gordon.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761 7150
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MR"LEHMAN: Your Honor, this would be
vérizon'PA Exhikit Number 1 Revisecd. We ﬁad submitted
Verizon PA Exhibit BNunber 1 to you. We passsed ocut fhe
revised exhibit here with the correct numbers. For the
benef.t of the Complainants who are at Huntingdon, if they
have that in f:cnﬁ of them ~- I don't know. It deesn't iook
like maybe they do. Maybe Mr. Flood does.

MR. FLOOD: Yes,kl do.

THE WITNESS: I can read tc you what has been
adjusted 50 you have your correct record. If‘you‘ll please
go to Richard Gorden. He weuld be the fifth name down.

MR. FLOOD: = That's correct.

THE WITNESS: ‘We'l; ga across.  That is his
neme. His ID is AK-4683. The number of completed calls in
Pennsylvaniakare 115. Tke average length of call is 13
minutes. The number of three-way c¢all attempts, four. And
the percentage cf three-way on the connected calls, that is
at: three percent.

MR, LEHMAN:  B1ll right. Ifll centinue, Your

Honor?

§ JUDGE COCHERES: Yes.

MR. LEHMAN: Okay. Thanx you.
BY MR. LEHMAN:

|
1 C. - Now, was VSSI Exhibit Number . prepared by you or

under your direction and controx.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (?17) 761-715Q
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A. ‘Yes, it was.

o, And 15 the information contained in this exhibit true

and correct to the best of your knowledge?
A. Yes.

Q. Now, looking at this exhibit, could you please

jexplain what this exhibit is and the information that's

gontarned in this exhibit.

A. - Yes, certainly. 2ll of the Jomplainants are listed.

1This has the number of completed calls that were in

Pennsylvania from August lst of 2003 through July 10th of
the current year. The total numper of completéd calls were
1,517. The average length of call was 13 minutes.  The

numiber of three-way call attempt disconnects were 60,

Eequdlling Lo a percentage of four percent of Lhe completed
calls.

G. Now, referencing this document gquickly, we had Mr.
Bruwn, kntheny Brown, talk abszut three -way disconnects

during his testimony. What does this exhibit -- did Mr.

i Brown have any intrastate in Pennsylvania calls that were

discoennected for three-way call attempts?
A. No. Mr. Brown had no calls disconnected Zor an
attempted three-~way in Pennsylvania, as well as Robert Carl

and Shayne Flood, as well as John Ort. Those four gentlenen

I had ne three-way call attempts disconnected within

Penngylvania.

i COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING GOMPANY  (717; 761 7150
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MR. LEHMAN: Your Hsonor, at this <ime, I'd

like to move VSSI Exnibit Number 1 into the record, please,
;subjecs'to cross—~examination.
JUODGE COCHERES: It's admitted subject to
'trasé~examination and any timely objections.
| ‘Whereupon, the document was marked
as V85I Exhibit Number‘i for
identification and received in
evidence.) )
ME. LEHMAN: Thank you.
BY MR. LEHMAN:
O. Now, in your opinion, what does this information on
this exhibit show about the reliability of the three-way

call detection system?

Ila. It shows that the system is working very well and

lefficiently in disconnecting calls that are three-way cal.

that are cisconnected is small, four percent of the 1,517
calls that were connected within the state of Pennsylvania.
;. $6 it certainly doesn't indicate that there are

repeated disconnects by the prisoners on the prisonsrs’

calls?
gk. No, not in my opinion.
. Is the sensitivity of the this system adjustable?.

A, Yes. The sensitivity of the inmate call control

COMMONWEALTH HEPOATING COMPANY (7473 761-2150

attempts. It also shows to me that the percentage of calls

63




SRR

25

b

.3

12
13

14

16
17
it
19
20 |

21

23

24

64

systen is at the discretion of tne Commonwealth of

 Pennsylvania, Department of Corrections. It can be adjusted

by Securus. It 1s my uncerstanding that, at SCI~Hunt1ngd0n,

the sensitivity is normal, so it is not high or low. It is
about average across all SCI facilities.

| MR. LEHMAN: Thank you.

One second, Your Honor.

BY MR. LEHMAN:
. My, Cunninghamrau speclfically Mr. Cunningham's
testimony, he expldiﬁed that he had numerous cutoffs using
the -~ I kelieve he uses the prepaid systém. What do

Verizon's records show regarding the amount of time that he

‘calle and the amount of time his typical calls entail?

A, Certainly. I am the Manager of the Product Line
Management Team and part of that 1s the prepaid calling
arcannt.

Mr. Cupningham, I have your complete records
regarding your prepaid calling account; and, as 1 c¢an see,
you do urilize prepaid for a majority of your cails,,most‘of'
them, The usage is the maximum 2f 15 minutes. I would
appruximately say about 895 percent of your calls are 15
minutes ‘in length, which would be the maximum ca;i sength

that the Department of Correction allows.

P And Mr. Cunningham also testified to the fact that he

getrs a message insufficient funds. Please explain when

COMMONWEALTH REPORTIMNG COMPANY (717} 7617150
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;ssmeane makes a call the two options they have Qhen dialing
and the digits that they have to f'andywﬁat would be the
digits that they have to push and what weuld be the typical
reason or an explanation as to why he's getting that
message? |

AL Certailnly. As the irmates are aware, when you
‘attempt to make your call, you have a choice. You can make

it collect or prepaid. If you select ore, it would be

fca;lect‘ If you select two, it would be prepéid. I1f you're

selecling two; 1t will tell you at the beginning the amount

1

t .
of funds that ycu have avallable in yocur telephone account

1
(S
:
|

Ithrough commissary to utilize for phone service. You will

et an insufficient fund recording if you have no money in
g : Y

the prepaid commissary accountb.

G Thnank you. One more. Referring to the exhibit, VS§SI

Exhibait Number 1 once more for James Cunningham, it does

' show that he hace one three-way call attempt disconnected --

AL Yes.
G. -~ intrastate out of 16 calls. Was three-way --

would three~way calling, however, be available on a one-time

_fbasls to the number that he called?

H . N 4
A. Yey, it would be.

C G Thank you. Now mbving to the cail overlays. The

"'Complainants have also raised issues regarding the taped

overlays during the call. Could you please explain in

e e e

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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detail the overlays and why they are there.
A Certainly. I can actually read them if you like.

The overlay messages, they are actually -- I don't want to

f&nf&sé them. The initial message -- and I'm holding it

firight in front of me -- is épproximately 18 seeconds, and it

is played before the call is completed.

The message states to the called party the .
inmate 1s‘an held at this time, and the called party is teld
that =t's a éall ceming from the State Correctional
Institution at Huntingdon. This call is fiom a chrectional
instituticen and is subject to mcnitorlng and :ecording.
custom calling features are not allowed during this
conversation. The cost for this‘call is blank dollars and
cents. Thank you for using‘vérizan‘ That is before the
call begins. | U |

~Once the called party acceptsbthe ¢call, they
have t¢ actually physically push a button or say that they~‘
accept the charges for the call or accept the call period if
it's prepaid,

There are subseguent messages. These are, 1
must state;‘requirements of the Department of Corrections.

These overlays are not by choice of Ver:izon. It is a

I requirement that we have to meet to the Department of

Corrections. The subsequent messages -- and, again, are

regquired by the Department of Corrections -- these play

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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between the second and third minute inte the ¢all and

between the fifth and six minute thereafter urntil the length

‘of the call of 15 minutes. That again £ays that it is a
I ; : ‘
heall from a correctional institution and subject to

|monitoring and reccrding.

1
£

A brief third pverlay tells the callers that

| there's one minute remaining.

i ‘
Q. Now, the Complainants -- and I believe it was

specifically Mr., Trevino ~- had a problem with paying for

'the call =-- or gaying for the amount of time that these

.
|
messages are playing. First of all,‘the initial message
thatkplays, do the =~ are the charges -- are they incurring
scharges at that time during that initial message?

iA. Not the inmate for prepaid and not the called party.
The initial message is played as part of the call setup
process. Only until the called party accepts the call do
the cnarqeé begin. | |

¢. What about the allegations that they shoulc not be
;paying for the time that the other messages occurred during
the call? What would be your response to that?

R. My response to that is, Verizon is bearing an expense
at the very beginning of the call so, therefore, we're
bearing expense because of utilization of the network and

| line; and that woulid be ry rebuttal.

Q. Now, c¢ould Verizon remuve these messages even 1f it

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7681-7150
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wanted to?
A. No. It is at the discretion of the Commorwealth of

Pennsylvania, Department of Corrections.

ho. Has verizon made inquiry to the DOC regarding their

policy and these overlays and whether anything can be done

about them?

A. Yes, actually we have. I have a letter if I may

Ipresent it.

MR. LEHMAN: Your Honor, at this <ime we have

a letter that was sent from tne Department of Corrections to

IVerizon Communications dated December 27th, 2004. We did

brior have tinme to submit it as an exhibit; however, I would

request that Ms. Breslin be allowed to read into the record
the relevant parts of that 1etter,

JUDGE CCCHERES: Okay;

MR. FLOOD: Your Homor, I'd like to object.
Be's heen Lelling us that, since we didn't put in
dosumentation in a timely wmanner, that it shauld‘bé
dismissed. He didn't put his in in a timely manner;
therefore, his should not be admitted into the record.

MR. LEHMAN: Your Honor, 1'm not putting
anything into the record. It's just a simple testimony off
33 é business -~ state document, and I wculd regaest that
she be allowed to read that into the recerd.

JUDGE COQOCHERES: May I see it,‘please.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 781-7150
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MR. LEHMAN: Sure.
(Document handed to Judge Cocheres.)

MR. LEHMAWN: Certainly, the Complainants have

 been able to testify as to that informatiorn that we objected

ito. That's all we are deing is testifying to that

"infornation.

I JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Lehman, I have seen this

1
i

"letter before, and it was objected to by the inmates who

were in attendarnce at that particular hearing, which is one

v
5
i
i

fct the Yount hearings we had last week. The author is not

here. The person who received it is not here. You just
kaven't laid a foundation that gets over the hearsay |
objection any better than some of the things they’ve tried
to put in.

MR. LEHMAN: Well, Your Honor, I'd like to

.Ezeﬁpand to that by saying that this is an official record.

!I pelieve it qualifies as an official record; and I would
like to make an cffexr of proot, howéver, anc have it in fo:
the record, have her read it in for the record subject to
your discretion to exclude it.

MR. FLOOD: Youi Honor, a.su, we have not
been given a copy of this to be reviewed so that we can be
properly prepared to résgond o it. I again obiect.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr, Lehman, did you just

tell me that this is a public document?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTIHNG COMPANY - (7173 7617150
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MR. LEHMAN: HNo, I’'m sorry.  Well, I said

flpublic and then I changed 1t. It's an cfficiral record,

isiness record.
{(Whereupon, Mr. Cunningham left the
conference roocm at 11:3i1 a.m.}

JUDGE COCHERES: What makes yocu think that

ithis is a business record that is admissiple in this

proceeding?
| MR. LEHMAN: Well, it's an cffiaial’$tate
recerd. 1t's ar official state record that came from an
pmployee of the state. 1 believe that qual;ﬁ;es as an
official state record. 1t would be the same as a decision

madekby Your Honor - something made by a state employee.

'Heowever, for purposes of this hearing, Ms. Breslin can

; ,

| certainly just respond to =- I'll withdraw having the
isectians of the letter read into the record. That's fine.

JUDGE CQCHERES: All right. The document has

N been withdrawn.

BY MR. LEHMAN:

2 Ms. Breslin, dig Verizon Pennsylvania reguest of the
DG == make inguiry ©F the DOC regarding the overlays and if
" anything could be done about that?

A, Yes. We cid appeal to the Department of Corrections
| on their regquirement of the overlay messages; and, in

| December of 2004, we were told that it would not be removed

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 761-7150
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and that we must abide and have these on the system.

G Thank you,. Now, moving to tne complaint procedures.

The Complainants have alleged a genzral inadeguacy in the

conmplaint precess regarding the phone system. Is there a

llcomplain® or grievance process that the inmates can utilize

to seek redress for their problems that they sncounter?

A. Yes. As the inmates are aware, 1in theix’aécument e
their handbook of the Depattment of Correctinns, there are
two policies. The one policy, number GC’ADMSKB, is the
automated telephone inmate telephone system policy.  9art of
this describes an actual telephone discreparncy procedure.

1f an inmate has a guestion 0r concern

' regarding their telephone calls in the system, what they

wouid de is ccmplete the discrepahcy form which is on the
pack gége, Artachment € to this policy, 818 of the handbook.
They would turn this discrepancy form in to their un:it
manager wno, 1in turn, would forward it to the Shawn Tech
site administrator there at Huntingdon. The Shawn Teéh
administrator would do research. They would clear the
complaint ox éscalate it if they'‘re not able to clear the
complaint at their level.

If they need to escalate 1it, 1t would go to
our Verizon Corrections Sélutiens’tenter'whe would try to
troubleshoot it further or involve Securus if needed.

Eventual.ly i1t is cleared. It is then

COMMOMWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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{ submitted bark to the unit manager and returned to the
i inmate with resclution.

P, Now, when you sald goes to Verizonr VSC, is it -~ what

‘do you mean? Dces it physically go there?

A, No. These discrepancy forms, Attachment C 818, is a
‘document of the Department of Corrections. It does not
leave the facility. It is their ownership. They do not
reguire the site administrator to keep copies., It's
returned to the inmate. What they would do upon escalation
is contact Vegrizon Corrections Solution Center Lf theykcan‘t

clear the complaint or trouble at thear level. No, the form

does noet come to Verizon.

'MR. LEHMAN: Your Honor, at this time I have
{no further guestions.
i JUDGE CCCHERES: Ms. Breslin, have you sver
gseen a telephone discrepancy form?

THE WITNESS: I have in the past 1f submitted

ias evidence in previous hearings.

JUDGE CCCHERES: Well, it Juast happens that
we have two of them here in the hearing room with us.

| TUE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: Have you looked at them?

THE WITNESS: TI'm leoking at it right now,

yes.,

‘ JUDGE COCHERES: Which one are you looking

i . : COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY (717) 7617150
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at, Exhibit 3 or Hxhibit 22
THE WITNESS: What exhibit as this? - Ch,

Flood 1. No. Actually, Your Konor, i believe this may be

-~ this 1s form DC 135A. Trat may be a grievance. I'm

leogking at the wrong one. That's another procedure. Right

here, yes. This is a discrepancy form in Flood Exhibit 2.

: JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. Let's lock at
{ .

jthe bottom of the form on Flood Exhibit 2, which appears to

be identical to the bettcm ¢f the form of Flood Exhibit 3,

; | | THE WITNESS: Yes.

I JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. How does the inmate

|
{ » R . .
know when they get this infermation back who gave it to

:thcm?
i THE WITNESS: | The inmate would receive this
back from their unit manager, Your Honor. ’

WJUDGE COCHERES:  That's ~~ T'm sorry. Let me

%aﬁk a more specific guestion for you, then. Heow do they

{knéw who provided the information that is on this little

- sticker?

I THE WITNESS: T-NMNetix use only, and this goes
to the site administrator at the siﬁeﬁ This is their
section where they write, and obviously this shows T-Netix

use only. It came from the site administrator. Their name

- is not on this.

v | JUDGE COCHERES: Is that some sort of company

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7647180
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policy that's enforced by your site administrétor not to put
their names on it?

THE WITNESS: This discrepancy form 1s not a
Verizon policy. This is the policy of the Department of
Corrections. So, whether the name or date on here, it would
be at the discretion and requirement of the Departﬁent of
Corrections. | | |

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, I understand the

history of when your company started rendering service and

when T-Netiz sicopped:; but are you aware that, at least in
ather hearings that we'we had, that the onsite administrator
at least signed tne form?

THE WITHNESS: To the best of my knowledge;

#siry, I can only attest toe the few that I have seen.

Obviously, these two exhibits, the T-Netix -- at this time,
these were T-Netix employees. They are not Shawn Tech.

Shawn Tech became the site administrators around December,

| January ot 2005. So this weuld probably be best answered by

T-Netix or Securus because these would have been their
employees responding ¢cn these discrepancy forms.

JUDGE COCHERE3: ALl right.

{Whereupon, Mr. Cunningham returned

to the conference room at 11:18 a.m.}

JUDGE COCHERES: 1If the inmate passes the 800

number that's written at the bottom of the form on to their

COMMONWEALTH AREPORTING COMPANY ({717} 7G1-7150
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| family, because these are obviously about blocked calls, and

those only occur witn collect calls, right?

THE WITNESS: Well, there could be a blocked

call on a prepaid if it's blocked by the facility and

doesn't allow the call. But, in this instance, I would say

this was blocked for other reasons than the DOC restricting

J1L.
(

4

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Whose 800 number
iz that? |

THE WITNESS: That is Verizon's.

JUDGE COCHERES:‘ and, whoever dials this
number, will they be connected to a Verizon Service Center?

“HE WITNESS: Actually, I would think this
may be =~ they're answering for Verizon. They technically

may be T-Netix employees offering alternative dialing.

b"Again, I would ask Securus to respond. This 800 number is

handleg by a service that they provide Verizon to allow

‘inmate families to recerve calls, to depos:it funds into

liprepaid accounts by family members, Your Honor.

JUDGE CCCHERES: Would you understand why
that might just be a little confusing?

THE WITNESS: Possibly.

JUDGE CCCHERES: For the record, when did
your company first start rendering service to state

| correctioral institutes in Pennsylvania?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: Off the top, Ydﬁr Henor, I
would have fo go back and look at the contract, 2002
possibly or 199%. I believe the current contract that we
have, I believe, was sigrned in 1989 with a six-month
extension which'is leadinrg us to the end of the year,

JUDGE COCHERES: Do you know when T-Netix

stopped rendering collect ~call and calling card services to

the state correcticnal institutes?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honcr. That was
approxiwmdtely August of 2003.

JUDGE COCHBRES; Maybe even Bugust 1%th or
20th of 20037

THE WITNESS: Possibly‘ I'm not a hundred
percent sure of the exact date, but’it’was around that time.

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you. And, at that
rime period in August of 2003, your company would have
stepped into the breach and taken over, right?

THE WiTNESS: That is correct for the dial
tone and the callk-- carrying the call traffic. Prior to
that, itkwould have been T-Netix.

| JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. And that would have
teen feor local and intralATA zalls, right? |

THE WITNESS: Up to 2003, August, all calls
kwcre being handled by T-Netix. In the Ruguét timeframe of

~=~ 1 gorrect myself. Verizon would have had the local and

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPARNY (717} 761-2150
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intrallBATA. Tt woald have been the interLATA which would
have been handled by Securas, T~Netix.

JUDGE COUHERES:  Ckay.

THE WITNESS: At that point, our locng

fidistance company, our affiliate Verizon Select Services,

would have handled the long distance.

JUDGE COCHERES: Whén you're saylng at :hé:
%paxnt, you're saying starting in August?
| THE WITNESS: Of 2003.
JUDGE COCHERES:: 0Of 2003, uxay. ~All right.
, Now, let me talk to the lnﬁates for a few
iminutes. You do have the right to cross-examine this
witness.‘ Ang you may have heard things that you didn't
know, and yow may have heard somes thaings that you don't
understand, and you may have heard some things that you
kdieagree with. T want you to try and reserve those comments
and ask guestions because that's what the purpose of
cross~examinatioh is.

So we’'ll start with Mr. Flood. Do ygn have
any questions for Ms. Breslin?

MR. FLOOD: Yes, I du.

CRECSS~-EXAMINATION

' BY MR. FLOOD:
e - In your June 4th answer ta‘the complaint regarding

the disconnects, page 3, paragraph 1, line 11 and 12, it

¢ COMMORNWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY (7173 7617150
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| says AITS detects the presence or likely presence or
j ,
 suspected presence. Could you explain to me if -~

§ : :

! MR. LEHMAN: Your Honor, she doesn't know

i

|what he's referring to right now.

|

i MR. FLOOD: Yes, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Flood.

JUDGE COCHERES: Start again an¢ remerber a

§
|
|

couple things here. We're going to have to shuffle some
ipapers te catch up with what you want us to look at.

% ‘ MR. FLOOD: Excuse me, Your Houor.

!  JUDGE COCHERES: That's okay.

THE WITNESS: If you don't mind repeating, I
just want to be right where you're at. Mr. Flood, what are
you referring Lb, pleass.

BY MR. FLOOD: |
. A1l right. 1It's on page 3, paragraph 1, line 11 and
12, |
JUDGE CCCHERES: Stop there. He's referring
“tm the answer to the complaint.

THE WITNESS: Oxay. Thank you.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right.

D¢ you have that document in front of ysu,
Ms. Breslin?

THE WITNESS: No, I deon’t.

JUDGE COCHEREZS: All right. Lebl's be off the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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recard for a moment while we all find it.
11
i {Whereupon, a brief discussicn was

held off the record.)

JUDGE COCHERES:  Go ahead now, Mr. Flood,

llrefer them te the words you were talking about.

BY MR. FLCOD:

2. All right. Page 3, paragraph 1, line 11l and 1lz.

A Paragraph 1 scarts with repeated service disconnects,
Mr. Fliocod? |

G | Well, let me try it a different way. Page 3 starting
from the top ¢f the §age, tines 11 and 12. Would that be

ware accurate, matam?

A, Beginning with auvtomatically disconnected?

VG That's correct.

1
t

}
i ) .
0. All right. Why would there be words such as likely

A. Okay. I'm with you, now.

| presence of suspected three-way or call waiting? There

‘ , ,

goesn't seem to beé a gray area in this, would there be? ’
MR. LEHMAN: Your Henor, I'd like to objéCt

to this question, first of all because it deals with a

pleading. A pleading is’nat part of the record, and this is

not regarding her testimony that she made today. So I would

like to object on those grounds on those questions =~ to

this line of guestioning.

| o JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Flood, did you hear Mr.

COMMONWEAL‘TH REPORATING COMﬁANY {7171 761-7150
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{f hehman?

MR. FLOOD: I hesgrd him obkject. - I wasn't
igquite sure what he was objecting to, about it being a

(pleading. This is & document that Verizon prepared, is it

inot? This is their assertion c¢f the truth of the matter, is

tit not?

i
! , ;
! JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, but, when 1 asked you
;tm cross-examine, I asked you to cross-examine on the

i

‘subject of what she had testified about. Let me try to make

rthis a little easier for us.

Mr. Lehman, do you anticipate pzesenting a
witness who is more on the level of 2 technician who can
describe the operation of the equipment whiéh detects
jthree-way calling? ’ |
MR. LEHMAN: No, Your Honcr.

MRQ STEWART: We would not. That's not
Verizon's egquipment.

| | JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Edmonds, do you intend
to present a witness today who will describe the‘operation
of equipment manufactured by your client in operation at the

H

Huntingdor State Correctional Institute designed to detect

‘three-way calling?
§ MS. EDMCNDS: That's correct. We have to
%testify today Mr. Larry Bass.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right, then.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Mr. Flood, I'm going to ask you to hold your

guestion until

MS. EDMONDS: Your Honor, Mr. Flood, again,

is -- did not name T-Netix in his complaint.

‘§ JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, but he uses T-Netix

%equipment, which Mr. Stewart has just identified, to make
ca.ls on Verizon Selesct Services. You have the dlstinctiod
of representing a client that not only historically carried
telephone calls but also historically and curren;ly supplies
the eguipment tce carry telephone calls. o

MS5. EDMONDS: - Sure.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right.

S0, Mr. Flood, the answer to your guestion
§wili have to wait until you get somebody that can answer it.

MR. FLOOD: All right. Thank you very much.
May 1 proceéd to a differeﬁt guestion?

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, of course.

prtrn

'BY MR. FLOOD:

1 forgot your name, ma'am, and I apologize.

G.
A Ms. Breslin. That's fine.
C. ¥You were saying that the DOC -~ or on the averlays

that your company basically eats the cost ¢f the initial
message and that you feel that it wonld be proper for our
people to basically eat the cost during any subseguent; is

that gcorrect?

) COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 761.7150
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. Verizon is not only providing the telephames in which
you yourself and your fellow inmates utilize, we have costs
assocrated with preoviding yéu youxr privailege of phone calls,
the équipment’zha: yvou utilize to make the call, as well as

the network cost to collect ana gonnect you te your loved

ones and friends. And, as a reguirement of our contract

lwith the Pepartment of Corrections, those overlays --

they're not our idea. It 1s a requirement that we meet
according to Department of Correction reqcirements. |

g. So it is your statement that we pay for all those
messages? We pay for the time that those messages are being
presented to us where we can't speak;kis that correct?

A. You do not -~ the cost of the call, the timing of <he

call begins when your called party accepts the initial
18~-secend message. You do not bear the cost nor does your

called party.

G What about the subseguent m&sséges, mwetam?

18 || A Yes, those are borne into. The cost of the call ==

of the 15-minute call length, there would be approximately
15 seconds of overlays that you or your cailed party would
bear. |

Q. Fifteen seconds, that seems & little'shdrt, ma'am;
but Ifll accept that for right now. You were alsc
mentioning that the forms that wé ~~ that you have in f;cnt

of you fLrom the DOC, they're oﬁly forwarded to you 1f the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} ¥61-7150
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{f DOC can't resolve the problem; is that correct?

A. That is not correct, Mr. Flood. These forms are the

property of the Department ¢f Corrections, not verizon's.

{Phey are not forwarded toc Verizon.

5@! So you're saying the Department 6f Corrections 1s
’taking on the respeonsibility of forwarding any complaints to
Verizon; is that what you're saying? |

A.  The site administrator, the Shawn Tech site

{ladministrator, if they are not aple to resoclve a complaint

llat the facility level, they would then contact Verizon

through the Verizon Corrections Solutions Center; and then

it;h,ey weuld investicate it and involve Securus 1f necessary

~and get back to the site administrator for resc;utiﬁn; back
tw‘youzself. |

'Q. S you're saying the site admlnlstratorvis the one
 that answers oJr grievances, even though it's on a boC form?
Al No. & grievance is not the telecommunications
agiscrepancy form, You're referring toba competely
’different process that’s’ouilined in the inmate grievance

rsystem policy DC ADMB04.

. No, ma'ar. No, ma'am. I'm referring to -- these

forms right here {indicating) are commonly known as
grievance forms for the telephone.
A. T can't ~-

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Flood.

i COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717)761-7150
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THE WITNESS: T can't see.

BY MR. FLOOD:

Q. Exhibit 2 and 3; excuse me, ma'am.

A, Okay. Yo problem. I want to get on the same page.

2 and 3 are not grievance forms. These are discrepancy

f forms, sir. They are twe different forms.
Q. Discrepancy forms, excuse me for misspeaking. 8o
fyou're saying that these formsfare the DOZ or Verizon?

A, The Department of Corrections.

0. - Who arswers those? Does the Departnent of
Corrections answer those? 1f they can't resolve 1t,  then
they forward to Verizon; is that correc;?
B. The telephone system discrepancy form, your first
guestion, is the Departlment of Corrections. That‘is their
form, It is their policy in which Shawn Tech follows. If
Shawn Tech site adﬁinistrators cannot at their level resolve
the guestion or complaint, it is at that time that they call
the Verizon Corrections Solutions Center to help in thelir
invesvigation, sir.

MR. BROWN: Can I interject?

MR"FLOCD: Sure.

MR. BROWN: Ms. Breslin, what kihd of
problems would yoﬁ cateéori:e as either onsite as opposed to
the ones that Verizen would have to solve?k What would make

1t -~ what's the difference if I send my discrepancy report

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING CéMPANY (#7173} 761-7150
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to inside the prison and they're telling me that there's
nething here that's causing this block or this problem?

' What do you differentiate between what problems can be

‘handled here and what problems have to be handled by
'Verizon?
THE WITNESS: Sair, there will be another

éxpert from Verizon that will be able to answer this. We

thave a representative frem the Verizon Corrections Solutions

iCenter that would handle any escalation and can better

¥
¥

f

~answer that for you, sir.

: : MR. BROWN: Sure.

"BY MR. FLOOD:

‘Q, Bll right, Why would there be a separate form for
collect cails and prepaic calls? |

'A* There are none, sir.

Q. That's not what ycu said in your answer to the
original complaint.

A. No, sir. The telephone SysL&m discrepancy form 1is,
again, the ferm of the Department of Corrections. It's
utilized for telephone discrepancies, caiiebt or prepaid.

There's not a separate form whether your complaint is

! regarding collect or prepaid.

. Excuse me one second. On page § of your response in
here it says moreover there erists a geparvate complaint

procedure for issaes regarding debit calls.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. ({717] 761-7180
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JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Wait a minute,

&

I

}Mﬁ. Flood. What are you'taiking about?

MR. FLOOD: Page 8 of the response to §~
answer from Verizorn to original complaint dated June 7th,
04,

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right‘

Ms. Breslin, do you have a copy aﬁ that
answe:?

THE WITNESS: May :’see rt, please.

JULGE COCHERES: Look at page B.

THE WITRESS:  Mme-hmm. My, rloot, c¢an you
pleaﬁe‘tell re, are you referring to item number 4 on page
8, that zesponse?

MR. FLOGD: llo, ma'am.

:EY MR. FLOOD:

G From the top, line 5, moreover, there exists
:campkaiﬂts with this regard to the phone systeﬁ to the DOC.
Mureover there exisis o separate ébmplaint praocedure for

L 1ssues regarding debit calls, wﬁy?

A. Okay. 1 understand what this 1s sayving. Thank you

|l for getting me on to the right page. What you're referring

Lo and What Verizon's response here refers to a refund

procedure for prepaid calling cards versus a refund for

form, & discrepancy form, one for collect and prepaid.

COMMONWEALTH SEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761 7150
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I Total different issue.
2 We're referring to and answering ycur

| response regarding refundas. If it 1s found through a

discrepancy form, & complaint ¢f yours, that a refund .s

ldue, by all mears if it is a debit call, it is through our

isystem. And, if there is an issue, we zan certainly provide

yau a credit onto your prepaid account, your telephone

llaccount. That's what this is referring to. If it's a

collect ¢all, there's a separate refund procedure which

would be dealing with the szalled party's telephone company,

ltotally different.

y | 8¢ I think that's what you're referring to,
and that is why Verizon has this response.

MR. FLOOD: I believe that pretty muchk covers
ny guesticns that I have for thls‘witness‘ | |

JUDGE CCCHERES: All right.

Mr, Trevino, do you have any guestions?

MR. TREVING: No, Your Horor.

JUDGE CCCHERES: Mr. Brown?

MR. BROWN: Yes, Your Honor.

CRCSS-EAAMINATION

BY MR. BROWN:
o, This would be V8SI Exhibit Namberkl, the Intrastcate
Call Summary hy Inmate.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right, sir.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY = {717) 761-7150
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BY MR. BROWN:

?Q. I just have a quastian.abaut if a call is shut down
Jibut it’s not ~- i¢'s a mistake., Jt's not a three-way
lattempt, but if something -- and it might be a malfunction

' in the system or scmething c¢ther thar that —-'do“you have

some way of knowing thkat?

A Yeg, Mr. Brown. All calls have a termination code,

lso we woeuld -- the system, the Securus system, would know

whether you spoke for your 1%-minute allotment, if you hung
up, i1f your called party hung up, if a three-way call
attempt was attempted, and it Qas shut down. So therefs
various reasons why a phone call would,énd,,and the systen
has the capability of recognizing each and every call and
why iﬁ ended.

Q‘ Okay. But 1 don't see it noted here. It just says
- from‘lcoking at this, it would say that I have no |
rhree-way attempts, meaning == 1 take itktcrmean,that
neither myself nor my parties called attempted a three-way;

is that correct?

B. Mr. Brown, the exhibit -~
e, Would I be correct in that?
A. What you have front of you shows tLhe number of calls

that were made in Pennsylvania, which were none. And there
were no calls disconnected for yqu'in,Peﬁnsylvania for

three way.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 76Y 7150
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{Q, Okay. But what it doesn't say is whether or not any

{of my calls were discontinued for any other reason. What

I'm getting at is that sometimes the phone has malfunctioned

fwhen, in fact, my party has not initiated a three-way

attempt and we were disconnected the same. This does not

reflect that,

A. This exnibit reflects three-way call disconnects.
G Specifically? |

A Yesf s5ir.

G Okay. BAnother statement that you had made earl:ier
was that the numbers -- gilven the numbers, you would say

that your system seens te be working fine because of the

small percentaye of three-way unconnects. Right away ny

|l thought was that this is just & small percentage of what you

are surmarizing.

In fact, what are your numbers for the entire
-~ T xnow you're saying it probably deesn't concern me, but
this is just a small number and I'm curious te know what the
real numbers are for a2 system this large; whether, in fact,

that 3.9 percent 1is actually larger. 1It's oniy 3.9 for the

f people concerned that are in this case right before you. It

ray be larger. These numbers may be larger for the

flentire population of SCI-Huntingdon, not to mention =--

MR. STEWART: Your Henor, I'm going to

gbtect. He's making a statement.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ({717} 761-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Are you done, sir?

MR. BROWN: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Now, Mr. Stewart.

ME. STEWART: I'm going <c okject. There's

b ;
‘o questicn there. He's testifying. It's argumentative.

i

| There was no guestion. It was just a statement, and I ask

%that 1t be strickesn.
MR, BRQWN: My point 1s that this information

‘on this exhibit does rot tell the whole story. It's not

H
i
H

telling me why my call is peing disconnected. It's saving I

¥

'have a zero three-way attempt calls, but it's not saying -=
‘it dogs not calculate all the other calls for whate#er
regson that were disconnected. 'It's not giving me a
complete story here,

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Brown.

MR, BROWN: Yés.

JUDGE COCHERES: You're currently making
calls to Colorade and North Carolina, right?

MR.‘BROWN: Yes.

JUDGE COCHBRES% This is the record mf zalls
made by ycu only in Pennsylvania. Focus for a moment on the
first column where it says number of connections. You don't
make any calls in Pennsylvania.

My cquestion is, Ms. Breslin, for a man who

fma&es no calls in Pennsylvania, of course, there would be no

i
H

I ) COMMONWEALTI REPORTING COMPANY (717} 764-7150
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tthree-way disconnects?

!
MR. BROWN: What about the calls I made to my

wife? MWhere is the record for that?

JUDGE COCHERES: - Mr. Brown.

MR. BROWN: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: It is very hard for us to

know whether you are talking for the record or just having a

feonversation with Mr. Flood, and it's not your fault.

Seveyral of ycu Lhave talked in the background while we're

trying to talk and corduct this hearing. We have sonme
difficulzy urnderstanding whether you want this to be part of
the recorc or not, and it's something that you all are going
to have to be aware of. We can hear you, all right?

MR. BROWN: Sorry, Your Hcnor.

JUDGE CCCHERES: That's okay.

‘MR. BROWN: What about the calls to my wife

£

jthat I was making while I was married from the time from '93
i&htdugh -~ ph, I see. I'm sorry. Never mind.

JUDGE CCCHERES: All rignht. Yes, i suspect
you were divorced before August of 03, right? |

MR. BREOWN:  Yes.

JUDGE CCCHERES:  Thank you.

MR. BROWN: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: A1l right.

Ms. Breslin, if he makes ro calls, how can he

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761.7150
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lhave an average length of 11 minutes per call?

THE WITNESS; That was actually was submitted
with his out-of-state. So that prabablybshdgldn‘t have been
in there.

JUDGE COCHERES: Wait a minute here. I'm
confused,

THE WITNESS: That’s okay. The average

‘length of call that he does make out-of-state is 11 minutes.

JUDGE COCHERES: And, even though the exhibit

15 supposed to be only in~9ennsylvania calls, this tally for

'average on length of calls is all calls?

THE WITNESS: Right.
JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. But the rest of the

statistics, the number of connections he makes, the number

llcf three-way attempts, and the percent of three~way calls on

connection are all only dealing within Pennsylvania?
THE WITNESS: You are corre#t‘
JULGE CCCHERES: Oray.
All right, Mz Brown, does it make more
sense.
MR. EEOWN; Yeg, Your Honor.
JUUGE~COCHERBS:’ boes it make more sense?
MR. BROWN: Yes, Your Honor.
JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Bo you have any more

gueslions, Mr. Brown?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTIRG COMPANY (7171 761-7150
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MR. BROWN:  None at this time.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right.

\ ' Mr. Cunningham, do you have any guestions?

MR. CUMNINGHAM: I just wanted to tell you

ithe sensitivity of the cutoff, one man told me that he gave
his g;rlfriend o
JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Cunningham, I wvery
specifically asked if you had cuesticns. You started ydur
|l sentence with the words I have a comﬁent. Hold your comment
and tell me if you have any gquestions,
MR. CUNNINGHAM: Well, I came up with a
little comment before I had the question and that is the
?sensitivxty ef the cuteff, sir. One gentleman told me that
iha gave his ==
; ' MR. STEWART: Objection, Your Honor.
; MR. CUNNINGHAM: -~ girlfriend instractions
?not to kiss him over the phone because that would be an
automatic cutoff. I thought you'd like to hear that.
JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you, sir. Do you have
any dguestions?
MR, CUNNINGHAM: HNo guestions, Your Honor.
JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Kautz, do you have &
gquesticn? |
MR. KAUTZ: HNo, I1'm done.
‘JUDGE CCCHERES: You don't have’anythlng‘

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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Mr. Lehman, do you have any redirect?

MP. LEHMAN: No, I don't, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you.

Then the witness is excused.

{Witness excused.!

JUDGE COCHERES: Do you have any witness for
me, Mr. Lehman?

MR . STEWART; I have another witnéss for you,
Your Honor. Verizon Select Services calls John Ries.

JUDGE COCHERES: & Mr. Ries, I belieVe‘yau're
in Texas?’
| MR. RIES: Correct.
JUDGE COCHERES: Sir, would you raise your
i right hand?
Whereupon,

JOHN ?XES,

having been duly sworrn, testified as foila#s:

JUDGE COCHERES: Thauk you.

Counselor.

é MR. STEWART: Thanx you, Your Honor.
V%EY MR, STFWART: |

R Mr. Ries, could ybn please staté your name and
{business address for the recard, pleaée.

A, My name is John Ries., Ries is spelled R-I-E-S. My

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ({7173 761- 7150
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business address is Verizon Select Services, Inc., 6665

 N0rth MacArthur Boulevard -- MacArthur is spelled

HM=B~L=f«R-T~H-U~R =~- Trving, L1-R-V-I-K-G, Texas 75039.

. By whem are you employed, Mr. Ries?
i A Verizen Select Services,
0. What's your title?
B My title 15 Business Specialist, and I work

ispecifically with the Iamate Services Program.

0. Could you dessribe what you do in your job, Mr. Ries,
briefliy?
5. 1 wanage the Inmate Program for VS8I. My

responsipilities include ensuring traffic from the

correcticnal facility traverses the VSSI network, working

with vendors to ensure billing data is processed

ftappropriately, financial review of revanus and costs for

inmate services, ensuring that V3SI has a proper tariff in

place, and resolving any billing or network disputes with

either the end-user or the network carriers.
. ~ And, Mr. Ries, are you authorized to testify on

behalf of VSSI in this proceeding?

A. Yes.

. : Have you reviewed the complaints in these matters?
I A, Yes.

Q. You've heard several of the Complainants opine that

‘they believe they're being charged too much for their

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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telephone calls. Can you please describe the types of calls

#that VSSI ~- or the types of calls that can originate from a

correctional facility anc who carries what types of calls.
AL VSB81 carries all types of calls from the Pennsylvania
DOC, inmcal, intralAThA, interLATA and interstate traffic.

Q. ; ’Okay, And have the rates for these different types
of calls been approved by the Pennsylvania Public Utality
Commission?

A. Yes.. The rates are approved and contained in VSSI's

tariff on file with the Commission.

gQ. Can you tell us what the rates are for thekrécord,
:please, and try to break it down by the wvarious types of
calls that ceuld be mads.

&, Locéal and intraLATA rates vary based on the location
of the Pernnsylvania DOC facility, but the maximum amount for
a call would be charged a 52 surcharge plus $.20kper minute.

Therefore, a ls-minuté call would be charged $5. InterLATA

calls for the Pennsylvania DOC terminating within

g?énnsylvania would be charged a $2.50 surcherge plus $.27
;per micute. Therefore, a 15-minute call would be charged
$€.55. Interstate calls terminating outside Pennsylvania

would be charged a $3.50 surcharge plus $.535 per minute. A

Ty

15~minute c¢all then would be charged $11.75.

,Q. Okay. How do those rates compare with collect calls
: ;
imade by the general public? First of all, let me as you

3
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this. Does VSSI provide payphone service to the general

ipublic?
I A. Yes. VES1 does provide payphone ¢3lls within the

|state of Pennsylvania.

Q. What are the rates for those phones?

A. public payphone rates are higher. For instance, an

| interLATA call would be charged a $3.99 surcharge plus $.59

;pEf minute, Therefore,'a'lsﬁminute éall would be charqedk

1$12.84.

0. Okay. Can you describe for me what VS8SI's position
18 with reggard to the rates for the inmate calls?

B The réates that the inmates pay for collect and
prepaid calls are less than the rates paid bykthe general
public for calls’frcm payphones. The raﬁes have been
approved and determined to be reasonable by -the Commission
and we agree.

'Q. Okay. I think Mr. Brown -- I juét have a Questlon.
Lo you have any record of any calls being iﬁtrastate calls
within Pennsylvania having been blozked for Mr. Brown?

A, No. Mr., Brown's calling patterns are interstate
calls, s0 I do not'havc any’blocked calls within
Pennsylvania.

C. Okay. Then you heard the other inmates talk about =--

fat least let me see 1if any others did talk about =- see if T

have zhe pamnes.

COMMORNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Did we lose anybody on that

connection?

Mr. Ries, can you still hear us?

THE WITNESS: I can still hear you.

JUﬁGE COCHERES: Huntingdon, are you still on
 board?

MR. FLOOD: Yes,.

JUDGB COCHERES: kThank you.

Ms. Edmonds, are you still on bcard?
M&. EDMONDS: I am here, yes} |

JUDGE COCHERES: Not only did we get a loud

noise, but we get a lightening streak on the screen.

M&. EDMONDS: FProm my office?
JUDGE COCHERES: No.
BY MR. STEWART:

G. Mr. Ries, do you have anything else that you wish to

add in your testimony today?

A. No.

MR. STEWART: The witness is available for
cross~examination, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Ries.

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE CCCHERES: Mr. Rieé,‘you were kind
enougn to give us rates, but T got just a little confused.

When you gave us the rates for lecal and intralATA calls,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761.7150
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llyou said that maximum charge weuld be 32 connection fee and

$.20 a minute, right?

THE WITNESS: Coprrect.

JUDGE COCHERES: And vou said that applied to
correctional facilities, right?.

THE WITNESS: Correct.

JUBGE CUCHERES: ‘How, are thcée collect cali
rates or calling card rétes?

THE WITNESS: Those are collect call rétes;
but I would add tnat, for local calls and intraLATA éalls,
the collect call réte and the prepaid rate are the Samé.

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you. That was what
was confusing me. Let's move right‘on down to interLATA
within the state. You told me it Qas $2.50 connection fee
plus $.27 a minute and thét a 15-minute call was $6.55,
correct?

THE WITNESS: kCorreat.

JUDGE COCHERES: Aﬁd was that alsoc a collect
call only? |

THE WITNESS: That was collect only.

JUDCE COCHERES: . Do you £now what a calling
card rate for the séme call would be?

THE WITNESS: Yes. For a interLATA prepaid
calling card rate, the surcharge is $2.25% and the per ninute

rate is $.22 per minute.

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY (737} 761-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: And what is the 1S5-minute

charge, then?

THE WITNESS: [ do not have that calculated.

I would have tg --

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Save yourself.
THE WITNESS: It would be =--
JUDGE COCHERES: Relax. If I need it, 1°1l

i
id@ the math.
¢

i THE WITNESS: I believe it's $5.55.

JUDGE COCHERES: You don‘t trust my math, do

Eyou? Ckay. And now let's talk about a Calling card
i v ,

{interstate, petween the state, calls. Is that the same as

what you just told me as $3.50 for the connection fee and

$.55 a minute?

THE WITNESS: The interstate calling card
rate is for prepaid is also discounted; but, I'mksorry, I do
not have the interstate rate with me.

JUDGE COCHERES: And you told me that the

publig ~-

THE WITNESS: >Basically, it'$ a ten percent.

JUDGE COCHERES: You teld me that the public
payphore costs are generally more, right? |

THE WITNESS: Correct.

JUDGE COCHERES: And were you referring only

tv publiz payphone collect call service?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7817150




ORI

L ¥23

¥

10
1
12

1

14 |

1
18

19 |

3
1t

101

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Now, let's talk
éaboutt is there a calling sa:d’service by public payphone
ithat would be comparable?

THE WITNESS: There are various calling card
services that, you kaow, the public can buy and purchase
prepard calls; but that would not be comparable to éa;is

from the inmate envircenment going to. the inmate control

system.

JUDGE COCHERES: 1Is that the reason why you
say they're not comparable?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

J JUDGE COCHERES: All right.

'Mr. Flood, do you have quesiicns for this
Lwitness?

i MR. FLOGD:’ Jﬁst one short one, Your Honor,
~EXAM 10N

EBY MR. FLOOD:

C. How much'of each phoﬁe call goes back te the DOC in

the form ¢f exclusivity rights or kickbacks or whatever you

lwant to call it?
; MR. KAZEE: I'm not really gettlng'any video,
geither.

; JUDGE CCCHERES: Let's be off the record for

a moment.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ({7171 761-73150
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~{Whereupon, a brief discussion was

held off the record.)}

I JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Flood, can you new see

wTexas?
| MR. FLOODE No, sir, I cannot.
JUDGE COCHERES: You can't see a conference
room with a Verizon sign?
’ MR. FLOOD: HNo, six. I am seeing vyou.
THE WITHNESS; Your Honor, I guess I would
nead ¢ speak for bhim to be aple to see myself.
MR, FLOCD: HNow I see.

JUDGE CCCHERES: SGood. Mr. Flood, do you

‘have gquestions for Mr. Ries?

MR, FLOCD: Just one.
JUDGE CCCHERES:  All right.

BY MR. FLOOD:

ho. liow much percentage-wise, how ruch does the DOC

"recerve off of each one of our phone calls?

A Verizon Select Services does not have the contract
with the DOC, that's Verizon. BAnd T would not be the one to
answer that guestion.

Q. Who would be, sir?

E. That would be back with Cenise Breslin who is the
Verizon employee that handles the contract betweern Verizon

and the Department of Corrections.

COMMONWEALTH REPGRTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150




FORM Z

2

u

1

1 |
12

13 ]

14

15

16

17
18

14

23

24

2 |

q ; : 103

MR. FLGOD: Thank vou,

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Flood, do y@u have any
mexre questzons tor this wiztness?

MR. FLOOD: No, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. I know you might

have one more for Ms. Breslin, but let's get through with

3Mr. gies( tirst.
t Mr. Trevino, do you have ahy guestions for
this witness? | ’ |

MR, TREVINGO: HNo, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Brown, do you have any
gquestions for this witness? |
| MR. BROWN: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr, Cunningham, do you have
&ny'questions fér this witness? |

MR. CUNNINGHAM: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Kautz, do you have any
ffguestions for this witness?

‘MR. KAUTZ: Ho, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. EBdmonds, dc you have any
guestions?

MS. EDMONDS: No, : do ot

JUDGE COCHERES: This witness'is excused.

'(Witnéss excused.}

JUDGE COCHERES: I'1l recall Ms. Breslin to

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717} 761~5‘150
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answer the question that Mr. Flood is going to ask.

| Whereupon,

DENISE BRESLIN,

having been duly sworr previously, testified as follows:

| FURTHER _CROSS-EXAMINATION

‘BY MR. FLCOD:

Q. " Percentage~wise, how much does the DOC feceive off of
each one of cur phone calls, ma'am?
MR. LEHMAN: Your Honor, befcre she answers,
{1 would like to object. This is proprietary information.
%Certainly, if we would like the’record to be sealed if this
jinformation is madé available publicly. This is per the
sontract. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Why is thét a proprietary

restriction, a restriction on me and. this Commission?

MR. LEHMAN: Well, because zhis is a contract

I between the DOC and Verizon, and certainly this involves the

BoC. Certainiy they’re not present here. They should
'certainly be able to respond to that in this phaceeding, 50
I would request that it at least be’marked proprietary in
the report -~ in the recoid seeing how the DOC isn't e#en
here tc address that. |

MK, FLOCD: Your Honor, I'll withdraw the
questicn. May 1 ask one more?

JUDGE COCHERES:  I'm not going. to limit the

COMMONWEALTH REFPORATING COMPANY {717y 781-7150
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number of guestions once you've got a witness on the stand,
so you can ask more than one.

BY MR. FLOOD:

Q. I have a documént here that wasn't admitted into

evidence that says the DOC receives 40 percent =--

MR. STEWART: Your Honor, I'm going to object
to the gquestion.

.BY MR, FLOOD:

fQ, - == 47 percent of the gross collectéd money off of

each call; is that correct?
 JUDGE COCHERES: Wait a minute, Read it

again. You got drowned cut by Mr. Stewart who wants to

flobject when you're finished.

MR. FLOOD: Yes, p.ease.
BY MR. FLOOD:
Q. PA DOC here says receives 47 percent of each ohe of
our phone calls of the fee; is that correct?

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Stewart.

MK. STBWART: I1've objected because he's

lasking a question about a document which has not been

admitzed into evidence; and, therefore, it's :nappropriaté,
Your Honor. He's reading expressly from a document which
was refused to be admitted because it's hearsay.

MR. FLOCD: That's why I'm asking the

guesticn, sir. I would like for it to not be hearsay.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Here's the

s

problem IZ'm having with this subject. I've been the

Prisoner Judge ftor so long 1 actually Xxnow the answer to the’

question, and I know it from having held other proceedings.

I had both Executive Deputy Secretary Dr. Shaffer and I had
the gentlieman, now retired, from the Pepartment of General
Services who had let the telephone centract and administered
it for many, many years in previous cases. And they
provided this information.,

What I don't remember buﬁ I suspect is true
18 that it was not on the proprietary recard. Because wé?re
functionally in a building acgrcess the streetkfroﬁ ny office,
I cannot go back tec my files énd pull it out.

But is there something about this particular
contract numker that is expxessly labeled proprietary in the
contract? |

MR. STEWART;i Let me léok‘

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Lehman, you’'re the one
who asserted the obijection. ‘Ycu tell me.

MR. LEHMAN: We have the contract here. 1T
lden‘t know. I doa't know off the top of my head if it
specitically says that in the contract of ne.

JUBGE COCHERES:  Tell me, Ms. Breslln, what

Il you are you saying?

THE WITNESS: Your Honor, obvigusly, this is

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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through a Reguest for Preposal procedure. Request for

| Proposals are public record. The firaacial
;responSLbilities, cbligations ¢f such a contract are always

isealed from public record, so that portion of our contract
grhat wouLd present the percentage of revenue is sealed. So

4

I that's why, according to the contract, I feel that it would

Wnot be admissible to public record.

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, I get to decide what's

i
H

radmissible, but I understand why yoa're asserting‘that it's

proprietary. Even if it is proprietary, there's ways of

[
¥

|having it admicted into the record; &and that's what Mr.
g ;

‘Lehman was urying to do.
Be patient, Mr. Flood, we'll get hack td you.
ME. STEWART: It's prebably in this contract
which is over 200 pages, so it would take me qﬁite a while

to read it.

record.
| [Whereupon, a brief discussion was

held off the record.)

JUDCE COCHERES: This is what I‘m‘going to
do. 1I'm go1ﬁg to provide a very brief summary of the things

that we've discussed, and I think I can find a way to deal

lwith this in a few minutes. During our off-the-record

discussions, the attorneys for Verizon were concerned that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPARNY . (717} 761-7150

107

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right.  Let's go off the




FORMZ

10

3!

12

13

20

108

ELS

the information requested by Mr. Flocd's most ‘recent
question was subject fto a business secrets rule. I tried to
fexplain to the parties that, becauvse of my experience with
‘prison issues, I thought I already knew the answer to that
iquestion. I khew generally where T got thatvinformatian,
'but I wasn't sure whether it was classified as proprietary
or not.

I have the‘ability tb direct the witness to
answer‘the gquestion on the record. My probiem is that, -even
1f I do that, I still may have to protect it. What I want
to do is that, at some pecint, I‘m‘going to take a break and
hopefully this group in here will at least get lunch at the

{snack bar downstairs. But, during that break, I will nake a

fast trip over to my office and check out whether that
information is proprietary or not.

If it is not proprietary, I will make sure

‘ffthat it is put on the record for the benefit of the parties

i

and my decision.

All right, Mr. Flood?

MR. FLOOD: Thank you very much, Your Honor.
1 appre¢iate that. | |

| JUDGE COCHERES: Oxay. I want you Lo go on
lnow. I called Ms. Breslin back to the stand because ydu

raised that issue during your examination of Mr. Ries. That

is the only issuée and only reason I called her back on the

crnocto e

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING LOMPANY (717} VB1-71850
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stand. I'm not going to have that guestion answered right

this moment, I appreciate that you all may not be in the

room when we get Lo whether or not we fan answer the
iquesticnd But, even if that's true, rest assured that, if
%it is public information, it will be on the public record:
iamd X willyput ii in my decgisiocn.

Does that help you?

MR. FLOOD: Thank you. I appreciate that
decis;on.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Stewari, do you have any
more witnesses for me?

MR. STEWART: I do, Your Honor. Hopefully

lihe's still on the phone with us. Verizon calls Randall

fRilliams.

MR, WILLIAMS: Yes, can you hear me?
JUDGE COCHERES:  Yes. Mr. Williams, would
you ralse your right hand?

MR, WILLIAMS: Yes.

MR. STEWART: = That's not Mr. Williams.
JUDGE GOCHERES: No, =ha= is Mr. Pfeifly.

Gogd afterncoun to you, sir.

MR. PFEIFLY: Good afterncon. We're here for

y round two.

JUDGE COCHERES: ¥You wish you were: but, in

fact, youa're coming in at the end of round one as I was

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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afraid would happen.
MR. PFEIFLY: I'm here and I'm available.

JUDGE COCHERES: That's fine, sir. We're

l3ust going to leave ycu alone for now.

Mr. Williams.

MR. WILLIAMS: Ves.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Williams, raise your
‘right hand, siz.

i MR. WILLIAMS: Okay.
E

| whereupon,

i
i

chaving been duly Sworn, testified as follows:

{ RANDALL WILLIAMS,

JUDGE COCHERES: ‘All right, egir.
Counselor.
QLBQQI'EKAMINATLQN‘
BY ME. STEWART:
vQM Mr. Williams, can you please state your name’and
business address for the record.

A. Yes. TIt's Randall Williams, 32 Executive Park,

“Irvine, California 92614,

Q. By whom are you employed and ir what capacity?
B, I am employed by Verizon. 1I'm a Senior Staff

I Consultant.

Q. How long have you been in that position?

A. Current position has been four months.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 7817150

fosame




FORME

10

11 ]

13

i4

15

17

18

14

20

21

22

Q. What position did you hold immediately prior to that
one?
i

iA. I was the Manager of the Verizon Coérrections
%Sd;uticns Center.
Q. Could on please describe what yeou did as the Ménaqer
[ of the Corrections Solution Center for Verizon. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Just a moment. We've lesz
the video. Let's go ¢ff the record for a moment,

§Whereupon, a brief discussicn was

held off the record.}

JUDGE COCHERES: We're bﬁck’cn thekr6cord.

44

BY MR. STEWART:

¥
EH

[Q. Could you briefly describe the nature and scope of
‘your job responsibilities in your previous job as the
Ccrréctians Center Manager? Corrections Sclutions Center.
A, Yes. I manage the nationwide technical assistance
‘menter for inbound calls from Verizon correctiocnal
facgilities.

G, ‘And are you authorized to testify on behalf of

jVerizon in this proceeding?

|
A, Yes.

. And were you present -- were you able to hear the
testimony earlier today regarding the few service
difficulties tnat were complained of?

A. Yes, I was.

B COMMOMNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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0. And did you hear Ms. Breslin describe the complaint

and grievance process that an inmate would use to seek ~- I

i should say the telephone discrepancy form process that an

inmate would use to address phone pr¢blems?

A, - Yes, T was.

1a. - Is this the same process that would be used to report
I service~related difficultiec?

A. Yes, 1L 1is.

Q. Okay. Can you just give us a real guick overview of
the type of telephone equiprent that’s used at Huntingdon te

provide service?

A. Sure. I'll start with where it enters the building.

The Verizon-owned facilities, the cable comes inte the

building and goes to a demarcation point somewhere inside

the building at the faciiity. And then it goes to the

Il customer~owned cable end which would take it to the call

control system provided by T~Netix. And then, from there,

it would go -~ and that's similar to a PBX, if you will.

Eﬁ*s on a little switch, And then it gcés from there
vSua11y via -a cross-connect block or eahling-to the
diffexent buildings that actually hOuse the phones and goes
by an inside wire to each individual phdne.

0. Okay. And can you describe the type of usage that

the equipment, the actual phones themselves, get by

comparing it to, like, a residential or commercial usage or

GOMMONWEALYH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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a paid telephone?

HA. Yes. 1 would say that it is prone to more damage on

the physical handset and the zouch call pad and the phone
itself in a payphone egnvironment or in & prison environment
1versus a residential environment. The handset cords are
{armared so that they cannot easily be damaged. The handsets
themselves are more rugged. Thé general casing on'thé phone
is not made our of plastic 1ike it weould be in a résidential
?cr a business setting. It's usually made of‘either

¢

‘stainiess steel or some kind of tough metal.

lo. Okay. In the complaint process the way Ms. Breslin

| described is, if a service complaint goes to the site

adminxétrator, 1t would then be passed on up te the Verizon
Solutions Center. Have you had any of those types of
COmpLaints passed uvp from any of the inmates who are
Complainants here today in the past two years?

4, No, I haven't.

Q. Ckay. Have you had any service-~type complaints get

passed up from Huntingdon in general in the last, Say,'two

years?
(A. . Yes, I have. 1I've had 56 reports from Huntington.
LG, Are they all service related? Can you just give ne a

general idea of what the types of complaints are that get

passed up?

AL The types of reports are varied. They vary from a

1 COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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problem with a site administrator with the actual system

litself or gaining access to reports on the system to maybe a

{ ;

monitor or a PC that rmalfunctiens if they access the system.

| There is approximately nine or ten of thoée type calls that

involve vendor eguipment.

kThere are some, about 12 tickets, for various
Things chéﬁ are no trouble found or found okay. And there
is about 35 other tickets that are physical damage to the

phone, static or the line, broken wiring, general service

LSSUES .
Q. ~ And have all those tickets been closed ocut?

A. Yes, they have.

RN Did Verizon perform line tests on the lines that

serve Huntingdon?

PAL Yes, we did.

G. Can you tell me what the resu.ts of those tests were?
B, Yes. All lines at Hunt:ingdon tested okay.

Q. Whnen did you pexfdrm that test? |

A. anat test was performed onk7226 and 7/27.

zQ; Okay. And, based upon your experience and the

pinvestigation that you've done and the data you've iooked at
in preparing for this hearing, how would you characterize
the level of service at Huntingdon from a physical facility

and service perspective?

A, I would say it's very good.

( . COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761 7150
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Q. Why woulad you say thar?

A . 1f you leok at the number of phones at the facility,

# I show there to be relatively few trouble tickets compared

to the anount of phones. The general trouble réports were
about 35. That would be abour almost 2 percent of the
phones were reported in trouble per month. I would consider
that being a very low number, and I would consider the

rhones were availakble and ready fcr the inmates' use at most

times,
Q. Do you have anything further you wish to add?
A. Notr at this time,

MR. STEWART: The witness is available for
crass«éxamination, Your Eoacr.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Williams, you started

fyour testimony with a term that I found slightly confusing.

 You said that you're in charge of inbound calls. That to me

would seen calls made from the outside into the institution?
THE WITHESS: No, I'm sorry. We're -- we

receive inbound calls for trouble tickets. In other words,

we o not generate outbound calls in that manner. What

we're responsible for is all the ~-- any type of trouble

complaint that comes in ¢n our phones at facilitles.

JUDGE CCCHERES: And -~
THE WITNESS: That may'be a hetter way to put

it

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. And you talked a few

minutes ago with Mr. Stewart about line tests; do you

f renember that?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: Do you regularly test the
lines from Huntingdon and the other state correctiOnal
1nétitutions on a schedule ¢f any kind?

THE WITNESS: I don't do the line teéting. 50
I den't know.

JUDGE COCHERES: FEarlier today, I believe

perhaps it was Mx. Brown who asked a question which seems to

have gotten frhrough ma. I had it a second ago. Is there a
specific -- for lack of a better way of putting this --
generic subject matter division call stuff that you take
care of that is not reso;ved’at the local level? Are there
specific subjects that you covaer? How is the division of
responsibility made?

THE WITNESS: 1 can answer that‘basicaliy.by

saying that the site administrator would bs responsible for

"taking all types of trouble and differentiating what to do

with that. If they cannot fix the trouple, then they would
refer it to us. If we can't fix it, we would refer it to
T-Netix.

There are some cbvicus types of trouble that

they would refer to us. If it's reported ¢r they observe

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 76817150
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that a handset is broken on & phore, they would not attempt

to fix the handset. They would refer that to us, and we

!

‘would dispatch a technician to the site,

% JUDGE COCHERES: Are there other obvious
j;xampies, billing issues for example?
% THE WITNESS: Yes, billing issues or reports.
1f there was a request for a reperf, the site administrator
would do that. They would not send that to us.

JUDGE COCHEREE: What kind cf report are you

ta.king about?

4 THE WITNESS: Possibly 1f the DUC wanted a
frepert on calls, how many calls were éttempted or if Vearizon
farkbllling purposes possibly would want a repart‘or
sgmething like that.

JUDGE CCOCHERES: ALl righf.

Mr. Flood, do you have;quésticns for this
witness?

MR. FLOOD: Wou.d this be the gentleman that
would e in charge of the AITS system?

MR. STEWART: No, I'm sorry. I didnit say'it
loud enough.

MR. FLOCD: Okay. No, I dun't have any
guesticns for him.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Stéwart} who is =-

MR, STEWART: Well, let me ask him. Are you

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY - {717} 761-7150




BB

i

1]

1z

13

7
15
16
17
18

14

ge

234

24

928 |

I witness?

exocused.,

Mr. Stewart?

T I e

118

{talking about the functiens of the call surveillance and all

ffthe stuff that goes on there?

MK. FLOOD: Very much.

MR. STEWART: That's not him.
JUDGE COCHERES: That's not him.
Mr. Trevino, any questions?

MR, TREVINO: No, Your Honor.
JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Brawn?

MR. BROWN: No, ¥Your Honor.
JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Cunningham?
MR. CUNNINGHAM: HNo, Your Honor.
JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Kautz?

MR. KAUTZ: No, Y¥Your Honor.
JUDGE COCHERES: All right.

Is there any redirect at all for this

MR, STEWART: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Perfect. The witness is

iWitness excused.)

JUDGE COCHERES: Any more witnesses for me,
MR. STEWART: Not for =zhis group, Your Honor.

JULGE COCHERES: Ckay.

Ms. Edmonds.

COMMOMWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761.7150
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MS. EDMONDS:  Yes., As the first witness, I'd

G ¢

o emeemoaeem o

like to call is Tamrmy Carpehter¢
JQDGE COCHERES: Ms. Carpenter, would you
Erais& your zight hand?
GWﬁ&réupon.
k TAMMY CARPENTER,
:having been duly sworn, testified as ro;lows:
THE WITNESS:  Could Ms. Edmonds get closer to
fthe mic? I'm having a heard time hearing hes.
% | MS. EDMONDS:  I'm pretty close. Can. you héa;
Jme”? |
THE WITNESS: You're still not real clear.
MS. EDMONDS: Really? Why den't I try te
adjust the velume, and we'll see what that does. Does that
help? |
THE WITNESS:  Maybe it only helgs ¢n my end.
MS. EDMONDS: How about now? |
THE WITNESS: No. We'll go with that.
MS. EDMONDS: Okay. I'm sorry. Is my vcicé
okay?
THE WITNESS: Yes, it is.
- MS. EDMONDS: - Great, wonderful.
DIRECT EXAMINATICN
_BY S. EDMONDS: |
G, Would you please state yéur name; title, and business

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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laddress for the record, please.

A Tammy Carpenter, Customer Service Manager. My

business address is 14651 Dallas'?arkway, 6th Floor, that's
in Dallas, Texas 75254,

Q,‘ Qkay,’ hre yau'familiaxrwiph,ﬁhe‘cqmplaints filed by
Preston Pfeifly anc others and Felix Trevino?

A, Yes.

1 Have yoa had an Qpportunity Lo ieview these
complaints? |

A. Yes; I have.

Q. Does T-Netiz provide inmate'télecommunications

services at SCI-Huntingdon?

A, Not at this time. T-Netix stopped providing the

LelacommuuiaaLions services to SCIl-Huntingdon and other
correctional institutions in Pennsylvania in August of 2003.
Q. In preparation for this hearing, did you have an
Qpparéunity to review the Complainants' prepaid records for
the pexiad T-Netix did provide service? |
A, Yes, I did.

G. Did all of the Complainants make calls using a
prepaid account prior to August, 200372

A, The Complalinants that‘are here for this session,
there are taree of those Complainants, Mr. Trevino, Mr.
Ercwn,yand Mr. Cunningham, who ha#e used a prepaid or

commissary account who have calls on them. Not all of those

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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ralls are to Pennsylvania numbers.

. ’During your reviéw of the Complainants’ pre@aid
accounts, did you find any evidence c¢f calls disconnected
duge to a System malfunction?

AL No.

Q. And, also durirg yoﬁr review of the Complainadts"
coLlect call records, did ycu find any evidence of calls
digsconnected due o a system malfunction?

A, No .

Q. Please explain how you're able to determine whether a
eail has been diseonnected due £n A system malfunction or

for any reason.

A. I can. T=Netix uses software that provides and

itracks certain information about each and every phore call

§ ,
‘that 1s attempted from a correctional facility. BAmong the

e gz

"information that's tracked, there is a reason code at the

kfehd'cf the phone wall, and that's how we determine how the

¢

jphone call is terminated. At the conclusion of the call,

| the software generates a code that explains the reason that

the call was terminated.
G. Okay. Have you received any additional information
from the Complainants that would indicate that a call was

improperly disconnected?

I &, No, I have not. B&Bnd that raises a good point. That

I

i

guestion raises a good point. The Complainants that we've

COMMONWEALTH FMEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7180
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‘received in this proceeding -~ the complaints we received in

this proceeding are - de net provide specific information

'ccncernxng their teleprhone calls, and it is virtually

impossible for me to investigate every single phone number
for every single phone call without having, for esxample, a

specific telephone numbex that the inmate may be having

(1ssues with or ever a timeframe for that telephone number.

i

0. Okay. I'd like to turn to some of the testimony

i

'provided by Complainants earlier this morning. Let's first

[ turn te Mr. Anthony Brown. Have you had an opportunity to

{ , , ,
‘review the call detail records for Mr. Brown?

EAt Yes.

Q. And, in the call detail records that you reviewed,
can you tell us how many calls were tezminated for a
three-way call attempt? |

A My records 1ﬁdicéte that there was one ¢all that was
terminated due to a three-way call attempt. That c¢all was
terminéted in Pennsylvania. |

e FOkay. Let's see. Also with respect to Mr.AKautz,

how mary calls were terminated for a three-way call attempt?

LR I'm sorry, for Mr., Kautz?
Q. Mr. Kautz, correct.
k. I do show calls terminazing in Pennsylvania. That

would be one three-way detection as well.

Q. Okay. And, for Mr. Cunningham, how many calls were

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY (717) 7817150
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terminated as & result of a three-~way call éttempt?’

Al My records indicated there wasvoné terminated for a
three-way call attempt for Mr. Cunningham in the state of
Pennsylvania}as well.

a. And, alsc for Mr. Trevino, do you have any records of

lla three-way call attempt termination code?

A. For Mr. Trevinc, 1 have actualiy five three~way'ca;l-
attempts.

o, Okay. If we can move on'to issués pertaining to
customer service suppert. Does T-Hetix provide any onsite
administraticn at SCI-Huntingden?

A. No, not at this time.. T-Netix prov.des technical
suppo:tkcnly‘ Howaver, T-Netix did'préuide onsite

administration at an earlier time.

N Okey. When did T-Netix stop providing onsite

adninistraticn at SCI-Huntingdon?

A T-Netix stopped providing the onsite administration

on its behalf in August of 2003; however, T-Netix continued
to provide onsite administration to VSSI until a transition
to Shawn Tech transpired.

- JUDGE COCHERES: Excuse me for ihterrupting,

M5, Edmonds.

MS. EDMCNDS: Yes.
JUDGE CCCHERES: Excuse me for interrupting.

Ms. Carpenter, since we're on the subject,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 76 1-7150
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‘when did T-Netix stop providing onsite administration in

SCIwHuhtmngdon?

THE WITNESS: Actuélly, cur records indicate
that} on behalf of T-Netix, that was in August of 2003; and
then a T-Netix representative continued onsite

administration cn benalf of VSSI until May of 2004. And our

records indicate that, in June of 23C4, tnat function was

transitioned to Shawn Tech.
JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you wvery much.
Continue, counselor.
THE WITNESS: You're Qelcome‘

BY MS. EDMONDS:

Q. Barlier Ms. Breslin described the process for

'addressing inmate telephone complaints. Was the process the

 same during the period in which T-Netix provided onsite

administration?

AL Yes, it was, There was a phone discrepancy form that

was filled out and provided to the Department of

Correcgtions. So it was the very same process.

G. Qkay. All right. Néw, if we can move to issues
pertaining to bloﬁked numbers. The Complainants also allege
ﬁhat certain numbers were blocked from receiving collect
calls from correctional institutions. Have you had an.
opportunity to review the Complainants' recordé to determine

whether there was & ¢ollect call restriction on any number

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY  {?717) 781-73150




PORM Y

0w

1t

1

12

13

14

B

16

18

1y

24

2}

125

included on a Complainant's call 1ist?

A Yes.

<. | And did ali of the Complainants haée ihstate
telephone numbers that were at some point subliect to a

collect call restriction daring the perind T-Netix provided

Ilinstate long distance?

B. Actually, no. And, out ¢f all of the Complainaﬁts,‘
the 13 Complainants totaling all of our hearings today,

there are only four that haa instate numbers on their cali

list that were subject to collect call restrictions.

MS. EDMCNDS: Gkéy.‘ We have no further

guestions of the witness.
| JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Carpenter.

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

JUDGE CCCHERES: For the period up to and
ending Bugust, 2003, what was your official title with
T~Netix?

TEE WITKESS: It was the same title, Manager
of Customer Service.

JUDGE COCHERES: And, in that position,‘did
vou manage personnel who dealt with billing issues
asspciated with T-Netix calls?

THE WITNESS: Yes, I did.

JUDGE COCHERES: ‘Qkay‘ And I realize and T

do want to emphasize this to you that I have written

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717] 761-7150
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decisions indicating that I didn't agree with somé éf the
things that your company did then, énd I also know that your
company has changed 1ts procesées. But Mr. Bran, in
particuiér to ny memory and perhaps some of the other

people, did not understand how their families could be

! . A . . L
Ipaying their phone bills anc still need to send money

soneplace else, Can you explain what company policies you
had at that time and how they could have created the issue
that these folxs are concerned about?

THE WITNESS: I can. I'm only hesitant
 because, Your Honor, there was only ong account that was a
direct bill account that was established directly with

T-Netix out of all of these complaints and out of ‘all the

fl numbers that had restrictions. I c¢an speak to that in

lgenerai, cvefinitely.

If a called party does not -~ has & phone
company that is not billable for T-Netix, then we would
allow them to set up & direct account in order to receive
calls from their loved one. And what I mean by not billable
is that there is not an agreement between T-Netix and the
‘auﬁt&mer's local telephone providers in order for us to
include the collect call charges from the facility onto
their local telephone bill.

There are cther cases that may take place

where there could be a collect call restriction with the

%

il . COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761 7150
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custaner's local rfelephone provider: and, in those cases,

T-Net.x has no <control over that, If the -- my apologies ~-

the loca: telephone cempany does not allow tnird-party

3

calling or a collect call to that number, then the nunber

would be blocked through that local provider.
JUDGE COCHERES: And you heard the testimony

that, kasically, the inmates asked their families and the

familie ald -~ or, in Mr. Brown's case, he saw e bi
families said o) n Mr. Brown' a h the bills

ey

‘and his wife paid them to her local carrier.
: By the way, who was that one person? Is that
jone person in <his grcup of inmates thatfyou*re talking
!about?

THE WITNESS: 1I'm sorry, if you can give me
Just 4 moment ¢ look tarough my chart. No. And, as a
matter of fact, Your Honor, I don't even think that was a
Pennsylvania call. I dorn't beslieve that that account was
for a call that terminated in Pennsylvania.

JUDGE COCHERES: And it was rnone of these

people that are here with us now?

THE WITNESS: Actually, I apologize. Yes, it

Hwas, 1 did just find it. It was Mr. Trevino.

JUDGE GCCHERES: All right.
THE WITNESS: And that account was
established as that carrier was not billable for us.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. After August, 29503,

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY {717y 7617150 -
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did your conpany continue te render services as a
subcontraccorkto Verizon for billing précedureé?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: How long did ycu continue to
do that?

THE WITHESS: UWe currﬁntiy de that, sir{

JUDGE COCHERES: All righi‘r Are there
cOmpany policies that you follow or;histgrically follow that
could result in a call block, even though it might look to

the inmate and his family as if they had paid all of their

Bills?

THE WITNESS: Formerly, yes[‘and that process
was bad. It was a random selection that we would convert a
customer to a direct billing account. Those rulesrwera
changed, I would séy, about two years agc. So we worked in
changing both rules and stopped blocking for that reason,
ust as a random selcctioni

JUDGE COCHERES: I know and I don't mean to
revisit painful aieas here, Ms. Carpenter,’ You've testified
in £ront of me many rimes before. It occurs to me that the

:information I'm asking you about -- and I know you have it

| -- is information that causes confusion to the users of the
it system, and I will re-emphasize that I know that you have
changed your policies. And I'm more here looking for

~explanations so that they can understand what was going on

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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hecause 1t's obviously not clear to them.

Did you also have a policy at any time tha:

| Llimited the liakility that any particular customer could run

3

‘up on a collect call basis?
THE WITNESS: On -- for collect calls, yes,
‘sir, and currently still are for direct biiling accounts.

There are credit limits, per se, on those accounts in which

ithe customer, which weuld be the end-user, can receive X

number of calls depending orn hew their account is

established. Once they reach that amount =-- and it's not

lijust within a 30~day time periocd -- at any time they reach

£

that amount, then they would need to apply additional nmoneys

to their account.

Again, please keep in mind thati, out of all

llof the numbers that we have, there would have only been one

phone number that was applicable to that particular
situvation.

JUDGE COCHERES: And dces your company
currently infOrm‘che‘customers who use collect calling
accounts what that limit is?

THE WITNESS: If an account -- 1fya direct
Bill account is established, then, yes, they do.

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine.

THE WITNESS: They are informed as to what

their l1imit 1s.

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY (717} 781-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Thank you. You've

libeen very kind and genercus in yosur answers.

THE WLTNESS: You're welcome.:
JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Flood, do you have
agquestions for this witness?

MR. FLOOD: I'm sdrry, no.

- JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Trewvino, db you have

guestionsg?

MR. TREVINO: Yes, I do.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. TREVIKO:
o Ms. Tammny Carpenter, she stated they stopped A&gust
130, not billable for the U.S. Does local phone company aiso
add changes m~kcharges, I'm sorry?

A. Okay. I'm sorxy. Can you repeat your gquestion? I
didn't quite nnderstand what you were asking.

Q. You stated that, on August of 2003, not billable for

U.8. Does local phone companies also add charges to that?

B, No.

MS. EDMONDS: This is Anﬁrea FEdmonds. If 1T

gmayfalarify, what Ms. Carpenter testified was that, in
f&ugcst, 2003, T-Netix stopped providing instate long
distance services to the state correctionali institutions in
Fennsylvania. S0, as of that date, the company no ;onger

provided & regulated telecom service to your location. And

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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I hope that clarifies.

JUDGE COCHERES: I agree with you, Ms.
CBEdnutids .

Mr. Trevino, what are you trying to ask?

—

None of us gquite understand the guestion.

MR. FLOOD: If vou have a blockage on the
phone and the lcéal conpany dogsn't have ~= 1is hot billable
to Verizon or whatever ccmpany,‘dces the local phénekcompany
add charges to Verizon's already set rate so that they can

get through?

THE WITNESS: I think I undéxstand your
‘questien. Let me attempt te answer that. If the call is
blorked due to the eonsumer havine an unbillable carriar for
T-Netix, ne, there are not additional charges to that iocal
provider. The local provider isn’t charging you anything
for those charges. They won't allow thosé charges to go
through. 1In that case, there would be a direct account set
up; and that is where ;he collect calls would be charged, to
that direct account nbt to the local provider.

BY MR. TREVINO: |

c. Is there such thing then that they have to put, like,

I a prepaid amount of monéy into that account before being

able to ~-
A. In the past -- and we're going back prior to August
¢f 20032, okay =-- we did request depasits for some accounts.,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7612150
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And two years ago that deposiz reéuest ceased. We no longer
requested deposit for any direct billed account.

Now, what could be happeninq,kin the wéy you
worded your question, if the customer has a direct bill
account,'they have a limit. ~Fogr example, we say & hundred

dewllars. So they have $100 worth of calls that they can

|l teceive. That 100 -- if you were able to contact your

family and speak fcr the hundred dellars' worth -- I know
you can't do that; but if you could in 2 two-hour timeframe,
then the line would be blocked because they reached that

amount.

Now, the way for them to get that unblocked

H

l[is just to make a payment that would make their balance less

 than their credit limit. Sc, if they made a payment of $50,
[then that would make —-- if they reach the hundréd, they make
a payment of 53, then that makes their balance $50. So now

they're able to receilve $50 worth of calls again.

0. And that will dnly be for the state of Pennsylvania,
énat outside, like, towards Puerto Rico, New York?
gA. That's for any type of calls. I do not have
éstati&tics for anything other than Pennsylvania accounts.
; MR. TREVINO: Ckay. Thank you. No more
questicns. -

- JUDGE CCCHERES: Mr;kBrown.

MR. BROWN: Yes.

L COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761 7180
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S~E NATION

BY MR, BROWN:

Q. Ms. Carpenter, you stated that 1 had‘oné call that

| Was interrupted for a three-way calling.'bls there any way
jthat you could tell whether or not I immediately called
gagain,once it was cut off?

»&. ‘Give me just a moment. 1 apologize. 1'm trying to
‘decipher the instate apd -~ not instate. My records are not

Y-

G, That wonld be instate? I assume that would be
instase.
- Could you give me the last four digits c¢f that

instate telephone number ?

. I don't have it.

B Ckay. This would be == I'm gsing,té assume that this
’is in the 2000 timeframe, énd give mevjust a moﬁent while I
review my records here. VYes, sir, I apologize. It does
look iike, on April z8th of 2002 1s when that Lh:eefway call

attempt was. The call was terminated for a three-way call

attempt .
Q. . Was another call made right after that?
A, Yes, sir. That call was not -- it looks like Lhere

was two call attempts after that. The firstiane was not
successful. The second one was.

MR. BROWN; Thank you.

COMMONWEALTH REPOHRTING GOMPAQY (717 761 7180
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THE WITNESS: You're welconme.
JUDGE COCHERES: Questions from Mr. Kautz?
MR. KAUTZ: i'm ckay, Your Honor.
JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right.
Mr. Cunningham?
MR. CUNNINGHAM: ~ No guestions.
MR, FLOOD: Mr. Cunningham $aid he didn't
have any questians.
| JUDGE COCHERES: We heard him. 'Thatfs‘fihe.
{(Witness egcused.i
JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Ms. Zdmonds, do
you have another witness for us?
MS. EDMONDS: I do., I'd like to call Larxy
Batts, please.
JUDGE COCHERES: B8ir, would you raise youxr
right hand? |
Whereupon,
LARRY BATTS,
hévinq been duly sworn, testified as follows:
JUDGE CCCHERES: All right, sir. You're
going to have to speak up. We could karely hear you.
THE WITHNESS: kOkay‘
JUDGE COCHERES: &All right.

Couniseler.

CONMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7617150
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BY MS. EDMONDS:

Q- . Mr. Batts, please state your name, title, and

business address fcr the record.

A, My name is Larry Batts. My title is Tech Level 4,

fand I work for Securas Techrnologies at 8201 Tristar in

Irving, Texas. 75603 is the ZIP code.
 JUDGE COCHERES: Would you spell Batts for
the court reporter, please.
THE WITNESS: B-A~T-T-S.
JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you.
EY MS. EDMONDS: |
Q. Are you familiar with the complaints filéd by Preston

Pfeifly and others and Mr. Felix Trevino?

a. Yes.

G. In the complaints and as presented in testimony
cguring this hearing, the Complainants allege that various

reccrded announcements are played during prepaid and collect

' calls from state correctional institutions; is this

allegation correct?

A, Yes, and it's true. There is one message played
periodically throughout the call.

g. Can you please describe the message that is played
during the call?

A. Generally, there are three types of announcements

played to the called party. Before acceptance, the first

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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one is just letting them know that it's from a corréctional

institution, the name of the immate, and the institution

Kthat he's caliing freom. The aext one 1s . to iet them know
that the call 1s subject to monitoring or recording" And
the third one is a message telling them the use of custom
calling features 1is not allowed. |

| : : : ;
Q. Anc which message 1s played during the cail since the
Complainants have raised issues?

A.  Tne second message that the call is from a

correctional institution and it's subject to monitoring and
recording.

G- And how often is that message played?

A, It's roughly played three times in a 15-minute

timeframe.

G. Does T-Netix provide these recordings at the
direction of the Department of Correctioné?

A. Yes, |

Q. And is T-~Netix at liberty to change the mdnner in
'which these recorded announcements are provided?

A. No. - This feature or any other featufe would have to
be changed at the discretion of the Department of
Corrections.

0. - Okay. The Complainants alsc aliege that T-Netix
provides a security featurevwhich disconnects calls for the

use of certa:n custom calling features; is this allegation

| COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 761-71850
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(correct?
} .
A, Yes. As part of our contract to the DOC, we provide

a security feature tnhat will detect custom calling features

lland disconnect for them.

Q. " What is the purpose of this feature?

A, The purpose of the feature is to discourage
frauvdulent or criminal activities that might be created by
the inmate prohibiting nim from doing so.

Q. Is the system designed to detect any other features?
A The system is designed to detect other fraudulent

activities sucn as pressing the key pad or touching the

digits on the telephone.

‘Q. And can you please éxplain for us how the detection
technoleogy works. 4

A. The system is designed to detect custom calling
features once the call has been accepted and noises that may
be caused on the line. And, fo:‘example} some bf these
calls, like, prepaid or collect -- it doesn’t really matter
which one you're doing'~~ if the called party shouid answer
& 5a11 waiting tone, the system will detect that and
disconnect., If the called party attempts to do a three-way,
it wall ﬁetéct that and disconnect. Or, if the called pazty
‘is plaving with the receiver or even the inmate‘play;ng with
the hook switech on the phone or touching buttorns, the sys:tem

will disconnect.

COMMONWEALT‘H"REPCRT!NG COMPARNY (717} 761-7150
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Q. Can you please describe the type of technology that

*

. this system is hased cn?

A. The three-way technology 1s based on what we call

vclick technology.‘ Click technclogy is the signal created by

the hook switch.

Q. Okay. Is the system used -- is this click technology

used by T-Netix widely used in the industry?

Al It's pretty much used by almost all providers.
a. Iz the system defective in any way?
‘A, No. The system is designed to dstect any‘ac:ivity

I that would permit the inmate to engage in restricted

activities, and it's our experience that it works quite

iwell.

Q. Now, are you able Lo adjust the sensitivity of the
¥system? |
| A.» Yes, thé detection level can be adjusted.

Q. Okay. Can you also describe for us any other

alternative technologies that may be available?

‘A The only other one I'm familiar with 15 a voice-based
itﬁnhnaiﬁqy,
Q. And is the voice-based technology an acceptable

i .
“tecknology from your understanding and fer your purposes?

i

i A. To my understanding, it has a very high failure rate.

It uses a message ~-- actually it uses a period of silence to

detect or consider a three-way event, and 1t will elther

| ' COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBANY © {717} 761-7150
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play a message to the called party telling them that they

need to deal a number to indicate that they still are there;

wr, depending how it 1s programmed, it just hangs up on you.

G. Okay. I'd like to just go back and ask you one other

question about the sensitivity level. Has the Department nf
Corrections requested that you adjust the sensitivity level

at SCi-Huntingdon?

A. -1 am not aware of thet, no.
G. Does this complete your festimony?

A. Yes.

MS. EDMONDS: Okay. No further gueszions.
Thank you. |

JUDGE COCHERES: ‘Hello, Mr. Batts.

THE WITNESS: Hello, how are you doing?

- JUDGE COCHERES: Fine, sir.

THE WITNESS: Was I loud enough?

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, you were. Let's talk
about the same things we did the last time we were together.
Isn't it true that the click detegction system and technology
will give you a reading of attempted threenway’callanq when.
there, in fact, was no attempt at three-way balllng?

THE WITHESS: There is a possibility, ves,

JUDGE CQCUHERES: Anc would that have been

 covered in your testimony, for example, pushing the buttons

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781-7150
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4on the phone?

THE WITNESS: FPushing the buttons can wreate

a click, It depends cn where you are, what kind of CO.

lWe've seen events where pushing the buttons will cause a

clzek from the phone, buat the system is thers to detect DIME

dialing because of fraud possibilities. The system will

lautomatically disconnect without warring it you press a
 2erc, a pound, or a star. It will let you press any other

lidigit up to four times withcut disconnecting.

JUDGE COCHERES: Would vou be willing to
accept that we've had testimony in other cases that have
said tbingéklike the fire alarm in the ptiscn set off and
disconnected the phones? |

THE WITNESS: I'm not sure what the freguency

of the fire alarm might have been, that the system might

have saw it as a DTMF digit. I have heard that the intercom

i system when they were dieling 1it, when they kicked in, they
were still nolding the zero digit down; and system picked up
and diqitkzero and hung up and terminated the call. Not in
FA, but I've heard this in’the past. But we are locking for

DTMF as a fraud attempt.

JUDGE CCCHERES: Mr. ¥lood, do you have any

i questions for the witness?

MR. FLOOD: 7Yes, I co.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTIAG COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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BY MR, FLOOD:

Q. You were just saying
I

MS., EDMONDS: Excuse me, exCuse me, 1 have

to object. Again, Mr. Flood did not name T-Netix as a party

| to this proceeding; and, whereas I understand that T-Netix

%prmv1des eqguipment, the equipment i5 not a regulated
gtelecommunlaations service and therefore would not be a
ksubject for -- for one, 1 know they provide the equipment:
;but Mr; Batts is here testifying on behalf of T-Netix, and
T~Netix is nol a party to Mr. Flood's compliaint.

Secondly, ;he equliprent at issue 1s &
roaregulated service from the Commission's perspective, so
1'm not really sure how Mr. Batts' testimony coulc assist
Mr. Flood in any way. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, let me make that

ecasier for you, Ms. Edmonds. The Publigc Utility Code gives
me the duty and the Public Utility Commission subsequently
and ultimately the duty of deciding whether or not the

telephone company at issue -- and, in this particular case

pogers ven e e eyt mterp

with Mr., Flood, that wculd be Verizon -- 1s rendering
adeguate service. In the process of rendering adequate
service, Verizon hag chosen to use equipnent that this

witness has a great deal of expertise about.

RTINS

$0 I think there is a necessary link in

rglevance there., Your objection is overruled.

COMMONWEALTH REFOATING COMPANY . {717} 7817150
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Mr. Flood, your questions.
MR. FLOGD: - Thank you, sir,

BY MR. FLOOD:

Q. You were just saying that, in some cases when the

prison PA syster is used, if they touch these keys or the
pound, the zero, or a nurwber, that our calls could very

likely be automatically terminated; is that correct?

¥: ~ There is a possibility. I have not heard of it in

PA.,  Most of the ones I have dealt with were using old

analoy Valcom systems, and that's where you would dial an

gxtension and it would ring this device that wou.d answer.
and these were the ones that were definitely at aissue in

‘prisons. If you have a PBX and you're using an internal PBYX

for intercgom, you will not have Lhat problem.

i C. I have absolutely no idea what a PBX intercom is. 1

|'ao know they do have an intercom here that they tend to push

buttens on, and it goes on over the PA system. Could that

| cause & disconnect?

L. 1f it's a zero, pound, or a star, yes.
. Is there any other noises that c¢ould possibly set it

£f£% You menticned touching orkw;ggling the buttens, or how

[

 &bott hitting or bumping the headset agalnst scmething?

A Bunmping the handset?
0. That's correct.
A, Odds are it's less likely to happen. If you hit the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 751-7150
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liphone itself, the switch hook could bounce on you and

disconnect.

Q. So there are guite a few difﬁerenn ways of setting
off this system other than the thtee~way aﬁd call waiting:;
is that what you're saying tﬁ-ps? ‘ |

A. Well, if you hang up a phone, would you expect it to

'hang up? I mean, if you hit the switch hook on your phone,

it hangs up dust like it's supposed to. It does as it's

supposed to do.

(G I do not understand that answer at all. Let me try

this again. There are quite a few other ways of setting 0ff

this detection system other than the three-way or call

walting, vyeées or no?

A. There are three.
0. There are three?
A. One is DTMF, two is three-way, and three is hanging

‘up the phone.

Q. You just mentioned another way of having it set off

I through the analog system of the PA system. Now, are you

denying that can possibly happen?

E. 'no you have an énalog PA system?

Q. 1 have no idea. I'm just saying --

‘h( Nexzther do I.

Q. - how many ways are there? Ycu said there’s three,

I jﬁSQ‘Qame up with a fourth. Can you name any o;hers’that

COMMGOMWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY  (717)761.7150
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are possible?

1A, The PA system provided a DIMF signal. A DTMF signal

18 an audible signal that gees through your phone. It's
! oo ‘
‘audible.

Q. So, now, there’s call waiting, three-way, hanging up
‘the phone, and this audible signal. Are there any other
‘ways -~

P

MS. EDMONDS: Your Honor, I cbject.

BY MR. FLCOD:
‘Q. =~ like fire alarms or noise on the block?

MS. EDMONDS: I object. I believe Mr. Flood
Qis starting to harass the witness a bit; and I aiso think |
thaﬁ he's misinterpreting,‘intentionally or not, Mr. Batts'

testimony.

MR. FLOOD: Ma'am, when ne says there's dnly

Il three ways to have it happen and then turns around and tells‘

re of a fourth possible way and a fifth possible way with

the fire alarm, I have to question 1t, ves, I do.

MS. EDMONDE: I understand, but 1 believe
perkaps Mr. Batts should clarify what he just stated. He

did neot add audible as a new catégory»of ways the phone may

i be connected. What he said was that the PBX is audible,

mearing it can be heard. That's ny understanding. I just

I want to make this objection because I think we're going down

the wrong path, and I think you're misinterpreting his

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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testinony.

(]

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right.

‘Mr. Flood, I'm going to et you respond to

I that, and then I'm going to have to make a ruling.

MR. FLOOD: Well, Your Honor, it seems that

‘there's more ways to set this system off other than Just the

three ways they keep putting down in paperwork, and we get

ytharqed if we have to re-make the call. So T think tbat

-

this information is very important to have complete. I
guess that's about as much a2s 1 can ask.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. Mr. Flood, I
agree with your objective. I am & little concerned that

you're not necessarily understanding what Mr. Batts 1is

telling you and that lends some credibility to what Ms.

i BEdmends just told you was that you may not fully understand

what he's told you.
I've heard Mr. Batts testify before, all

right; and the point you're trying to establish, you have

i

I establisned. What you've established is that, while the

ésystem is ﬁesignéd to detect the possibility that somebody
gwill tiy to initiate ﬁhree«way calling or rall waiting; that
éltyaetetts other thxngs which it 1ncerbrets to be those
:thinqs.

MR. FLOOD:,’That's correct.

JUDGE COGHERES: That's already on the

i COMMOMWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7180
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‘record. I know it. It's on this record. T can make that
finding if I wish and so can my Commission. Since you've
made that point and sincé basically I héiped,ydu make‘it by
asking Mr. Batts some guestions to start with, move on to
your next one, okay?

ME. FLOOD: That will d¢ it.

JUDGE COCHERES: Good. Do we have any other
guestions for this witness?
Mr. Brown?
ME. BROWN: Yeé.

ROSS-EXBMINAT

BY MR. BRCWH:

e You spoke about the sensitivity being~adfusted, if
) ‘ 3

’ycu will. My guestion is, from the inception of the syslem,

' how many times, if any, was the sensitivity adjusted and for

il what reason?

A 111 be honest with you, I <an't answerkthat
’quescicn. I have no clue. The current paramelers are our
cefault parameters, sc I can't tell you what variations it
‘has gone through over the five years. I can't answer it.
JUDGE COCHERES: Any other questions?

(Ko response.)

JUDGE COCHERES: Any redirect, Ms. Ednonds?
'MS. EDMONDS: No, I have no further

- guestions.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Stewart, I didn't mean

hto leave you wut, but I've rever kpown you to be shy. Did

you have any guestions?y

MR, STEWABRT: I was horribly confused, and I
Just wahdefeﬁ if the witress cculd just clear up thais
Iintercom guestion begause - |
| CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. STEWART: '

o, ~ You were talking about the fact that an analog

intercom system could disconnect the calls. Does that
analog intercom system have to be connescted to the inmate

system, or can it be separate in order for that to happen?

FA. The DIMF digit is an audible signal that the €O

hears.  Lt's an audible signal that we also hear in our

lsystem. On an analog intercom system, you dial an

extension; and, as soon as you hit that last digit, it's
Just like, for example, it was extension 120. You hit a

26re, it rings; It only takes a millisecond or so to detect

the zero. 1t rings that extension: and, when the intercom

system answers, which answers immediately when it hears the
ring, you may still haVe your finger on the digit zero when
it kicks in so you got that DIMF zero spewing out over the
intercom system, which is going through our mic, and we piék
it‘up as a DTMF just 1ike if vou pushed it again.

0. Okay. Now I understand.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY " (717} 761-7150
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B, PBXs don't do that.

1o, Right, I understand. But it has to be an analog

. system, correct?

|B. Yes.

| JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Are there any
'questions left for this witness?
{Ro response.)

:
i

v JUDGE COCHERES: Hearing none, the witness is

'fexcuséd.
'

i {(Witness excused.)
| JUDGE CCCHERES: Ms. Edmonds, do you have any
cther witnesses for us?

MS. EDMONDS: I do not.
‘ ’ JUDGE COCHERES: ALl righﬁ.

Mr. Flocd and the fellows with‘you, are there

“any comments now? We had questions before. Now we're

“talking comments. This is your last chance to bring up

something that you haven't talked about before.

&
+
1

Mr. Flocd, do you have anything?

shat up now.

} MR. FLOOD: feur Honor, I think I'm gouing to
1
1
!

JUDGE COCHERES: 1 always appreciate

1

| discretion, Mr. Flood.

Jeces anybody else have any comments?

{No. response.)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 781-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: A1l right, gentlemen. lLet
me give you a rough idea of what happens next. Hopefully
tur you folks you get lanch; but, more importantly, what
happens here, my ¢ourt repartex hes 21 days to do the
transcript; and then T have abcut thres months after that to
finish my decision. I will not bé able to finish my
decision until all of the people in this case testify.

We're bahind schedule.  You ¥now that.  We may not finish

fraday. As a matter of factg, I doubt that we will finish

Luday. S¢ I won't start my three-month time period until
the last court reporter and 1 finish the hearing with the
last inmate in the Pfeifly, Flood, Taylor, Trevino cases and
then I sit down to write the decision.

S¢ it's going to be awhile, fellows, before
yoa hear from me. When you do, you'.ll get my decision. It
will be under a cover letter. The éover letrer will tell
you if you disagree with Judge Cachezes, yvou have so many
cays to put something in writing and send $C many coples te
the Commission and one to the attorneys representing the
companies. Those are called éxceptions. ’In g nutshell,
that's your opportunity to tell the COmmiSSiOn‘wnat 4 bad
“ob I dad.

And the cover lettex,wiil also tell you that,
if you receive 9xceptions from the companies, you have so

many days to respond t¢ those. And, basically, you'll get

COMMONWLEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717) 7647150
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'the same kind of instructions about how many copies to send

and who to send them to. Thosze are cailed reply exceptions.
In a nutshell, reply exceptions are your spportunity to tell
the Ccmm#sslon what a great jok I did and not to pay
atténtion to the criticisms made by the othear people.

Then the Commisgion has the opportunity'to

make a decision reviewing my wcrx, the exceptions, and the

reply exceptions’ and they do that on their own schedule.

I Bventually, you'll get a piece of paper that says this case

is over. Sometimes it will have an srder with it that says

we've changed Judge Cccheres's decision and this is how.

; And other times it will just be a piece of paper that says

it's over.
Anybody have any guestions about that?
NG response.)
JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. I want to thank you

all for coming. I did nsct ask for briefs on this. I've had

Il these kinds of cases for quite o while now. I think I know

'what I'm doing with them; and, as soon as I finish all the

hearings here,yrill work on getting a decision ont.

"By any chance is that nice lady back in the
room, Pauline Streightiffz Is sne back?

MS. STREIGHTIFF: I'm here.

JUDGE COCHERES:  Qkay.  We need a breazk here

|| badly.

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING GOMPANY (717 76171580
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MS. STRETGHTIFF: T'1! tell you what. The
officer's going to be taking :his group down. Sé, until we
get the other group up here, you're going to have a break;
and I wanted to make sure you knew that until we had the
groups switched out.

JUDGE COCHERES: ’Thank YO,

1 do kpnow that there's one little piece of

unfinished business about the percentage that the

| Commonwealth gets back on this contraect. T'1]1 try to have

that information at the end of the break. I know you
fellows wen't near it; but, if it's puplic, 1t will be in wmy

decision.

Now, it's about 1:40. Let's take a 3C-minute
break and be back in our seats at a guarter after 2:00.
Ms. Streightiff, does that werk?

MS. STREIGHTIFF: That's fine.

JUDGE CCCHERES: Thank you,
MS. STREIGHTIFF: Qkay; |
JUDGE CCCHERES: For Mr, Pfeifly in Rockview,
b , ‘ MR. PFEIFLY: Yes.
JUDGE CGCHERES: This hearing ran awfully

;long. I'm hoping it can be a Llittle shorter thé next time
around. |

All right. He'll be back at about 2:15.

(Whereupon, thke hearing was adjourned

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPAMY | (7173 781-7150
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at 1:40 p.m., and reconvened at

2:31 p.m.}

i

§ ~ JUDGE COCHERES: Good afternoon, ladies and
j ‘ ,

‘gentlemen,  Bs vyou know by now, my name i3 Louis Cocheres;

and I am the Administrative Law Judge assigned to hear the

3

cases of Preston Pfeifly and others versus T-Netix and

Verizon Selec¢t Services, Inc., of Shayne Flaood versus

Verizon Select Services, Inc., of Kevin Taylor versus

| ¥erizon Seleact Services, Inc., and Felix L. Trevino versus

T-Net.x and Verizon Select Services, Inc., at the following

Commission docket numbers: ‘C~20042802, 0—20042852,
?C~209428?8, and C-20342879.

We're here today by video conference. I have
people spread out across the ceuntry who are with us. In my
own hearing room, 1 have the attsrneys for Verizon and one
of the ﬁérizcn witrnaesses whom vyou'll get to meet shortly.
In Huntingdorn, Pennsylvaria, I havé‘fivc inmatés, Mr .
Rudolph, Mr. Carl, Mr. Gorden, Mf. Ort and Mr. Snmeal., In
Rockview prison, I have Mr. Pfeifly. In Washingtohq pDe, =

have Ms. Edmonds who represents T-Netix. In Dallas, Texas,

I have a variety of people; one attorney on behalf of
Verizon and I believe four witnesses‘twa from verizon, LW
from T%Netix; andg finally, in Califoernia, I have yet another
Verizor withess. 5o welcome all of you to the afternoon

L SEssLon,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 781-7150
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We are late getting started. We did have
technical difficulties with some cf the stations. In fact,

Ca.ifornia has no video. We just have to go on without

them.

For the inmates, gentlemen, you are the
reason we're here. You filed the complaints. Because there

are just certain space limitationg in the video conference

ccenter, what- I have done is, I have divided you into groups

8o that each of you will have the opportunity to have a
hearing and to hear the witnesses from the companies and to
cross-examine them, That bein¢ said, we should start with
Mr. Pfeifly who is in Rockview.

$ir, you are the lead Complainant in these
cases, and I'm assuming you are the witness for yvour side of
the case. So I want you to raise your right hand. First of
atl, jusﬁ give me a couple words or numbers so we can get
the TV screern on you.

MR. PFEIFLY: Qne, two, three, four.

JUDGE CCCHERES: That worked. Sir, would you
raise your right hand?
Whereupon,

PRESTOR B. PFEIFLY,

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE COCHERES: All right, sir. Tell me

- your name and address, please.

COMMONWEALTH REPQRTING COMPANY (71737617150
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THE WITNESS: My name is Preston B. Pfeifly.
T currently reside at the S5tate Correctional Institutién at
Rockview, which is Box A, Bellefonte, Pennsylvania.
| DIRECT TESTIMONY |
JUDGE COTHERES: ALl right, sir. You aré,

like I said before, the lead Cemplairant at the first docket

{number, so why don’'t you tell we what your problems have

bsen with the phones and we'll go from there.

THE WITNESS: Yes. First on the agenda is
pretty much the same as everyoﬁe else has flled. The main
probiem that I have is the repeated service disconnects.

Oftentimes these phones are interrupted by being

disconnected for no apparent reason. I know there is a
technology in place to prevent three-way calls; however, no

llone that 1 call has threewway service and they're still

being disconnected.
Also the extreme overcharge for services. 1
feel that these rates that are being charged are extremely

out »f line; and actually 1 thinkx that they are prejudiced

llspecifically towards a select group of customers, nanely,

prisoncers and the their families.

Also, the random blocking of phone numbers of
phone calls for no apparent reason.
Fourthly, the taped interruptions or the

voice overlays at repeated intervals. ‘There are a total of

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7681-7150
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i five, which just blank out the conversation, cause

}
cdisruption to the conversation. And, also, the loss of time

wrr the phone iy still charged to myself and the people'that
are receiving the calls.

Other noises and service interruptions that

flare exclusive teo this system, oftentimes there's static.

All kind ¢f other nolses that are involved. Sometimes You
hear bleed-over from other phone conversatians‘

And, along with that very same complain%, 1s
a lack of service or acccuntabillty for these consumeb

complaints, There is a complaint system in place with the

C; however, when theése complaints are filed, a copy 1is ~-
or a copy is never returned to tne inmate, 50 you never have
a revord as to whether the complaints were addressed or not.

Wnen you push the subject, no cne -~ it's either Verizon's

fault or it's T-Netix's fault or, from their point of view,

fit's the DOC's fault. N¢ one wants to take responsibility

for the shabby service, but they certairly are there to
collect therr money.

So those are basically the six complaints
that I have that form the foundation of this official
évmplaint‘

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Let's talk about
them a littie more specifically, sir. You first started

with the idea of disconnected calls. Where and when have

COMMONWEALTH REFPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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i they happened?

THE WITNESS: As you ¥now, Your Honor, the

,DOC does not provide inmates with an itemized list of the
zphcme calls that we make, so there is no way that I can
produce a document to show you which ¢alls are being
disrupted. However, over thé’years since’the inception of
this system, I had many, many calls disconnected for no
gpparent reason. You could have neises in the baékgrqund)
people driving past the residence that I'm calling, a horn

blowing on a car, a door slamming, or kids yelling in the

yard. And that seems to be what it takes., Dogs barking in
the house is‘encugh Lo make a discannect*
| And, as have said before, there's ne one on
my ¢a.ling list that kas Lhrée~way calling; but, yet, this
18 a proklem that persists to this day.

And I've listened to the testimony ofVMrs«
Carpente: earlier, and I'm just absolutely astounded thﬁt
there were no cemplaints that reached her desk about any of
this., I can assure you that I filed complaints.

JUDGE COCHERES: Can yéu give me a general
month and day =~ or year of the problem?

THE WITNESS: A month and day éf these phone
ca:ls being disconnected?

JUDGE COCHERES: Mo, sir. I meant to say

month and year.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (737)761-7150
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THE WITNESS: Month and year?

JUDGE COCHERES: Month and year of the start

llof the preblem.

THE WITNESS: Okay. The start of these .

problems, Your Honor, began on the day that they installed
| this system; and it's continued ever since. I don't have an

exact day. I didn't write all that down. I thought that,

by sending in the official complaints -- actually Decenber
Iﬂth; 2002, is when this system was initiated. And it's
continued rarndomly, periodically, and continuous.y
throughout. |

Do I have anything frequent? I haven't had

anything in the last two months: however, it deoes continue

to happen. And this wasn't a specific number. It can be
any nurher.

JUDGE COCHERES: How many approved phone

numbers de yeu have on your call list?

THE WITNESS: I believe I have 15.

JUDGE COCHERES: Are they all in
Pennsylvania® |

THE WITNESS: There is one that is outside of
Pennsylvania. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Where outside? What state?

THE WITNESS: Shifsanny {(ph.), Michigan.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Now, when you

COMMONWEALTH QEPORTING COMPANY - {717} 7617150
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call these numbers, are you using a calling card, a collect

' call, or both?

THE WITHESS: Both.

JUDGE COCHERES: Am I ¢orrect thatg youkcnly
experience numper blockirg wher ycou're using éoliecﬁ call
systems? |

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: 1Is there any particular
pattern to the calls that have been blocked and in what
state have they been blocked? Are they all the Michigan
nunber or are they other nurbers? |

THE WITNESS: The Michigan number has been
blﬁaked, and I think it still is blocked. At one point,
every number Lhat I nad was blocked until sust recently. In
fact, four months ago there was one call left on my list
that was not blocxed: ana T had called that number a few
days afterwards, and it was blecked. Aﬁd then I put a
 c0mp1aint in on that; and, next zhing I know, therekwere et
just about all the numbers were okay. And Verizon iss&ed
their latest edict on the «- wha* the reasons were for
blocking these calls,

30 most of the numbers ére okay now., Some of
my nunbers, 1 believe, are still have to set up this escrow
acaouht with Verizon, which I'm not sure why’that exists.

JUDGE COCHERES:  Have we pretty much covered

H COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7817150
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the subject of blocking?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

JUDGE CCCHERES: Let's talk about overlays.

THE WITNESS: Okay.

JUDGE GOCHERES: You seemed to divide those
iﬁié two categories, ones that preempt your conversations

and ones that you pay for.

THE WITNESS: Okay.

e o

JUDGE COCHERES: What overlays are you
;taiking about? Tell nme how the system works and what you
find objecticnakle apout it. ;

| THE WiTNESS: Okay. What we have, the voice
overlays -- the ones that are most annoying and most
disruptive arekthe voice overlays infurming the callers'ar
the person talking, myself, anca fhe people I'm talking to

that this call is coming from a correctional institution and

|lcan be subject to monitoring and recording. This is done in

the beginning of the call before the customer even accepts

the call and then three times threoughoat the call, And it

Just blaﬁks out the conversations. . They're at least 15
minutes [sic] in duration, taking up 45 seconds to at least
a minute of the conversation. |

| And I realize that this i1s something that the
DOC requ:res; however, I feel that it's cbm?letely

unnecessdary. They have one disclaimer, one warning right in

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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the beginhinq of the call should be suitable enough for any
customer. They full well krow =- anybody that you're

talking to tull well knows that the call is coming from a

co:rectional institution. I think after 23 years my family

finally got the idea that I'm in prison. We're not'that
smart, but I think they figured it out. They got it.
| JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Do you think you
actually pay for the initial arnouncement?

THE WITNESS: Yeah. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Why?

THE WITNESS: Because that's when'the call

ll starts.

JUDGE COCHERES: How, isn't thete one
anpouncement that announces one minute to go?

THE WITNBSS: Yeah, there are two additional
overlays. The first cne announcesg that you ha&e one minute
left, and then there's One‘with 15 seconds left so ~~ and

both 0of those blank out the conversation also. They are

' shorter in duration, but they're still there. I guess I can

appreciate the one-minute warning rather than just being cut

off, though.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. You brought up the
subject of high rates. What makes vou believe that the
rates are high?

THE WITNESS: R.ght here {indicating), we

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781-7150
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have a notice from Net Two Phone. Tt says $.02 worldwide,
$.01 in the USA. These are the rates that they're charging

cther customers; and I don't know where Verizon comes up

fwith rates like this, that are $4.35 for the first minute

fland $.59 for the second minute. WNow, this is just one

advertisement I‘picked up. I see $.49 to connect on this.
That’s a big difference between $4.35.

| S0, for Verizon to claim that their rates are
competritive, I'm nbt sure what they*re competitive with.

JUDGE COCHERES: Are you telling me that you

are corparing calling card rates, purchased calling card

rates with collect call rates or with your calling card

rates?
THE WITNESS: My calling card rates.
JUDGE COCHERES: All right. ~ And have vou got

any more information you want me to consider on that

subject?
THE WITNESS: That's okay. We're good. |
- JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. Now, you talked

about and this was, in fact, a different -~ it can even be a
subchapter of disconnects. You alsoc talked about noises on
the line; Why don't you tell me about what you have
encountered there? |

THE WITNESS: ©Noises on the line range from

static to beeping noises to just loud noises and bleed-over

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761 7180




FORM T

[

6

-y

18 ]

14

pdi]

2

22

162

»ifrﬁm other conversations. Many times that I've been talking

~en the phone talking with family that other conversations

| have bled over, and I'm not sure where they're cowing from,

'if they're coming from within ﬁhe instituﬁian or from ocut on
the street. But, anyway, we have bleed-over from othex
phone conversations.

i've put in many complaints about this, and
neve:'cnce have 1 received‘anything back on it. So there's
keen no satisfaction, and that persists to this day.

JUDGE CCCHERES: Do those noises interrupt or

I preempt your conversation?

THE WITNESS: Yes, they dec. I'11l tell you
what else happens, Your Hoaar‘: There's times they have the
instruétions in English and in Spanish andvsometimes you
have ~- while you're in your conversation, you'll have these

Spanish instructions bleeding out the conversations. So

that part I know ig from the system right here.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. The last subkject

gthat I wrcte down at least was lack of accountability. What
fdid you mean by that?

{ :

§ THE WITNESS: There's no one that will accept

respongibility for the problems with the system. You can

llget no satisfaction from the DOC. They don't even want to

answer it. There's nothing. Verizon has no response to it.

It's the DOC's fault. The DOC blames it on Verizon.

i COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781.7150
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|

fworks, it works. If it doesn't, it doesn't.

17 |

e Ry

There's supposed to be technicians coming around; but

there's never anything getting done., The system if it

JUDGE COCHERES: Speaxing of the system --

fand this 1s just to put it on the record -- I assume the

acronym AITS is automated inmate telephone systerm.
THE WITNESS: VYes.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right.

THE WITNESS:  That's what I have heré~
Ac¢crding to the language I have from Verizon, yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right, sir. Do youa have
anything else you want tc add to this befcre I let the other
attarneys,cross-examine'yon?

: THE WITHNESS: I had some interrcgatories that

I wanted to put out, but I'1ll wait urntil my turn. That's

it.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay.

Mr. Stewart. |

MR. STEWART: No, Your Honor, I don': héve
anything for this witness.

JUDGE' COCHERES: Ms. Edmonds.

MS. EDMONDS: Yes. 1 wanted te clarify that
Mr. Pfeifly testified that, at some point, all the numbers

on his call list were blocked,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (7173 7617150
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BY MS8. EDMONDS:

| G Can you provide a time period when a ?ennsylvania
cnumber on your list was blocked?
A, No. The DOC does not provide me with a listing to

sindicate when I made a phone call. I have no information

like that. I don't get & phone bill like vyou waﬁldkget.
. Right., But, when you make a call, you're aware of
the date and the time you're making a call; is that correct?

a. Yeah, I write them down.

EG. Okay. But you have nc recollection or reccrded
‘recerd as to a number you called that was blocked?
B We can go back. Probably three months ago was the

time that I noticed that all but one of my phone numbers was

blocked.
g. Okay. S0 three months ago?
A. Yes. I wish T could be more specific, but I have no

I paperwork to support it.

e, Sure. With respect to -- sorry. We've tdlked a

little bit about service disconnects, and I believe it's ny

| recollection that you testified that none of your called

parties has a three-way call function; is that correct?

A. That 1is correct.

| Q; Do you have a copy of a written invoice from any of

these individuzals?

A . Ho, I do not,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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kIQ‘ How do you know that they do nbt have a ==~

AL Because I’asked chem.,

:Q‘ And ~-- okay. You've never actuaLly seen their phone
likills?

A.  No. I haven't asked them for their phone bills.

MS. EDMONDS: Okay. I believe that's all I
| have for you. Thank you.
| THE WITNESS: Thank you.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Pfeifly, is there
anyth:ng else that we haven't discussed before I leave the
subject and move on te the next irmate?

THE WITNESS: That covers it, all the
quesﬁ;ans I have on my complaint, sir.

JQDGE COCHERES: The reason I hesitated is
VSQmething’tlashea‘througn my néad while you were answering
gquestions for Ms. Edmonds, and I've'forgotten whagkit wasyg.
| - A1l right, sir, you are excused as a wiiness.

{(Witness excused.:

JUDGE CQCHERES: I will nmove over to the
people in Huntingdon, now.

Mr. Rudelph, raise your right hand; please,
iWher;eupon, |
| JAMES C. RUDOLPH,
having béen duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE COCHERES:‘ A1l right. Let's identify
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you for the record. Tell me your name and address.

13

THE WITNESS: James Rudolph, Huntingdon, PBA,

‘ 1100 Pike Street.

DIRECT TESTIMONY

JUDGE COCHERES: A1 right, sir. Just like T

i was talking with Mr. Pfeifly, why don't you tell me what

your problems have been with the phore linésx

THE WITNESS: Well,ksir, my probiems are when
I call my mother. I call ner on my phone card: and just
récéntly this menth, on the 16th and the 17th, I was
disconnected shortly after the first mirnute. As soon as the
first ihterxuption came ¢n, I was hung up; and my mother has
no three-way whatscever. 3She just has the direct phone
line, and it happened once with my sister and once with ny
daughter. But it happened several times with my mother and
not only when I use the card. When I call someone collect,
it never happens.

JUDGE COCHEREE:  Where does your mother live?

THE WITNESS: Lock Haven, PA.

JUDGE COCHERES: - How many approved numbers do
you have on vyour call list? | k

THE WITNESS: Well, I got about somewhere

arcund 1%, but I only éver call three.

JUDGE COCHERES: And where are those three?

THE WITNESS: Right around Lock Haven, Jersey

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761.7150
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i'Shore, and Avis of PA.

JUDGE COCHERES: 1Is the disconnection the
only problem you have with any frequency?
THE WITNESS: Well, the’interruptions, LEO,

because it's annoanced before they accept the phone call.

 And, even though when I'm paying for the call, I don't mind

the first interruption and I den't mind the end when they
say one minute ther 15 seconds. I don't mind that because
that allows me time te say my goodbyes and things, It‘s
just my point that, why should I get hung up right after
their interruption of telling us this zall is being made
from an institution, Huntingdorn Institution, Then, shortly

after my mom gets back on, we're hung up and she has no

| three-way.

JUDGE COCHERES: Does she have a portable

i phone?

THE WITNESS: She has a portable; but, when
zhe sees it's my call, she gets on her direct line.

JUDGE COCHERES: What do you mean by that?
Does she just answer on the diréct‘line or does she answer
on the portable and :henkswitch ovér?

THE WITNESS: No, she answers on the direct

line. She knows what days I'm calling. I only ever call

her on a Wednesday, and it's always right around five

lo'clock or shortly after 5:00.

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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JUDGE CCCHERES: 1s there anything else that
you need to tell me about before I switech over to the |
abttcrneys?

THE WITNESS: No, sir. ;

JUDGE COCHERES:’ M. Stewaf:.

CROSS-EXAMINATION
Y MR. STEWART:

B
Q. Good afternoon, sir. You said that youfve gotten

idisconnects from calling your mother, your sister, and your

‘ danghter; I believe?

A.  Right.
. I doh't want to ask for telephone numbers, but can
you even give me thelr first names? We could probably
check. I wanted to check on the calls in the records.
A, Cordy Rudolph, Mary Cox, and Jamie Rudolph. Now, the
one w;th my daughzter, Jamie Rudolph, that was her fault
because her daughter talked to me; my 1itt1e gr&nddéughtcr*
She pushed the kuilton, and we got hung up. S0 1 called her
right back, but that call was their fault.

But the other two I called my mbm, I know I

got disconnected with my mom at least 15 times since this

system been in, and we never had that problem before this
system. And I believe the problem is when the officers hers
that are assigned to listen in to our phone calls figure,

well, they ain't talking about nothing and goes on to
b4 g

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY  (717) 78%-71850
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another phone call. I think that's when it happens.

0. Upon what do you base that opinion?

&, Because my mother has no three-way, no nothing, and
1t seems to happen. The majority of times that it happens

llis when I call my mother, and T always call her on my phone

card.
o R Your mother's name is Cordy?
&. Yes.

MR. STEWART: Okay. I have nothing further,
Your Honor. |
| JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Edmonds.

MS. EDMONDSi‘ I juSt ﬁave twé guestions.

085S -EXA IATION

BY MS. EDMONDS:
5. One, I'm trying to establish a timeline for the

'disconnects, You testified that you had a couple of recent

disconnects. Are there any others?
A Oh, 1 couldn't give you tne exact times or nothing,
but I know I've had at least six this year already. But the

last two was just this month on the 16tk and the 17th. I

called my sister on the 17th and called my mother on the

16th.

lo. Okay. But you do not have any other times or
fiballpark of times when this may have happened?

la, - No, I don't, ma'am.

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY (717} 764-7150
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MS. EDMONDS: Okay. No further guestions.

- Thank you.

THE WITNESS: You're welceme.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Rudolph, is there

anything more that you want to ler me know about that you

lhaven't already told me?

THE WITNESS: No, sir. That's about it.
JUDGE COCHERES: = ALl right. = You're excused,
| | {Wetness excused.:

MR. RUDOLPH: ‘Thank you. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Carl.

Mr. Rudelph, vou don't need to 1eave"

MR. RUDOLPH: Ckay. .

JUDQE COCHERES: I meant you were excused as

@ witness. You may want to stay and listen to what the

company has to say and you might want to ask some questions,

and you have the right te do sc. You also have the right'to
leave if you don't want to stay.

MR. RUDOLPH: No, I want to stay. I just
thought you meant I had to Ieave;

JUDGE‘COCHERES: ’That'é all right. We got
that straightened cuz. If anybody does thét after this,
they're really going to ge: laughed at.

Mr. Cérl, raise your right hand.

Whereupon,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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ROBERT CARL,
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. Let's identify

you for the reccrd, sir. Tell me who you are and where you

live.
MR. CARL: Robert Car., Huntingdon

Correctional Institution, L100 Pike Street, Huntingdon, PA.

JUDGE COCHERES: And tell me abcut the
problens you have had with the phone system.

THE WITNESS: Well, over the’lést couple
years, I may have been cut ¢ff maybe two or three ;imes. I

have no iLdea when it was. It's been probably quite a while

ago.  They were all collect calls.

JUDGE COCHERES: Do you use a phone card
ca:lingvﬁard? | | |

THE WITNESS: No, sir, they're all collect
calls. |

JUDGE CCCHERES: And how many numbers do you
héve o your approved calling list? |

THE WITNESS: Raughiybten.

JUDGE COCHERES: Are they all in
Pennsylvania? 1I'm sorry.

THE WITNESS: I norma.ly call three of them.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. "Where axe the

COMMONWEALTH BEPGARTING EOMPANY. (717] 761-7180
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people living thaz you call on the three?

THE WITNESS:  All in Pennsylvania.

- JUDGE COCHERES: What about the remaining --

I'm sorry. We're talking over each other. You said all in
Pennsylvania and then what?

THE WITNESS: Herndon, Pennsylwanis and
Sunbury, Pennsylvania.

JUDGE COCHERES: And the rest of the names ¢n
your call list, are any of them outside of Pennsylvania?

THE WITNESS: No, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: '~ Have you experienced blocked

calls?

THE WITNESS: Mo, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: You've been able to call all
those folks collect whenever you needed to?

| THE WITNESS: Yes. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Good. Tell me about the
clroeunstances when yoc have disconnected Cdilb. What
happenS?

THE WITNESS: It just says scmething to the
effect that custom calling features are not allowed, and it
dies.

JUDGE COCHERES: - Do you know whether or not

the people you were talking to have custom calling features?

THE WITNESS: Well, I know my mother doesn't,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150




BRI Y

wr

&

10

1

13

14

16

17

18

19

26

21

g’y

23

24

25

it

i
i
t

173

and the other two I'm not sure about.

JUDGE COCHERES: Do any of them use portable
phones? |

THE WITNESS: Well, I don't know that for
sure, either.

JUDGE COCHERES: Are any of the numbers that

you call cell phones?

THE WITNESS: No.
JUDGE COCHERES: Do you have anything else

you need to tell me about before we move on to the attorneys

and cross-examination?

THE WITNESS: Just the normal interruptions

during your phone c¢all, coming from a state correctional

institution, it can be monitored and recorded.

JUDGE COCHERES: When do they occur?‘

THE WITNESS: About three during a 1l5-minute
phone call. One at the beginning, then you ha&e, like,
three during the phone céll.- Towards the end, you have the
one-minute warning and the ;5~s&ccnd warning‘

JUDGE COCHERES: Who's paying for the call at

that time, you or the phone company?

THE WITNESS: I have no idea.
JUDGE COCHERES: &All right.
Mr. Stewart, any‘questicns?

MR. STEWART: No, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORATING COMPANY (717) 7617150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Mé. Edmonds, any questicns?

MS. EDMQONDS: I have none. Thank you.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl raight. Well, Mr. Carl,
I appreciate what you've told me.

{Witness excused.}

JUDGE COCHERES: 1I'm going to move on to the
next name on my list.

Mr. Gordon, raise your right hand.

fiWhereupon,

RICHARD GORDON,
navihg been duly sworn, testified as follows:
JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right, Mr. Gordon, raise
‘ycur hand again so we know which cne ygukare‘
THE WITNESS: {(Indicating.}
JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you. You weren’: on
screen., We had Ms. Edmonds on screen thére‘
DIRECT TESTIMONY
JUDGE COCHERES: Why don't you tell me about
,the‘prablems you have encountered with the phone system.
THE WITNESS: Mine is just &ith the being cut

loff several times. Last month was the latest one. I had

several before that.
JUDGE COCHERES: Do yvou know when these
problems started?

THE WITNESS: No, it's been several.

| ' : COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7817150
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Probably laSt year they started for me.
| JUDGE COCHERES: Do you nake collect calls or
cailing card calls?

THE WITNESS: <Collect cails.

JUDGE COCHERES: How many numbers do you have

lon your approved call list?

THE WITNESS: About 15.

JUDGE COCHERES: - How many are out of state?

[ , THE WITNESS:  HNone,

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Do yog call all
of those numbers? |

THE WITNEES: No, not all of them, just off
and ofr. | |

JUDGE COCHERES: Any nuﬁbers‘tnat you call
regularly?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

‘JUDGE COCHERES: Howkmany df those are there?

THE WITNESS: That's the one’lfm having
problems with. |

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. What kind of
problem are you having?. Give me some more details.

THE WITNESS: The only problem I have is,
after maybe three, four minutes, I get cﬁt off due to
something abouﬁ you cannot use ﬁw&—way éalling or SOmething

like that. She don't have that. She's on old lady. She

CUMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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‘dust has a regular phone in her house. ;
| JUDGE COCHERES: Does she have a pcrtable‘
prwne?

THE WITNESS: I néver asked her.

JUDGE COCHERES: And T assume she doesn't

fihave a cell phone,

THE WITNESS: No.

JUDGE COGCHERES: ALl right. Do‘you ever hear
any noises that you think might pe triggering thi$ problem?

THE WITNESS: HNo. Every ontce in a while

you'll hear a click on the line, but it don‘t go off. I

still keep on talking. It just -- all of a sudden, it Just

’goes off; and they'll tell you no t&o~way cailing or certain
vth:ngs 1ike thét. ’ ‘

’JUDGE COCHERES: Do you have any other
‘prcbiems with the phone system? | )

THE WITNESS: - Just the interruptions all the
time, that's all.

JUDGE COCHERES:  Well, tell me which ones

‘youtre talking about.

|

6 THE WITNESS: The repeated cconversations

about the institution mdnitcring your calls.
JUDGE COCHERES: How many times do you hear
that one?

THE WITNESS; Four times.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. {717} 761-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Who's paying for it when ycu

tdo?

THE WITNESS: I presume my party tha+t's

%paying the charges for the phcne call. ”
 JUDGE COCHERES: Those four times that you
.hear'it? when 15 the first time that you hear it?
| THE WITNESS: When they first tell your
people on the line who the phone call is from. -
JUDGE COCHERES: So what you're telling me is
that‘s the initial call that nas ﬁot.yet been accepted,

right?

j THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE COCHERES: Before I move cn, do you
have énything glse you need ﬁo'tell me?
THE WLTNESS: No, sir.,
JUDGE COCHERES: All right.
Mr. Stewart, do you have any‘questicns?
MR. STEWART: Yes, Your Honor.
CROSS~EXAMINATION
‘BY MR. STEWART:

.EQ. Mr. Gordon, you have somgone listed on your approval

{ .
teall list who's noted as being your cousin. Do you call

them often?
A . No. Oh, yes, yes, yes, that's -~

Q. De you know whether they have three-way calling on

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING CCMF’ANY (717} 761-7150
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their phone?

%A. I don’t‘think 50, no.

EQ. Is that a no to my question, or you don't think s0?
iA. I doa't think she has threewway’calling.

,§ MR.‘STEWARTr Okay. Thénk you. I have
nathing‘further. | |

i
§ JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Edmonds?

i ;Ms‘_mbmomnsi Yes.‘ I have nc questions of
fhim, please. ,Thaﬁk yeou.

| JUDGE COCHERE@: 'Ailvright.f The witness is

excused.
t (Witness excused.}

JUDGE COCHERES: The next name on my list is
Johny H. Ort.

Mri‘Ort, would you raise your right hand?
Whereupon,

JOHN. H, ORT,

havaing been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Ort, would you tell me
your name and your address, please.

| THE WITNESS:  John H. Ort, 1100 Pike Stréez,
Huntingdon, Pennsylvania.
DIRECT TE MON
JUDGE COCBERES: All right, sir. Now, irn

your own words, why don't you tell me about the problems you

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {?17) 761 7150 B
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may have had with the phone service.

THE WITNESS: Well, Ifve been interrupted

llwith that there inmate calling feature telling them not to

have special calling features cr anything and it's from an

institution, and I get cut off. And several times 1 tried

hd

ffto wall, and they told me it's an unauthorized call and they

hang up on me before they even get to accept the call.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. Let's talk about
thﬁ’@?ériays} What kind of information are they overlaying
over your conversation?

THE WITNESS: That this call is from an

\institution and it's subject to monitoring and recording.

JUDGE COCHERES: How many times do you hear
it?

THE WITNESS: You get one that's real loud

‘right in the beginning. You get one that's a little softer.

Thern there's tnree during the phone call.

JUDGE COCHERES: And do ycu have any idea

who's paying for that time that you're listening to those

imessages?.

THE WITNESS: ‘ﬁat‘sir, I don't‘

JUDGE COCHERES: How many names do you have
on your approved calling liét? 7

THE WITNESS: Twe.ﬁr three.

JUDGE COCHERES: Are they all in Pennsylvania

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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or outside of Pennsylvania?

THE WITNESS: I think twe -- one or =wo is in

|pennsylvania, and cne is out of state.

JUDGE COCHERES: Let's talk about the ones in
state. How often do yoﬁ call?
THE WITNESS8: 1 haven't called the one in

aboul three years. The cther ene 1 haven't talked to in 1

‘don't know how long. Most ¢f my calls go cut of state.

JUDGE COCHERES: Do you use collect calls or
carling card calls?

THE WITNES$S: Collect onliy.

JUDGE COCHERES: Do youw know what the going
rate is for instaté calls?

THE WITNESS: HNo, sir, I donp'*t. I know what
it costs to éall‘Ohio, though.

JUDGE COCHERES: How much does it cost to
call GChio? . :

THE WITHNESS: 4,35 and $.58% a minute.

JUDGE COCHERES: Did you tell me ycu
expérlenced some sort of blocked calls about no authority,
no authorization? | |

THE WITNESS: 1In January. I think itfwas.

Januvary, February I tried calling my family in Ohio, and the

operator came on just after I c¢alled the number and said

-

that this is an unauthorized call. And once or twice I've

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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fhad the same problem. After I dial it, and they started a
' little spiel and they said this call is not authorized; and

1t went dead.

JUDGE COCHERES: Do you have any other
guidance on what to do about arn urauthsrized call?

THE WITNESS: HNo, sir, I don't. 1 don'st even

understand what an unauthorized call is.

JUDGE COCHERES: I don't mean ic seem like an
expert on this, bat I thought an unauthofized call wouid
mean it was one that was not on your list.

THE WITNESS: It might be, but it's on my
list. »
| JUDGE COCHERES: Do you know if you dialed
the number correctly?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, I did. 1 take my
time and dial it to make sure I get it th:augﬁ. I‘was rold
cnce I was too slow. |

JUDGE CQOCHERES: Qeii, I'm sorxylto hear
that. Wnen you get an unauthorized'cazl response, do’you
try and dial it again?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

JUDGE COCHEKES: Does it go through?

THE WITNESS: Sometimes, sometimes it don't.

JUDGE CGCCHERES: And, whén that happens, aa

vou do it again?

COMMONWEALTH REPOATING COMPANY  (717] 761.7150
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THE WITNEES: Well, if I can't get tarough

the second time, I just walk away until the next day and try

again.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right.

Mr. Stewart, do you have any guestions fer

-the witness?

BY MR. STEWART:
0. The calls for which you get the unauthorized call
recording, are they all to the same person ©r are they to

different pecple?

A.  Same person.

Q. Car you tell us who that person is?' You don't héve
te give me their name ., |
A, | That's Elster Ort, my father.

| MR. STEWART: Qkay. Thank you.

THE WITNESS: Okavy.

JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Edmonds?

M8, EDMONDS: I just have a question. I just
want to clarify and make sure I understand Mr. ort‘sk
testimany.

=B ZNATION

BY MS. EDMONDS:

0. Are you testifying that you do not make any instate

Pennsylvania calls?

COMMONWEALTH AEPOATING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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A, No, ma‘am, 1 don't.

Tnat 15 not your testimony?

£

EA‘ 1 don't make no instate calls at all right now.
!Q‘ You do not, okay. And do you recall the last time
;y@u:made an insréte call?
A. Probably 2001, 2002,

ME. EDMONDS: Okay. No furcher guestions.
Thank you,

JUDGE COCHERES: Sir, do you have anything
left 1n your story that you haven't told‘us?

THE WITNESS: No, sir, |
L | JUDGE COCHERES: All right. You're excused

as a witness.

(Witness excused.}
JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Smeal, we saved you for
last. Raise your right hand, sir.
‘Whereupon;
JAMES SMEAL,
‘bhaving been duly sworn, teétified as follows:
JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Tell us your

P ,
i
‘name and address, please.

o : THE WITNESS: James Smeal, 1100 Pike Street,

4 || Huntingdon, PA.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right, sir. Tell me

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY  (717)761 7150
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abﬁﬁt_the problems you've had with your phone éefvice.

THE WITNESS: Mine are when I make the phone
Call Lo my mother's house or my brother’s house after the
recerding, and they tell my family td oress zero to accept
the call. The call is nct going through.

~ JUDGE COCHERES: When you say not going

‘through, what do --

THE WITNESS: No.

JUDGE COCHERES: What are you saying? They
can'ﬁ hear yau, |

THEkWITNESS: No. The call 1is not being
accepted, I mean, they're accepting it:; but, for sgme
reason when they press the zerc or dial tﬁe zero, 1t's not
accepting it, the call. »

JUDGE‘CDCHSRES: S0 youbcan't talk to them?

THEIWITNSSS: I_wait naybe a day or so and
call again, and then it will accept.

JUDGE CQCQERES:: Do.?ou call other nﬁmbers
besides your mother's and yocur brctherfs?

THE WITNESS: Yes; I do.

JUDGE COCHERES:’kHow'many names are on your
call list?

THE WITNESS: I would say probably around

leight to ten.

JUDGE COCHERES: And, in that eight to ten,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING CTOMPANY  {717).761-7150
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how many of those names live;outsidekof Pennsylvania?
kTHE WITNESS: HNone.
JUDGE COCHERES: Have you had any cther
problems with the phone system? |

THE WITNESS: Ng, other than just the

continuous with the recording.

JUDGE COCHERES: Would that be the overlays?
THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. Do you have

anything else to add befere I turn you over to the attorneys

tor cross-examipation?
‘THE WITNESS: WNo, that will be all.
JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Stewart.
ME.. STEWART: Mr. Lehnan has 4 guestion.
MR. LEHMAN: I have one question, Your Hocnor.
| CROSS-EXBUINATION
BY MR, LEHMAN:

0. ~This is BLll Lehman. Mr. Smeal, you testified that

:ynu only call ycﬂr mother, brother; and did YOD indicate

that YOU also called some other people besides those two?

A, Yes.
G, How many other people? Do you have any idea?

A, Let's see, it would be one, two, three -~ fhree
brothers and a sister.

Q. That was recently within the last year?

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY {717} 761.7150
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A. -~ No, I haven't talked to them. No, not within the

| last year.

G Last two years?
P A Yes.
; MR. LEHMAN: That's aL} I have, Your Honor.
: THE WITNESS: It would only be one brother.
;BY MR. LEHMANK:
}Q. You heve three brothers -~ I'm sorry. You have three
}brctbars, but‘ycu cnlykcall one?
AL I have s51ix brothers, but I only call four of them.
| MR, LEHMAN: Thank you. That's all I have.
JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Edmonds, dc you have any
questions? ‘
MS. EDMONDES: Sorzv, I do have cne. I just
want t¢o understand. |

'U ;BY MS. EDMONDS:

O "Do you have any information on the dates vou called
numbers on your call list arnd the number -- you received a
kmessage that the number was blccked or subject to a collect
ca.l restriction? |
;A5 Nag it wasn't blocked. 1It's “ust that the call
wasn't accepted. 1 was told one t*me’was because my mother
had her rotary telephcne, and that seemed to be ;he reason

why I had so many problems ever since the institution

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717} Y61-7150
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 changed over to this rew phone company. But, other than

that, that's i+%.

MS&. EDMONDS: All right. No further

llguestions. Thank you.

MR. STEWART: Could I just ask one ciarifying
gquestion?

JUDGE COCHERES: Certainly.

CROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR. STEWART:
Q; Mr. Smeai, did I understand you éorrectly that youx
mother uses a rotary telephene?
A. Yes.

MR. STEWART: That's what I thought you said.
Thank you. |

THE WITNESS: You're welcome.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Smeal, is there anything
left on your stcry that we haven't heard?

THE WITNESS: No.

JUDGE COCHERES: You're excused.

(Witnesslexcused.)

<UDGE COCHERES: I'm going to turn my

:attentzon to the company side of the case.

Verizon, do vou havé a witness for me?
MR. LEHMAN: Yes, Your Honor, Bill Lehman.

I'd lLike to call Denise Bresliﬁ, please,

COMMONWEALTH REPORATING COMPANY  (717] 761-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Breslin, you testified
at the hearing earlier today. You remain under ocath.

There's no reascn for me Lo SWeAr you in.

Whereupon,

DENISE BPESLTN»
having been duly sSWorn previoasly, testified as follows:
Q;gggmygxgmzuAg:Qg
BY MR. LEHMAN:
Q. Could you please state your name and business address
for the record, please.
A. Certainly. Derise Breslin, Verizon, 1.1% 1l6th

street, 3rd Floor, in Altoona, Pennsylvania 16601.

¢

Q. And by whom are you employed and in what capacity?
A.

Verizon Pennsylvania, Incorporated. I am the Manager
ot the Corrections Precduct line Management Tesam.

Q. Could you please briefly describe the nature and

scope of your job responsibilities,

AL Certainly. As the Manager of the Corrections Product

Line Managemeny Team, my team is responsible for the vendor

relations, financial results for the Corrections Teams, RFP

responses, etc.

Q. And are you authorized to testaify on behalf of

Verizon PA ipn this proceeding?

A. C Yes, I am.

Q. And have you reviewed the complaints filed in this

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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matter?
A, ~Yes, I have.
Q. Could you please desc¢ribe the arrangement for the

provision of lnmate telephone service to the Department of

ICorrections.

AL ' Yes, 1'd be happy to. Verizon Pennsylvania,

f Incorporated, provides the inmate calling system at the

Department of Correction facilities thrcughout the state.
Part of that -- the inmates have the privilege of making
phone calls. Part of that is to provide security as well as
lthe abirlity for the facilicies to monitor and record
telephone conversations and to prevent elicit activity such
as cwall forwarding and whatnot,

‘ FPart of the relationship that Verizon has :s

that we are the local and intralATA carrier of the calls.

An affiliate of Verizon, Verizon Select Services is the long

jdistance providexr. We also subcontract out L¢ a compary

named T-Netix or Securus who actually provides the inmate
call control system and its software. There's also ancther
vendor that we subcontract out to which is currerntly done by

Shawn Tech, which is the site administrators physically at

93 jfthe facilities to do PIN administration.
9. Are the services that ycu provide subject to the

lrules and regulations of the DOC and the laws of

Pennsylvania?

u . COMMONWEALTH REFPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7681-7150
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A.  Yes, they are.

. Now, could you please describe the general’opératién
of the inmgte call system and some of the reguirements that
are placed on VSSI by the DOC?

A. Certainly. Under contract with the Commonwealth of

Pennsylvania, Department of Corrections, we are réquired to
iprovide obviocusly the telephones, the ability for the inmate

i . - g
‘to communicate with the families and loved ones. Part of

{thatfisvthe inmate call control system of Securus that
vmonitors and records the calls. Ankinmate is typicélly,
depending on theirx Security clearance, permitted iS minutes
of calls a day.

Q. What types of calls?

A

. An inmate has the choice of making a collect call or

a prepaid calling card call.

D

Could vou’please briefly describe the announcement.
Is there an anpnouncement?

A. Yeah. A requirement of the Departmenc of Corrections
at the beginning of each call is to notify the called party
-~ and, if you don't mind, I'll read it for you =- notify
the called party that the -~ let re read it exactly. This
is an 18-~second message that is played before the called

timing starts. The called party hears this. ‘At this tine,

llthe inmate wouid be placed en hold.

You are receiving a call from an inmate at

COMMOMWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY {717} 761.7150
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;;nhe State Correcticnal Institution at Huntingdon. This call
'is a correctional institution and is subject to monitoring'
and recerding. Custom calling features are not allowed
during this conversation. The cost for this call is blank

lldeilars and cents. Thank you for using Verizon.

At that time, the called party would need o
actua.ly agree to accept the call. And, then, subseqguently

throughout the call, there is an cverlayed méssage played

libetweean the second and thirea minugte and five minutes each

thereafter, up to the minute of 1S5-minute calls. So there

could be three interruptions in total of five seconds each

lthat basically say that his call is froem a correcticonal

mmstitution and is subject to monitoring and recording.

There would also be one at a minule remain.ng

and tive seconds remaining.

Q. Now, let's move to the service disconnects part of

this testimony. Does the contract with the DOC require that

the svstem detecgt and terminate calls for three-way call

attempts?
L. Yes, it is a reguirement of the DOC.
Q. Would therthreewway call attempt be initiated by the

called parly or the inmate?

A, - The called party.
o, Is this feature, the three-way calling feature,

loffered by Verizon PA?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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A. Yes, it is offered by Verizon Pennsylvania.

Q. How would you sign up for this? Do they offer it on

a monthly basis? An individual-use basis?

A. A called party can subscribe to it monthly or can‘

also initiate it on a call-by-call basis.
Q. Whether one subscribes to the monthly service or
attempts a three-way call on an individual-use basis, do

they initiate the three-way call attempt in the same way?

A. The called party would initiate it the exact same
s » , .

Q. How would that be?

A, By utilizing the flash hook. It would bé when you

take the phone off hook that's the flash hook. The called
party would depress that. What it would do is put the
inmate on hold, and they would then dial another number and

then flash it again and it would come back. Also, in.a more

limodern phone, you have -- on a push button phone, you would

have a fiash button. The flash button is basically the same

thing as a hook flash. It would function the exact same

lway. TIt's based on tones.

Q. So, cven 1if the called party does not subscribe to

the three-way calling feéture cn a menthly basis, they could

fsti1ll initiate & three-way wall attempt while‘they are

talking to an i1nmate?

A. Yes, they could.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY.  (717)761.7150
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Q. I believe one of our gentlemen, he also testified,

'Mr. Smeal I believe, that his mother has a rotary phone.
{ The switch hook works the same on a rotary phone; is that

not correct?

A, There would be a switch hook on a rotary phoﬁe.
Q. Now, have you prepaxed an exhibit that shows the
number of three-way call termirations for the‘named
Conplainants?

A, Yes, I nave.

MR. LEHMAN: Your Honor, at this time, ['d

like to introduce Verizon -- VSSI Exhibit Number 1 Revised.

1 believe you have a copy of the revised exhibit; however,

‘for the benefit of the inmates, if any of them have it there

in front of them, this was distributed lasi week.

| BY MR. LEHMAN;

0. We do have one correction for Mr. Richard Gordon. So
if you would please just go throughythis and explain what
the corrections are.

A. - Certainly. If you will go to the exhlbit.

Gentlemen, 1if you'll please loock at Richard Gordon's line,

Mr. Gordon's number was inaccurate on the original exhibit.
It should be BK~4680. I believe cn the copy you have it

would reflect AK-9€80. The nunber of connections within the

state of Pennsylvania for Mr. Gordon is 115. The average

length ©f call is 13 mrinutes. The numbsr of three-way call

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 7617150
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attempts for disconnect four, thch equafes to a three
percent three-way on completed calls.

Q. - Now, was VS51 Exhibit Number 1 prepared by you or
under your directicn and controcl?

A, Yes, it was.

Q.  And is the information contained in thus exhibit true

lland correct to the best cf your knowledge?

A. Yes,

G. Could you please now explain what this exhibit is and

the information contained irn this exhibit.

A. Certainly. On the exhibit, this is a reflection of
all instate completed calls from August 1st of 2003 through

July :0th of the current year. As you'll sée, sgach of you

gentlemen, your names are listed here as well as other
Complainants. The total number of completed instate calls

made were 1,517. The average length »f call, the time that

you were on the phone on these calls was 13 minutes. The

total number of three-way call attempt disconnects were 60.

So of the 1,517 calls, four percent ¢f them were
disconnected because of three-way call attempts.

3. Now, in youar opinion, what does this information show

about the reliability of the three-way call detection

llsystem?
lia. It proves tc me that it is functioning properly and

flwell. It amounts to four percent of all calls made, and I

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY (717} 76%-7150
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actually would like te peint ocut there are several people

that had no calls disconnected feor three-way ¢all attempts,

such as Anthony Brown, Robert Carl, Shayne Flood, and John

ort.
o. Now, 1is the sensitivity of this system adjustable?
AL Yes, it is. That sensitivity is at the discretion of

the Commonwealth of PA, the Department of Corrections.
o, So the DOC is the one who determines what the

sensitivity level is?

A, Yes, that's correct.
O What 1s the sensitivity level at Huntingdon?
A, At Huntirgdon, it is normal. I believe it is set at

the factory default.

Q. Thank you. Now, turning our attention to sone
testinony of specific individuals. Mr. Pfeifly testified, I
belisve, that his -- all of his numbers at some point -- |
three months ago all bf his nurbers weres blocked. Do the

records from Mr. Pfeifly reflect that?

B, No. The records from Mr. Pfeifly do not reflect

that., What I'm looking at, I have a report that we pulled.

This basicaily goes back to September 7th of 2003 to the

current. I can see g consistent use of the phone. 1 do not

see -~ this goes up to July 10th‘ I do not see an amount of

time that callsy were blocked completely.

o.  Mr. pfeifly also testified that no one he c¢alls has

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717)761-7150
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three~way calling. Could you respond to that?

AL Yes. Astuwally, of the four calls that were

1
|
{d¢saonnguned for three-way call attempts, two were to a

number that had call waiting on the line; and, in addition,

fithree~way calling can also be initiated on a per-use basis.

;Q Ndw, Mr. Rudolph testified that he calls his mother
%Cuzdy Rudolph, I believe, a sister or a daughner} Mary Cox.
§What can you tell us regarding thelr three-way ﬁalllng |
,features? 1 believe he testified that his mother does not
jhave that, hcwever, what do the records lndlcate?
EA The Verizon records indicate that Cordy Rudolph
subscribes to call waiting and that Mary Cox &also subscribes
to ca.l waiting. |

Q. What about call forwarding and three-way calling?

Al Well, of the 11 of his 14 disconnected calls for
three-way, they were to a number ~- to numbers that had
three-way calling on the line. And, in addition, three-way
ca.ling can be initiated on a per~-call basis.

O . Now, also turning to’VSSI EXhibit Number I, Mr. Carl
testified here. What does it indicate about the number of
three~-way call attempts that he hagd discennectéd feor

intrastate calls?

A. For intrastate three-way, Mr. Robert Carl had zero,

lo. Mr. Gerdon, I believe, also testified that he calls

ihis mother or all his ¢cutoffs were to his mother. We also

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPBANY (717§ 761 7150
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fasked on cross-examination ke also 2zlls his cousin. What

do the records indicate about the number that he calls when
disconnected ~-- when he gets a three~way disconnect? Let me
rephrase that. I'm scrry. He testified that his mother
does not -~ he does not believe his mnther has three-way

calling; however, the records indicate that he had a couple

‘disconnects. Instate disconnects are zera. However, he did

i

i3
1

have a c¢couple -~ well, instate disconnects are zero;

‘however, he did have a couple disconrects. Where were they

to?

ié. Richard Gordon?

{Qe I'm scrry. Richard Gordon.

LY ,Riéhard Gordon had four‘calls of 115 call’aﬁtempts,

ca.ls completed, of three-way call were cut off. Four were

cut off. The similarities betweer the numbers called and

terminated for three-way, all four were terminated at the

{ same number, to his cousin.

0. 50 all of his terminations, three-way terminations

were actually to his cousin not his mother, correct?

‘AL Correct, all four were to his cousin.

¢
i

MR. GORDON: I don't have a number for my

imother. I don't xnow where he gnt my mother at,

P g

MR. CARL: She just said your mother's a
liar.

MR. GORDON: HNo, my mother ain't. I don't

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY | (717} 761-7150
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even have my mother on my list. She's dead.

[ BY MR, LEBMAN:

Q. Mr. Ort, what about his disconnects? They were out
of =-- he had none instate. He had a couple out of state,

Do the records indicate ~=-

A Correct.
Q. == who was cut offv
A. Yes. Mr. Ort had zero calls cut off within state.

{There were two calls in 2004 disconnected for three-way
attempt to the same number, and that was in 2004, out of

state.

mother and'bxothe:, ard he had four brothers that he calls.
Do the records indicate =~ 1f you can pull Lhe records out.
Where were the calls to that he has placed in the last two
‘yeérs?

ER. Since Oztober of 2003 to the present, Mr. Smeal has
garlled two parties. Thasé parties would be what is listed

i . .
as his father and brother. That's all.

iffwe could. The Complainants have alse raissed issues
regarding the tapec overlays during the calls. You've
already indicated what the initial overlay is and what the
avérlays are., Now, are they charged for this iaitial

overlay that you hear?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717} 761 7150
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{O. One more. Mr. Smeal indicated that he only calls his

G. Okay. Thank you. Let's move on to the call overlays
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1 A, No. The initial 18-second overlay the inmate nor the
2 fcarled party if they made a collect call is charged for
3 { that, The calling time begins once the called party accepts

4 the call, so there is no charge tou either party.

[¥11

Q. "And the rest of the overlavs that they would hear,

6 | say, in a l15-minute c¢all, what would be the total amount of

g

time that would be taken out of the call tor those overlays?

g 1A, Approximately 15 seconds.
0 ' MR. PFETFLY: How much?

W THE WITNESS: Fifteen seconds, approximately.

1 I BY MR. LEHMAN:

2 |Q.  Now, the Complainants allege that they don't believe

12 ?they should be charged for the time that these messages are
M"playing' Could you respond‘to that'?

E' A} Certainly. Verizon-ingurs an expense providing the
16 privilege of the inmates to utilize the phone to communicate
17 to their family and loved ones. We actually'incur the

g | expense as soon as the inmate picks up the telephone. We

14 ihave Lo provide the dial tone. We have to provide the
mjzphone; We have to provide the inmate call control system ,
21§that dllows the state to have the security that the state

29 land the law requires. We only begin timing of the call‘once
oy [l the called party acgepts the charge.

2 Q. Now, could Verizon even remove these messages even if

25 it wanted to?

COMMQNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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A. No. That's at the discretion of the Commonwealth of

Pennsylvania, DOC. Actually, Verizon had reguested that the

ctate remove; but we received a letter back in,Decembet of
12004 that the DOC would not remove the overlay requirement
 ¢£ Verizon,

Q. I'm movirng on to the complaint procedures. The

|
Complainants have alleged a general inadeguacy in the

conplaint process regarding the phone system. Is there a

tconmplaint or a grievance process that the inmates can

utilize for problemrs that they encounter?

A. - Yes. There is an informal discrepancy form through
the telecommunications system. Thexe‘s‘also a formal
grievance procedure. These procedures are -- and I'm
looking at p@liciés that I pulled directly off of the
handbook that each inmate has access to. The automated
inpmate telephone system, the discrepancy form is in policy
De ADMSIB; and the actual formal inmste grievance procedure
is docunmented in the DOC policy number QC ADMBO4 .

0. Could you just please explain a little more of the

prucess regarding the site administrator and possible

‘escalation oxr what that site admninistrator would do.

A. If an inmate following the pclicy 818 has a question
or a concern regarding the telephone system, they are to

complete a discrepancy fcrm. The discrepancy form is

actually on the last page of the handbook, and it is form DC

GOMMONWCALTH AEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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iABMSl&, Rttachmént C. This discrepancy form they ccmpléte
%and they turn it in to their unit manager. The unit manager
then would turn it over to the Shawn Tech site administrator
at Huntingdon. The Shawn Tech site admihiéﬁratcrbweuld
investigate. They would try to clear the problem.

Once the problem is cleared, they would

lrespond back on the discrepancy form and return it to the

jlunit manager who weuld return it back to the inmate so the

inmate would know how it was resolved.
If the Shawn Tech administrator is rot able

to investigate completely and not able to resolve the issue,

gthey wculd‘then escalate it to the Verizon Corrections
%ﬁoiutian Center ~- not thékfdrm, but they chld call the
Verizon Corrections Sclutions Center for assistance.
Verizon would Zry to clear the preplem. If that is not
cleared, then it would go to Securus. Secutus would come
back to Verzzon and go back to the site adﬁinistxatqr who,

in turn, would finish completing the discrepancy form and

 zeturn‘it back to the unit manader, ultimately back to the

linmate.

MR. LEHMAN: Thank vou. Your Honox, 1 have
nothing further at this time,

JUDGE COCHERES : Thank you. All right.

Ms. Rdmonds. |

M&. EDMONDS:  Yes. i

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761 7150 -
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JUDGE CQCHERES: You don't have any qtestions
for Ms., Breslin? |

Ms, EDMONDS: 1 do not.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Let's start with Mr.
'Qféifly. | |

Do you have any questions for Ms. Breslin?

ME. PFEIFLY: Yes, I do, Your Henor.

] B CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. PFEIFLY:

9. Could you give your title to me vne more time,
please.,

. | Certainly, sir; I'm the Manager of the Product Line

fiManagement Team for Cerrections at Verizon.

0. Qkay. Froduct Line Management?
AL Right.

Q. B Thank VoL,

AL gure.

0. Okay.k New, you stated that these collect calils,

there's twe forms ¢f calling for priscners, collect and I

fithink you said credit card. TIs that the term vou used,

credit card?

A. There would be two types of zalling all inmates have

;accéss to.  That would be collect or prepaid.

0. Or prepaid, okay. Thank yvou for that. And, also,

- flyou said about these three-way calls, the disruption could

i } . COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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occur,eveh,withcut a three-way hook uvp; is that right?

A. Mo, sir. A three-way call attempt, the system -~ the

Securus system is designed to detect three-way call attempts
and should shut the call down if cne is attempted.
. Orkay. S0 it's designeﬁ to detect even a potent:ial

three=way call; is that correct?

I That would be correct.

Q. Oxay. So the system is designed that it's that
sensitive and that intelligent that it would know that, if
senecne was thinking about a pctential three-way call even

1f there wasn't a three-way call, tnat this systen would

tkniow that it's a three-way call; that's what you're saying?

A Ne, that is not what I'm saying. The Securus inmate

call control system woula not detect that youxr called party

his thinking about doing a three-way call.

'Q. But it would detect a three-way call or detect

anything that weuld even resémble a three-way call and
disconnect you? ’

A. Again, you will be able to hear from Securus -- we
agtuaily have a representative from them ~~ who can talk

more intelligently about their system. It is their system,

llnot mine. It's my uncerstanding is the system works as it

should and as required by the Department of Corrections.
Q. Of course. Okay. I didn't catch when vou said where

the sensitivity level at Huntingdon is on the phone systenm

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7171 761.7150
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for the three-way.

A. Mr. Pfeifly, it's my understanding that the system at

Huntaingdon is set at the default of the factory, which would

be norma. currently.

(). Is that how it's rated, normal? When we ask the

sensitivity level, it's rated normal as opposed to not

tnormal? If they would ask re, 1 would say the sensitivity

lllevel is normal and that would be an intelligent answer; 1is

that correct?

A, It is set at the factory default of Securus.

o, Factory deféult at Securus. How about at Rbckview?
Do you know what the senéitivity level is at SCI-Rockview?

A. Mo, T don'y, Mr. Pfeifly.

Q. Okay. Thank ycu. New, you were talking about =-- Mr.

Lehman had asked you tor the record to read off of your

records therxe to see who has three-way c¢alls and who

doesn't; and I testified, scme other pecple testified that

ktheiz famiiies, the people they call, do znot have three-way

calls. But you retuted by saying that, vyes, of the four

calls that were disconnected in my case, that two of those

calls actually have three-way or call waiting. I think we

were talking about three-way calls. Now, how could you know

fthat information?

A. Mr. Pfeifly, the instate calls that were made were

made over Verizon, through ocur central cifice. We have

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781-7150
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| werxe nade to a number that had call waiting.

Q. Call waiting?
A, Call waiting uses the exact same algorithnm that call

forwarding uses, which would be yecur hook switch or your
ff£lash button depending on what type cf phorne they own. So
technology sees them exactly *he same.

G Okay. Well, you have to, you know, pardon me. 1I'n

not trying to be abusive here, but {'ve been down for 22

years. So I'm somewhat of a dinosaur. I'm not too smart to
begin with, so this technology is beyond me. So with this

call waiting, we were just gettinq'over 8 tracks when 1

fell, so I have to ask a lot of guestions. So forgive me,

please.

All right. We went inte the voice overlays,
and you said that there's no charge for the initial overlay;

is that correci?

A That's correct.

Q. And you said that all of the additidnal three

overlays that are set at ecertain intervals, you said that

those were a total of 15 scconds?

A. That's correct.

G. All right. You've timed these already, or this is
information that they've given you?

A. Ho, I personally have timed them, sar.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 7617180
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1o. ‘I personally timed them myself, and they're 15§

ll seconds. So it's 45 seconds wasted on those phone calls.

Thank you.

MR. STEWART: I'm gcing £¢ move to strike,
Your Honor. | |
BY MR. PEEIFLY:
Q. You alsy said --

| JUDGE COCHERES: Wait a minute, Mr. Pfeifly.

MR. PFEIPFLY: 'Yes,‘Sir;'

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Stewart has moved o
strike your comment. _

Why is that, Mr. Stewart?

MR. STEWART:  Because it‘svargﬁment, it's not
a guestion. If he wants to state it asvatgument, he can.
i1t's not appropriate for him to otfter comment on the
witness's answers. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, I'1l forgive aim this

one time, and I think I can recognize the difference between.

argument and a guestion. So we'll just let him go on.

MR. PFEIFLY: Thank you, Your Honor. I
apdlcgizg for that if I seemed argumentative.
BY MR. PFEIFLY:
Q. Okay. The other thing we have heré, you said'~~ the
question was asked by Mr. Lehman asked if you feit~1t was

appropriate for Verizan to charge inmate and customers for

GOMMONWEAun4ﬁaposﬂustampguv N717) 781-7150
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that time of the ovérlays, and you stated that it is indeed
a privilege for inmates to make that call and that Verizon

ydoes so many other good things that they absorb the costs of
{this‘and that; and, therefore, it shouldn't be a problem. I

gwas just wondexing, dc you have any inmates calling you?
I3
!

A. No, sir, I do not.

éQ. Pardor me.

iA~ No, sir.

L. Okay. So you wouldn't have the annoyance of those

calls or have to pay them. You know that inmates are paid
pennies an hour; and, when they nave to pay for that credit
cards or that prepaid, you know, 15 seconds of 45 seconds of
that time is qﬁite an expense. S0, okay, they should be
,charqédi

The other thing was, you were outlining the

formai complaint process. You said that there are complaint
forms, official complaint fcrms, that are used if there's a
complaint on the phone. No&, do you get to see these forms?
Bre any of the these complaint‘fdrms e&er sent to you when
the inmates marke official complaints?

’A; I do at times, not on a routine. They are the
property ot the Department of chrectianSQ‘ It remainsVat
‘the facility. 'They'ré in Huntingdon and, in your case;

Rockveew. The site administrator with Shawn Tech is the

95 lrecipient of it. There would ke nou need for me to be

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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involved once they feel it‘sksubstaﬁciated and cleaxed and
resolved and back teo the inmaté at tre timé‘

o, And, also, the ADM, the LoC ADM grievance form you
outlined, ADMBO4 15 the procedure.

A. Right.

Q. . And yeu have a copy of it there. Do you know what

date that was issued?

A, Yes, date of issue December 1st, 2004.

6N 2004, okéyi And have you ~=~ you haven't, of course,
exper lenced Lhe procedure irnvolved with this grievance
procedure, so yeu wouldn't yourself be fully aware of each

step along the way, would you?

A, The grievance, the inmate grievance procedures

outlined in this policy is internal to the Department of

liCorrections, not Verizon, Mr. Pfeifly. My knowledge of it

is by reading it in black and white right here. I would

personally not be invelved in this. This would be through

yourself and the Jepartment of Corrections.

He. One other thing. You work for Verizon; that's
correct?

A, Yes.

0. - And they pay you, right?

A I am an employee paid, ves. I'm not a volhnteer,

MR. PFEIFLY: That's it. . I'm dene. Thank

you.,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ({717} 761-7150
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SR JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Rudolph, do you have any
questiahs for the witness?

MR. RUDOLPH: Yes.

~EW AT

BY MR. RUDOLFH:

Q. ~Ma’am, you said about I called my mother, she has

call waiting and all that. Even if she does have cail

‘walting, in order for me to get disconnected; she would have
toypush a button or something to put that person on hold or
‘what? 1 mean, we don't even hear nsthing but the’
zinterception ot them coming on saying that we're
disceoennected. That's all we hear; We don't even hear a
cl;&k or nothing. Wnat I'm saying is my mowm, when I called
‘her the fellowing time ard asked her what happened, she éaid
1 don't know what happened. I mean, my mom ought to know if
her phone is showing that somebody else is calling.

MR, LEHMAN: Your Honor, is there a gquestion?

i BY MR, RUCOLPH:

G. You just said she has'it. I disagree because she
said she don't. She don't have no nothing on her phone.
JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Rudolph, do you have a
question for Ms. Breslin here? You've made a comment, but I
really would rather that you ask some questions.
MR. RUDOLPH: Yes, I got a guestion.

BY MR. RUDOLPH:

COMMONWLEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY. (717) 781-7150
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Q. 1f that is so, then how do we get disconnected when
she haﬁ nothing on her phone? I always thought, when you
accept a phone call, even though 1'm paying for it with the

phone card, I thought that} if she ar.swered, she accepted

{the phone call, that we wouldn't get hung up providing she

didn't accept no other phone calls. That's my question.

‘How am I getting hung yup, -then?

A, Mr. Rudolph, Cordy Rudolph does subscribe to call

waiting, as well as Mary Cox. These features, these customn
calling features are monthly charged to these. customers. Of

the 14 calls that on cur history shows Lo me that were

disconnected for three-way, 11 of them were to called

parties that have three-way calling.

Q. I don't know who. |

A, In addition, three-way calling doesn't have to be
subscribed to. Tt can be on a call-by~-call basis.

Q. My guostion is, how am I getting hung up if they
don't accept nbthing and they étay on talking to me? That's

my questicn. How are we getting hung up if no one is

accepting nothing?

A. ‘The inmate call control system, Mr. Rudolph, detected

a three~way call attempt; and, as it functiens as 1t should,

a5 a requirement of the DOC, it terminated 14 of your calls.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Rudolpn.

ME. RUDCLPH: Yes, sir.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761.7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: There is ancther witness who

might be better at answering that guestion. Earlier today

| we heard from a T-Netix gentleman who 1is the technician who

works with the system. Maybe you cught to save that

guestion for him.

MR. RUDOLPH: VYes, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: Do you have any other
quest.ons for Ms. Breslin?

MR.;RUDOLPH: HNo, sir. Iﬁ seems like she
couldn't give me an answer regardless. |

| JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Carl, de you Lave any

questions?

MR. CARL: HNo.

JUDGE COCHERES:  Mr. Gordon?

MR. GORDON: No,

JUDGE COQCHERES:  Mr. Ort?

MR. ORT: No, sir‘ I wcn’t waste the Court’'s
tine with asking her anything.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Smeal?

MR. SMEAL: Yes, Jjust one.

‘ “b*'XAM‘NAT,”N

BY MR. SMEAL:
Q. With the argument I made concerning my phone call not
being accepted, I would like to know if she could g:ve me
any idea cf why that occurs?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A, Mr. Smeal, can you describe at what point in the call

you say your call is not being accepted? That may help me

khelp you better.

Q. Okay. Thank yoeu. At the‘beqinning of the call when
the person is advised to press zero to accept the call.

A. Okay. If the called party -- and, again, you'll be

lable to hear from Securus, the company that designs and runs

the system, they can address the functionality of their

system. If the called party accepts the call and depresses
‘the correct number, the call should be completed. They have
@ . |

'to actively accept.

, If they don't accept, whether ycu're paving

for it through your debit system or collect, the call will
 nét go through. ThaL'sjexacLly the wavahaL the Department
of Corrections requires us to do it. As'long as the called
Epaxty is depressing or dialing the right digit, the call
should be completed.
MR. SMEAL: 0Okay. Thank you.
: JUDGE COCHERES: Are there ény bther
questicns for this witness?
‘ {No re5ponsé,}
| JUDGE CCCHERES: Mr. Lehman, is there any

redirect?

MR. LEHMAN: Just one, Your Eonor.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7450
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BY MR. LEHMAN:

o, Mr, Rudolph indicated there was some discrepancy

between the testimonies, whether his mother has three-way

calling. However, even if she doesn't have three-way

calling, she could still initiate a three-way call oén a

one~time, per-use basis; is that not correct?

zA, - That 1s correct. _
| MR. LEHMAN: That's all I have, Your Honor.
; | JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Edmonds, any guestions?
MS. EDMONDS: I have no guestions. Thank
you.
JUDGE COCHERES: All right. The witness is-

excused.

{witnessvexcusedu}

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Stewart, do you have
another witness for us?

MR. STEWART: Yes. Thank you, Your Honor.
Verizon calls John Ries.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Ries.

MR. RTIES: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: You testified earlier today,
rand this 1s a continuation of the proceeding., Tﬁere‘s no

need tc swear you in. You already remain under oath.

lWhereupon,

JOHY RIES,

i; COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 761-7150
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having been duly sworn previously, testified as follows:
JUDGE COCHERES: Counselor.

MR. STEWART: Thank you, Your Honor.

DIRECT EXAMINATION
{BY MR. STEWART: |
Q. ~ Could you please state your name and business address
gfa:sr the record?
A. My name is John Ries, R-I-E-S. I work for Verizon

Select Services, 6665 North MacArthur Boulevard, Irving,

Texas 15039.

Qf / Are you an employee of verizon Select Services, Inc.?
:A, Yes. |

Q. ‘Whnat's your title?

A. My title is Business Specialist. I work specifically

with the Inmate Services Program.

[ Okay. And can you give us,a'quick description of

what you ¢o as a Specialist in the Inmate Services Program?
k. 1 manage the Inmate Program for VSSI. Some of my

responsibilities include ensuring traffic from the

correctional facility traverses the VSS5I network, working

§

; * + # -
f'with vendors to ensure billing data is processed

i :
‘appropriately, financial review of revenue and cost for

élnmate Services, ensuring VSSI that has the proper tariffs
'in place, and resolving any billing or network disputes with

Lthe network carrier.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717 761-7150
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Q. Anag are youa authorized to testify on behalf of VSSI
today?

- Yes.

}Q‘ And have you reviewed the complaints in this matter?
A. Yes, I have.

. You heard the Complainants ailege, at leas:/sdme of

étne Complainants allege, thaet they felt they were being

i

charged too much fcr the calls. Could you please describe
iwhat'cails V5SI carries for the correctional facilities?
AL V881 carries local intralLATA, interlATA, and

interstate traffic for the Pennsylvania Department of

Correction locations.

Q. Are these tariffed rates?

K. These rates have been tarrffed, and they are approved
by the Commission. | |

. Could vyou give us a breakdown of the rates for ithese
various types of calls that you just talked abopt?

A. Sure. The loéal~and intralATA rates for collect
calls vary based on the location ¢f the Pennsylvania
Department of Correatiahs~famﬁ}ity. The maximum amcunt for
a call would be a $2 surcharge plus's;zo per minute. A
l5-minute cali would be charged $5. Both ccllect and
prepaild rates are the same for local or intralATA calls.
All interLATA calls for the Pennsylvania DOC terminating in

Pennsylvania would be charged & $2.50 surcharge plus $.27

 COMMONWEALTH REPONTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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per minute. A 15-minute interIATA cellect call would be

charged $6.55. For prepaid for an interLATA call, the

flsurcharge 15 $2.2% and $.22 per minute. So a 15-minute

interLATA call would he $5.55.

For interstate calls terminating outside of
Pennsylvania, the rate would be a $3.5) surcharge plus $.55

per minute for collect, so a lbi-minute call would be charged

$15.75. For prepaid the interstate rate would be §3
surchérge plus $.458 perkminute, sc & 15-minute call would be
59.75.

. ’And does VSSI provide public payphonc servidce in
Pennsylvania? | | |

‘A* Yes.

0. ‘Anm how do these rates that you just guoted us

compare with those rates?
A. The public payphone rates are higher. For instance,

an interLATA call would be rated with a $3.29 surxcharge pius

1} .
¥

$.59 per minute, sg a 15-minute call would be charged
512.84.

O. What's VSSI's position with regard to the rates for
inmate calls?

B The rates an inmate pays fqr public -= I'm sorry.

Il The rates that the inmates pay for zollect and prepaid calls
’aré less thar the rates péid by geheral public for calls

{rom payphones. The rates have been approved and determined

“ : COMMONWEALTH REPQRTING COMPANY  {717) 781 7180
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to be reasonable by the Commission and we agree.
0. You heard Mr. Pfeifly -~ I'm sorry if I get your name
wrong -~ talk about having calls blocked. Does VSSI keep

lrecords of inmate calls that were blocked and the reasons

for the blocks?

A, Yes., We reviewed the calling of Mf. Pfeifly; and,
fxom‘Augu$t of 2003 through July cf 2005, we showed 317 call
attempts being placed that were ccllect. Nineteen of those

calls were blocked, so about six percent of his attempts

incurred blockage.

Q. can yeu tell me whkat the reasons are for those
blocks?
A. Those six attempts =~ I'm sorry. The six percent of

the attenpts or the 19 attempts tha“ were blocked translated
into five telephone numbers that were being called. One of

the telephone numbers was being blocked because of a block

that was put on by the LEC. So the local exchange carrier

flitself had placed a block onto the line. The other calls

are a little bit more difficult Z¢ determine why the block

'might have occurred.

Looking at the best data we could, it appears

that one would have been blocked because it received a no

'LIDE. A no LIDB respcocnse refers to the line information

database which is a naticnal database where sach LEC keeps

phone numbers that are active in the system. At times when

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (71723 781-7180
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a customer is moving from one carrier to another, that
systen may ncet e updated yet: and so‘you waﬁld receive a
error code thatkthe phone number was not in the line
information dacabase and the call would be blocked. We do
;qee other coltlect calls going to that number, so that seemed
‘to be just an interim blcckage issue.

The other numbers, there were two numbers
that had beén receiving collect zalls. Then, more recently,
they had been blackéd. Again, the data doesn't show exactly
why that block might have occurred. But, frcm‘auxyovérall
data, the blockage seéms to be pretty low on Mr. Pfeif.y's

total attempts.

;Q. Okay. Thank you. Do you have anything else you wish

Lo add?
A, Noet at this time, no.

MR. STEWART: Thank you. I have no further

gquestions at this time, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Pfeifly, do you have
{questicns for the witness?
MR. PFEIFLY: Yes, sir.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, PFEIFLY:
ge.' Mr. Ries, you stated that you are the Business
Specialist for Verizon, and you work specifically with

Inmate Services; i1s that correct?

; , COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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A. Yes, sir.
2. Thanz you. And you review all the complaints, or you

réviewed this complaint. 1 wasn't clear.

HAL I specifically reviewed the complaints that are put

forth in this motion.

le. Okay. Trank you. Now, we were talking about

'overcharges, the allegation that we made and 1 made on
|overcharging; and you stated scme rates here. And I think
i

ryou said that the rate we have local intra and interstate
: .

3

éalls and then out-of-state calls. Was that pretty much
what you $ald?

AL Thére's three type of zalls within the state, local)
intralATA, and interLATA; ard then the out-of~state calls
éxe referred to as interstate.

. Thank you. And I think you said that the extended
local area call is $2 for the first minute and $.20 after
that; is that correct?

a. Depending on the facility, the local and intraLATA
rate can vary. What I provided was the maximum rate that is
involved at the Pennsylwvania DCC. 5o the maximum rate for a
local or intralATA call is $2 with $.20 per minute. - There
are some locaticns that are being charged a slightly lower

rate.

3. Do you know what the rates -- when they started -

rate increases. This system was brought in December 18th,

’ COMMONWEALTH REPORTING .COM?ANY {7177 761 7150
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2002. Have there been any rate increases since that time?
A. Verizen Select Services becanme invo;véd with the
Pennsylvania DOC in August of 2083. 1 know there has been
no rate increase since August of 2093. I cannot comment on
aéﬁiv;ty prior to that time.

Qf Well, currently the rates that I have here are far
higher than the rates that you just stated. 1 was just
wsndering if you nad any kncwledge of that or any
undérscahding of why that may be?

A. - Well, it might just be the way 1 presented the rates.

' 1f you're locking at the rate with a first minute and

e

v

additional minute, then you would need to -- when T provided

-~ for instance, if I provided that the interLATA rate was

$2.50 surcharge plus $.27 per minute, another way to state

that is that the first minute is $2.77 and each add:-otional

‘winute 1w $.27. 3o that might be one reason for the

confusion if you're looking at a calculation just showing

first minute and then additional.

G Right. 8o, in fact, in reality we're paying $.27 for

1% minutes plus «-

A. That is correct.

¢ “- $2.50 for the initial call?

A, That is correct.

C. Right. ©Okay. Thank you. One other thing here is,

you sald that the pay rates are -- the charges that we're

COMMONWEALTH BREPORTING COMPANY {717} 781-7160




MY

16

11

12

13

14

15

‘16

17

8

14

21

22

23

24

25

221

paying are less than the public phone system. If I went to

‘& public phone, I would be paying considerably more than I

am here in the prison at these rates?

A.  If you went to a public payphone that Verizon Select

Services has in Pennsylvania and made a c¢ollec¢t call, that

rate would be higher than the raies that are provided to .the

inmates.

0. ‘Well, what would be the rates for residents to

residents? What would that rate be? Scppose I was making a

call from one house to another house in Pennsylvania but in
a different area code. What would that be?

A. T do not know the local and intralATA residential
rates. I do not see where that i1s comparable to the inmate

situation because c¢f the inmate ccntrol system that is

‘required at the Department ¢f Corrections,

Q. But a residential-to-residential rate would be a lot
less?

MR. STEWART: Your Honeor, 1'm going ¢ object

to the question. The witness has already said he doesn't

know. -

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Pfeifly, do you have a
response? ’

MR. PFEIFLY: 1 have a response, ves, Your
Honor. The withess did not answer the question. -1 asked

him if the residential rates would then be less. A simple

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 701-7150
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yes or no is good.
JUDGE COCHERES: Well, the man doesn't know.

THE WITNESS: The residential rates ~-

24 |

JUDGE COCHERES: Let me make this just a

little easiexr. I've already answered that question in a

'previous decision, Mr. Pfeifly. I have ruled previously

that people who make calls from their residence to another
késidén&e are not a qood compa:ison‘to what an inmate and
their family must pay to talk to a correctional institution.
!I have ruled and the courts have upheld mes that payphone
rates are comparéble bur that :esidentiai rates were not.
S0 there isn't much‘sense in having him answer the dguestion
as far as I'm concerned, six. |
MR. PFEIFLY: Your Honot. Ifm sorry. I
thought you were finished.
| JUDGE COCHERES: I am and you can make a
cormment if,ycﬁ wish.
| MR. PFEIFLY: Yeah. A_payphcne you cén e
mean, you Know, like I said, I've been down a long time.
What is a payphone?
| JUDGE COGHERES: A payphone is hara to find,

but 1 ser you up for that, Mr. Pfeifly. I want you to know

i that.

MR. PFEIFLY: Okay. I got ycu set up.

JUDGE CCCHERES:. I use the payphone because,

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPARNY C{F17; 7817150
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in the previous case, the rate desigrnation for state

correctional institutions by the Federal Communications

lCommission was to use a payphone rate, which was confusing

this particular inmate because hé said ~- and I have no
doubts that it was true then and true now -- that he did not
use a payphone to physically make the call.

And, while that méy well be’trué, the Federal
Communications Commission, which controls some of the rules
here, didn't say he had to uée an aztual payphone. They
said 1t was a payphone rate and that's why, as a legal

matter, I concluded and the courts agreed that that was the

' proper compariscn. And the difference is -~ and I know this
is also -rue -- I've heard it before. I mean, I can walk

into a supermarket and buy & calling card for a welli-known

phone company like AT&T or some‘cther mom and pop phone
cempaﬁy ~hat none of us have ever‘heard of and that rate
will be less.

And that's the histoiy:and‘hcw we got to the
conclusion.

MR. PFEIFLY: Okay. But I don't have a
payphone. I live here., This is my residence. So it's a
dead 1s5sue?

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, sir, it is a dead
issue.  And I appreciate why you come to that conclusion.

There are some oLher ones. If I can remember by the time we

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7617150
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get to the end of this hearing, I'll explain for you, too.
But please proceed if you have some more guestions.

;MR' PFEIFLY: I have one more for Mr. Ries,
He stated that I have’317 collect calls, 19 of those were

blocked; and he felt or he stated that makes for six pertent

~of my phone calls. I'm not sure 1f that's a good goal for
; :

i
Vexizon or not, but it <zertainly wasn't good for me or the

people I was calling.

BY MR. PFEIFLY:

ey Anc I was just wondering, what was the reason for the

:blackagekon €234 =~ on the number 62342 If you could give
ime an -answer on that 1 was wondering what that result was.
A, Excuse me. I did not have enough information to

fully determine. The 6234 showed that calls were being

lallowed, then they were being blockad. Why they are

currently being blocked, there's a number'of different
reasons; but 1 have no concrete information to pinpoint the
speéific reason.

;Q. Thank you, Mr. Ries. How about 42527 Why was that
;qne blccked?

A. My response would be the same on 4252.

lQ. How about 46572 Why was that one blocked?
t ) .
A. That one appeared to be blocked because it got a

i

| response back of no LIDB, meaning that number was not active

in the national line information database. But, again, that

i COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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{1 looked to be just a temporary situation, and it is now

receiving calls.

Q. How about 28566? Why was that one blocked?

A. I do not show blockage on 2566. So, again, I do not

| have enough information to try to determine if there was an

atiempt on that line that might have been blocked at one

litime since August of 2003.

oM So phone numbers could be blocked, and Verizon

wouldn't have any knowledge of it or reason for why they
would block it?  It's happened apparently?
A. We can take a look at any current phone number and

determine the current status; but, to go back to August of

12003, And I don'‘t have within my ability to pull data, the

dgefinition as tc why some of these numpers were apparently
having calls but have a Qne; or two-time block at an earlier
point in tine.

MR . PEEIFLY: Thank ycu, Mr . Ries. That’'s
all, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right.

Mrz. Rudolph, do you have some questions?

-MR. RUDOLPH: Yes, sir,

MR. RACKOVAN: Your Honor, can you hold on

i for one second, please.

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, sir.

MR. RACKOVAN: I just wanted Lo let you know

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 781-7150
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ﬁhat it's 4:30, and we'll have to try and get Mr., Pfeifly at
five o'ciock.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay, Mr. Rackovan. I know
we talked about this earlier this morning and the other

group of inmates who are here did not hear that

fconversation, I will keep on eye on the time. 1 appreclrate
your flexibility, and we may simply need to schedule Mr.

fpfexfly again later.

MR. RACKOVAN: 0Okay. That would be fine.
JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you for telling me.

JUODGE COCHERES: ALl right, NMr. Rucolph, I'nm

Myr. Rudelph, please continue.
MR. RUDOLPH: Yes.

CROSS-FXAMINATION

BY MR, RUCDOLFH:

2. Mr. Ries, could you tell me the reason why my phone

| calls with my mother gets disconhected when she presses no
‘buttons, she don't azcept no zalls, she don't make no
}threé~wéy calls? She just talking to me and boom it hangs
L Lp -

'A, I Lhink the witness that will be on later in this

case can better respond to those questions. Those are
cutside of my area of responsihility.

MR. RUDCLPH: Then, Your Honcr, there'ls no

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY (T17) 7817150
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MR. STEWART: 1 do, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Then le: me say tha£ Mr .
Ries is dismissed as a witness.

{(Witness éxcused.)

MR, STEWART: ' Thank you. Verizon calls
Randall Williams.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Mr. Williams,
know you'tre gut in California, and I know we don't have
video for you today, but please raise your right hand.
Whereupon,

RANDALL WILLIAMS,

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (71 7} 7617150

227

flgquestion.
JUDGE COCHERES: All right.
Mr. Carl, do you have a guestion?
MR. CARL: No, Sir.
JODGE COCHERES: Mr. Gordon?
MR. GORDON;: ,Na; sSir.
JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Ort?
MR. ORT: No, sir.
JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Smeal?
MR. SMEAL: No, sir.
JUDGE COCHERES: AIl right.
Mri’Stewart, do you have ancther witness for

I
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JUDGE COCHERES: All right, sir.
Please proceed, Mr.'Stewart;

MR. STEWART: Thank you, Your Honor.

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. STEWART:

Q. Mr. Williams, can you please state your name and

business address for the record, please.

ia, Yes. It's Randall Williams, 32 Executive Park,

vaine, California 92614.

Q. Anc’by whom are you smployed?
B. Verizon,
Q. And what's your job title right now?
;A} kﬁy current job title is Senior 3taff Consultant.
0. How long have youw been in this job? |
B, About four months.
 Q. . What did you do before that?
I a. I was the Manager of the Verizon Corrections

Solutions Center.

. What dad you do as the Manager of the Verizon

A, I managed the group that handles all the help desk

activity, technician dispatch for Verizon, and the

2 I assecclated inmate fagilities,

c. Let me try this. You heard Ms. Breslin testify

garlier that calls =-- when the Shawn Tech site administrator

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 7617150
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tcan't soilve a problem on the site, that they escalate 1t to

the Solution Center. Is that the type of call that you

[ftake?
A. Yes.
Q. Okay. And are you authorized to testify on behalf of

i
i . S s T
(Verizon in this proceeding?

B. Yes, 1 am.
(e, Okay. And were you here earlier when some of the
?people talked about some trouble they were having with the

itelephones at the various correctional facilities?

(- Yes, I was.

LG | Could you give us a brief description of the type of
equipment that's used to serve a correctional facility?

A. Sure‘l can. The Ver:zon-owned facilities, the
cabling that runs the dial tone into the facility, comes
inte the building entrance and hits a point of derarcation.
Thore it goes to the what we call the customer side of the
' line, which is their internal cabling. It goes from there
usually to a main telephone robm where it is conneczed to
the call control system that T-Netix runs faf Ls that is
very similar to a PBX sw:itch, private brénch éxchange
switch.

It goes from there to some cross—connect

:blacks that take it out to the individual buildings or

~housing units or wings. From there, it goes by usually by

5 COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761.2150
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inside wire to the individual phones.

Q. Oxay. And could you describe the level of intensity

of the use of this type cf equipment, comparing it maybe to

a residential or commercial, like in an office or a payphone

or somcthing like that?

B. Sure. The residential and business phones are

constructed of plastic and are not reinforced because they

don't go through as heavy of wear and tear as the phones

that are payphones at an inmate facility. The inmate
facility and payphones have a steel casing around them

usually or some other metal. Instead of plastic, they have

‘a reinforced handset, steel reinforced handset so that they

don't get damaged. They have a more rugged handset itself.

“hey generally g¢ through more wear and tear and more

| constant use than business or residential.
Q. Has Verizon received any service-related complaints

- from any of the inmates who are present on this call in the

last couple years?

-3 N,

Q: - Okay. Had there been any Qf’the types of the
complaints that we heard Mr. Pfeifly talk abaut? I +think he
sald there was static, beeping, bleed-over, and other
noises. Have you had any of those types éf cdmplaints
ccming from Huntingdon in the last couple morths?

A, Tn the last couple wonths?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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Q- I'm sorry. Even go back twe years.

. Okay. Back two years since we started taking the
reports from there, we have 56 total reports there for a

variety of issues.

1. Could yor cateqgorize thenm for us perhaps?
AL Sure. There's the typilcal service things like you

{mentioned, like, no dial tore or broken handset or trouble

on the line, Then there are system issues like a broken

leard or a report can't be generated or the site

adninirstrator can't put a PIN in, or there's payment account

issues with prepaid or debit.

1a. Do all of these actually turn out to be something

wrony when the technician geﬁs out to the site?

AL “Not always.

0. Okay. And how many bf the type of these 56 that you
mentioned were -- actually turred out to be service-type
complaints?

A, There was approximately 35 service issues, which 1is

about two per month.

Q. Oxay. Is that unusual based upon the level of use at
Huntingdon?
18 No, not in my opinion.

0. Okay. Did Verizon test the lines that served the
Huntingdon facility?

A. Yes, we did.

¢

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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G. When did you do that?

{A. 0 We did that on 7/26 and 7/27. All 44 of the trunks

that serve Huntingdon were rested.

Q. And what were the results of those tests?

A, -~ All lines trested okay.

O. What 15 that test for; do you know?

fA. Yeah. It tests for the cable pairs for pfoper

‘balance, capacitance, and resistance.

0. Okay. And, based upon your experience and your

finvestigation and preparation for testifyving today, what's

‘your view of the service at Huntingdon?

A, I would say it's very good,
0. And what do you base that view upon?
B. Based on the fact that the numbeér of phones out there

anid the fact theat there are'only two to three troubie
repérts per month from that facility, I would say the
majofity of the phones are up and running for the majority
ofrthe time. k
G. Do you have anything fuxthex you wish te add tb your
testimony? |
A‘k Not at this time.

MB. STEWART: Thank yon. The witness is
availakle for cross-examination, YourkHonor;

JUDGE COCHERES: Before we get,td that, Mr.

Pfeifly.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-2150
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MR. PFEIFLY: Yes, sir.

JUDGE COCHERE&: Let me tell you how I'm
going to have te handle the time limit on vou. - MWe are not
going to be able te finish the hearing today. Mr. McCaslin,

Mr. Simon, and Mr, Taylor are just too late in the day for

ffus Lo even get started with them. We were supposed to start

with them at 2:30. We're not going to make it. So I will

Irequest that another hearing date be set for those gentlemen

and your name will be included once again because of the

time limits on your particular facility and that particuolar

building.
% I think this is a g@cdkbréakﬁplace for you.
%Weil, according to my watch, you've got, like, about 15
minutes. What I'm assuming is that they*ll probably want
you to léaVe a little sovoner than that.

MR. PFETIFLY: The 1nstitution will be
conducting é‘head gount in probably 10, 1% minutes.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. And 66 you have the

L time to ask the questions you have for Mr. Williams?
MR. PFETFLY: 1T believe. T think I do.
JUDGE COCHERES: Okay.
MR, PFEIFLY: I only really have'cwo
questicns. |
JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Williams.

THE WITNESS: Yes.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {(717) 761-7150
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 JUDGE COCHERES: Go ahead.
CROSS -EXAMINATION

BY MK. PFEIFLY:

o, Mr. Williams, you said you did a line test on -- that

was July 26th and July 27th of this year?

LA Yes.

fQ. - GCkay. And that was at Huntingdon?

EA‘ Yes.

o. © 8CI-Huntingdon?

A. Yes.

0. You didn't conduct a similar test at SCI-Rockview,
did you?

AL Yes, we did.

éQ, And what was the results thefe, please,

fA. You know what, I don't have results, so we must not
Thave. |

Q. Thank ybu.

A, I'm sorry. It does not look like we did. We had

'them on the list, but they were not tested.

Q. That's fine. I just wondered what the results were.

| Also, getting back to the sensitivity, do you deal with the

‘sensitivity of the phone calls dealing with, like, three-way

ror ocacrl waiting service as far as disconnecting the calls?

Do you have any knowledge on that part?

vﬁ, Only if there's a trouble ticket placed on that. We

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 7617150
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wounld then refer that on to the vendor.

Q. You don't krow that the system could be that

4

sensitive that things other than a three-way call could

lldisrupt or discennect a phore call, something like outside

noise or noise on the line or even the disclaimers that are

I'put on there by the 50C?

AL 1 don't know that much about it to know that

sp&aifﬁcally, no.

MR. PFEIFLY: Okay. Thank ycu, Your Honor.
That's all I have.

JUDGE COCHERES: I invite you to siay there

as long as they will let you, and I'm sure they can be

>persuasive about leaving. But I'm going to move on to the

rest of the people at Huntingdon.

~ Mr. Rudolph.

' MR. RUDOLPH: Yes, sir.

f , JUDGE COCHERES: Do ybﬁ have any guestions or
iwas Mr. Williams' responses to Mr. Pfeifly enough td
dissuade you?

MR. RUDOLPH: He got to everything I wanted

to know.

JUDGE COCCHERES: I thought ne might have.

Mr. Carl.

MR. CARL: MNo qﬂesticns._

i ~ JUDGE CCCHERES: Mr. Gordon.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-715C
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MR. GORDON: No questions.
JUDGE COCHERES: ﬁr. Grt;

MR. ORT:  No questibns.
 JUDGE COCHERES: And Mr. Smeal.
MR. SMEAL: No guestions.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Stewart, did you have

lany redirect?

MR. STEWART: I do not, Your Honor.
JUDGE COCHERES: Thén the witness is‘excusedi
‘ {(Witness excused. ]
| JUDGE COCHERES: 1 think I'm going to'at this
‘point =~- while hopefully Mr. Pfeiflf can hear this -~ I;m
qo;bg to recall Ms. Breslin to the‘sﬁand to ﬁeal with an

1ssue we had left cver this morning. And that issue was a

gquestlon‘from Mr. Flood.

Whereupon,

DENISE BRESLIN,

khaving been duly sworn previcously, testified as follows:
g JUDGE COCHERES: The question was, Ms.
Breslin, $ince you wozk-for Verizon and are aware of the
contract between Verizon and the DOC, can you tell us héw
much in serms of a percentage of funds paid te Verizon for

phone services is required to he returned to the Department

of Corrections?

THE WITNESS: Yes; I do, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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Apprmximately 47 pearcent is returned’ta the Department of
Corrections. ’

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. Thét is
cgnsiséent, gehtlemen, with information I received in a case

years ago that started in 1998. I have been hearing

| prisoner appeals for guite scome time, and I wrote the same

thing in June ¢f +the year 20600.

1 explained‘to Mr. Flood at the time and the

ffgentlemen with him that this is net a low-~bid contract

situation. It is & high~bid contract situation. This is
not a situation where the Department of Ccrrections was
trying to buy aoilét seats ¢or hammers. or the Department of
Tramsportation was trying te bty asphalt for highways where

they wanted to buy'at the lowest possible price for the

goods.

Instead, they were selling scmething. What

théy were scelling was access to the prison population by the

teiephone customers arourd this state basically. So,
instead of atcepting the lowest bid, they accepted the
highest bid because it's one of the few times that the
taxpayers have a product to se;la

That confirms something that was an exhibit
that Mr. Flood tried to introduce into the record. It had
the same number in it. Like I said, I had the same number

rnomy files. I couldn't confirm 1t, and we had a question

COMMGNWEALTH HEPORTING COMBANY (717} 761-7150
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fas to whether 1t was proprietary infermation or not. During

the very brief lunch break that the crew here got in

' Harrisburg and Washington and Texas and California, 1 went

back to my office and duq,up my old decision, which‘l had,
far scm@'reasoﬁ, been looking at yesterday and was able to
confirm that number was not a business secret. It had been
derived 1nkthe public bidding system fcr ché contract.

That being said, are there,any questions for
this witness on that very, very limited sabject?

Mr. Pfeifly.

MR. PFEIFLY: Ne, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Rudolph.

MR. RUDOLPH: Ho, sir. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Carl.

MR. CARL: No, sir. ’

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Gordon,

MR. GORDON: No, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Ort.

MR. ORT: No, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: And Mr. Smeal.

MR. SMEAL: No, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES:  All right. The witness 1is
excused,

{(Watness excused.]

JUDGE COCHERES: I appreciate your

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7150
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cooperation with that, Ms. Breslin. It is something I

lpromised I would put on the public record and mertion in my

ldecision because, obviously, the men who were ahead of you

in Huntingdon weren't around to hea:}thé answer, but it's a
public answer.

| Okay, Mr. Stewart, do ymu‘ﬁave ény nore.
witnesses for me? |

MR. STEWART: I do not, Your Honoz.

JUDGE COCHERES: Then I think we need to move
over to Ms. Edmonds' witnesses.

| Ms. Ednonds.

MS. EDMONDS: I was just wondering, would you
be so kind as to give us a three-minuteée bathroom break?

JUDGE COCHERES: Ten~minu£e break. Let's all
be back in our seats about five o'clock, We're off the
record. |

iWhereupon, a brief recess was

taken.)

JUDGE COCHERES: During our kreak ¢ff the
record, all of the prisobers irn Huntingdon decided that they
were suﬁficiently pieased‘ar satisfied with the proceedings
up until this peint and determined that they would actually
leave their conference room and allow the hearing to
continue in their absence.

Mr. Pfeifly, 1 had no choices, We knew early

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COM’PANY {712} 7681-7150
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this morning that his particular site would be shut down at

five o'clock. At the beginning of the break, I said be back

in your seats at five o'clock, $o that automatically put him
out of the proceeding at this point. Aﬁd 1 think you all
heard me tell him tﬁat we wolld schedule him to appear
again; and, since we’ll be coing the hearing again from

scratch for the last three, we may well be doing it again

for him as well.

T | The guestion then becomes, what to do with
gthe.ﬁuntingdah site. Lieutenant Kitchens from the

i : ,
?Huntingdon site was the ¢fficer that Majer Cooper directed
itd stay on board with the’prisoners‘ He came in. i
informed him that, if he wished, he could shut down the
Huﬁﬁinqdom site; and he decidec to dc that. And I told him
that was fine.

The remaining business agenda for this
hcating 1s to give Ms, Sdmoﬁds the opportunity with her
witnesses to present whatever evidence she thinks is |
necessary. vShe's already informed me that she has a motion.
| What is that motion, Ms. Edmonds?

MS, EDMONDS: I Qauldbmove that the
Commission dismiss the complaint with fespe&t to Messrs.
Rudelph, Carl, Gardon, ort, and Smeal for failure to
prosecute their claims, at least with réspect to T-Net:x. I

pelieve that their actions at this point indicate, you know,

- COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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a lack of interest in furthering their complaints. I wasn't

here to see them leave; but, based on the information

relayed up to that point, that's the conclusion I'm drawing.

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, while I can understand

why you want to come to that cenclusion, I'm going to deny

{ithe motion. They did attend the hearing. They did present

direct testimony. They did stand for cross-examination, and

 they did hear all of the Verizon wiznesses and participate

in the ¢ross~examination of them as well.

I don't have a particularly good memory of

all rhe items they covered in their testimony, but certainly

1 think some of them said scme things about the service

provided by your client, which at least leads me to believe

that there is evidentiary reécxd'that some of the parties,

land I think, particularly Mr. Pfeifly, but it may have been

some ¢of the other parties as‘well, were dissatisfied with
the‘Tchtix service ard that they wished scmc'sort of
decision from the Commission be rendered.

Théy are not required to stay and listen to
yourbwitneﬁses, and T dorn't think taat is a requi%emeht that

is necessary for them to meet to defeat a motion to dismiss

 for lack of prosecution.

So, again, ts. Edmonds, your motion is
denied; and you need to tell me what witness or witnesses

you'd like tg heve on the stand.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 781-7150
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MS. EDMONDS: Sure. I'm going to call Tammy

|Carpentex, please.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. Before I turn my
.attention to Ms. Carpenter, let me turn my attention instead

to Mr. Stewart and Mr. Lehman and simply inform them that,

3

unliess you have sore reason to keep Mr. Williams on the line
in California, as far as I'm concerned, we can't see him;

and, if he doesn't want to hear the end of this, I will not

lbe insulted nor in any way feel slighted‘

1

MR. STEWART: I don't have any reason to keep

‘him on, Your Honor.

Randy, 1f you want to drop off, you can feel

free to go¢ ahead and do that.  If it's okay with Bruce, it's

okay with me.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Kazee.

MR. KAZEE: Well, I'm not reéally ﬁure what
testimony T-Netix is goirg to cffer, I'd just as soon Randy
»snay on fdx it |

MR. STEWART: That's fine.

JUDGE COCHERES:  Okay.

Ms. Carpenter, as I've said Lo previous

[lwitnesses, this is the same case that we started th:s

morning; and you remain under cath.
Whereupon,

TAMMY CARPENTER,

CéMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (217} 761-7150
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having been duly sworn previously, testified as follows:

JUDGE COCHERES: With that being said, Ms.
Edmonds, your witness is available.

MS. EDMONDS: Thank you.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MS. EDMONDS:

Q. Ms. Carpenter, would you please state your name,

title, and business address for the record.

A, Tarmy Carpenter, Customer Service Manager, Securus

Technologies. Business address is 14651 Dallas Parkway, 6th

'Flaar, Dailas, Texas TbH254,

0. Bre you familiar with the complaints filed by Preston

Pfeifly and others?

AL | Yes, 1 am.

G. Have you had an opportunity to review the complaint?
¥ Yes.

c. When ¢id T~Netix stop providing telecommunications

sexvices at SCI-Huntingdon?
A. 5CI-~-Huntingdon, we stopped providing service in

August of 2003.

‘Q, Okay. And have you had an opportunity to review the

Complainant’s prepaid rescords for the period T-Netix
provided service at SCI-Huntingdon?
A, Yes.

Q. Did == let's see., With respect to == 1 want to

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {712} 781-7150
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flactually address some of the issues raised by Mr. Pfeifly.

Actually, he’s no longer here.

MS. EDMCONDS: W®We'll hand.e him at a dafferent

time; is that correct?
JUDGE COCHERES: Yes.
BY MS. EDMONDS:

bg, Bll right. I'd like to address issgues raised by Mr.

t

:Ort. Have you had an opportunity to review Mr. ort's phone
igall records?
A Yes,

Q. Did Mr. Ort's phone call records include any calls to

v

ga‘Pennsylvania telephene nurber in 2002 or 20032

A. My records do not indicate that. They indicate that

he dialed two numbers, and neither of those numbers

terminated in Pennsylvania.

Il o. Oray. With respect to Mr. Smeal, have you had an

oppmrtuhity to review h;s phone records?

A, Yes.

G, Do yau have any record of a call block or a collec:
:call :es:rictian having been placed on ~- to a number on Mr.
Smeal's ecall list during the period you provided services to
S§CI~Runtingdon?

AL No . For’any of the numbers that he dialed, I did not
find any collect call restrictions or blocks on the numbers

that he dialed during our service periods.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7123 781-7150
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Q. - Oxay. Did you find any records of é collect céll
block for Myr. Carl, Recbert Carl? |

A, No. There was no record of collect call blocks for
lany of the numbers that Mr. Carl had dialed, either.

0. How abouat Richard Gaordon? | o

e And no collect ¢all blocks on the numbers that he

 d1aled as well.

G. okay. And Mr. -- I believe we discussed Mr. Smeal;
iskthat correct?

A. Yes, we did. He was the last one .

0. You already answered. ’During your review of the

Complainants’ prepaid accounts, did you find any evidence of

yzalls disconnected due to a system malfunction?
ia. No.
‘Q; bid you find any evidence of cai;s disc0nnécted due
to =~ I'm sorfy, any evidence ¢of Complainants' cdllect‘calls
disconnected dae to a sy$tem malfunction?
A. | No .

MS. EDMONDS: Okay. I have no further
?QUEStiﬁns of Ms. Carpenter. | |
JUDGE CCCHERES: #s. Carpenter, maybe I
imissed it because I had my attention diverted, but did you
%say that your review of the records for the time your

‘company provided phone service indicated that none of the

 inmates placed calls that were terminated because of

I : COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} ¥61-7150
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third-party call usage detection?

THE WITNESS: No, sir, not specifically
third-party cal; usage. Iz would be any type of collect
call block, which we csvéred earlier, can be & number of
reasons that there's a festrictibnfwith the local telephone
company-or that the call would be unbillable. Therefore,

the called party weuld need a direct account, and in none of

‘the cases that we've just spoken of were there any blocks

that we found for any reasorn.
JUDGE COCHERES: All right. 1 appreciate

your repeating that fcr me, but what I was concerned about

lwas a.l of =hem testified akout zall disconnections and

cutoffs. I was wondering if yecur records indicated that any
of the calls that were cut c¢ff were due to detection of
third-paxty usage?

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry. T misunderstood

‘ your question. And, yes, actually there were. Mr. Gordon,

my records indicated a three-way call detection for a

 disconnected call. Also Mr. Rudalph; I am showing one

disconnection for three-way detection. And, I'm sorry, Your

Honor. We are covering Mr. Pfeifly later, or do you want me

to give that information now?

JUDGE CCCHERES: Why don't you 3just do it now
since you have it.

THE WITNESS: And, for Mr. Ffeifly, my

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ({717} 761-7150
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records indicate three calls thar were terminated for

three-way detection.  And the cther CamplainantS} Mr. Carl,
Mr. Smeal, and Mr, Ort, had -~ my records did not indicate
that there were any three-way detection on any cf those
ACCOUnt s,

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. There is a gquestion

fthat I've been meaning to ask and please forgive me if 1I'm

asking the wrong person, but today T heard sdmethinq that
was just somewhat different frem what I?ve heard all the
other times. And that was that Lhe system was designed to
detect the attemps of using custom ¢alling features,
particularly three-way calling. And what was the second
one? What was the second one it was sét up - to detect?  Call
waiting.

MS. EDMONDS: Mr. Batts.

JUDGE COCHERES: Wasn't it call waiting that
has been wentioned?

CTHE WITNESS: Your Honor, c¢all waiting has

I been mentioned in the past and not necessarily that it's set

up to detect call waiting. As you know, T've testified

fIbefore and you gquestioned me before about that so that, on

some phore lines, the call waiting is much louder. You hear
a click. You hear a noise. On some phone lines you don’'t.
JUDGE COCHERES: Yes.

THE WITNHNESS: I'm not sure which testimony

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY" {707 7B1-71¥50
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fyou're speaking of, but the detection of a ~-

JUDGE COCHERES: Call waiting signal.

THE WITNESS: ~-- hook flash ~- exaetly,.there
| you go ==~ to attempt to answer that line could disccﬁnecc
‘éﬁhe call. |
; JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. The reason I

thought that was significaﬁt was -~ and I'm not going to

review past history that you and I have plowed through

before ==« but, in all of the other hearings up until today,
éthe presentation about the sensitivity of the system and
iwhat it was designed to prevent was to prevent the use of
ithreé~way walling and not call waiting but»ca}i forwarding.
And the vast majbrity of tocay's hearing»did not deal with
the call forwarding issue at all. And I wondered, was there
some reason there was a shift in emphasis 6r what
explanation there was? |

M3. EDMONDS: Well, if I may, I don't think

:there was an intended shift. I think what happened was

essentially Mr. Batts was testifying that the system was
designed to detect certain custom dalling features, and then
e also talked about the sensitivity of the sysnem and it
would pick up certain sounds including if a called patty
answered a call waiting tone. I think, unless I'm wrong,
that tha:t was the testimony that was presented. |

I think most of the Complainants actually

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY (717} ’761‘-?150
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1 “focused on call waiting saying that ~- their focus actually

was more on call waiting and the fact that their testimony
kthac certain calls were disconnected after a cali waiting
tone 15 played. |

MR. STEWART: I think, Yonr Honor, if I

might, it also is because I thinx this is the first time

‘that Verizon put on that type of --
JUDGE COCHERES: Right, and I was just going

¢ say that. Verizon witnesses starting with, I believe,

‘Ms. Breslin said that three-way calling and call waiting

were some of the things that the system was set up to
'detact. No one mentioned c¢all forwarding, which I think is
a lot more dangerous than call waiting. But it was such a
‘marked departure, and I waSn‘t intending to accentuate it
tor simply Ms. Carpenter or for Mr. Batts. And I always
a@preciate Mr. Batts' testimony, but the focus for the
Verizon side was orn call waiting. And I have Mr. Stewart

and Ms. Breslin shaking their heads yes in Lhe hearing room.

S0 I just kept forgetting tckask the right
person the right guestion, and I didn't mean to stick Ms.
Carpenter with it; but there was a definite shift in the
presentation of evidence today.

All that being said, Mé. Carpenter, I think:
perhaps I've asked all the embarrassing questions I could

think ¢f for today and maybe we osught to let her go home.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7171} 7617150
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MS. CARPENTER: Thank you.
JUDGE COCHERES: Thank vyou for being such a

good sport, Ms. Carpenter.

{Witness excused. ]

MR. KAZEE: Judge, this :s Bruce Kazece. I

just have a question.

: JUDGE COCHERES: Yes.

MR, KAZEE: If I understood what you just

saild, you characterized Verizon's testimony as focusing on

more on call waiting as oppesed to three-way calling?
JUDGE COCHERES: No, not three~wéy calling,
on call waiting as opposed to call forwarding.

MR. KAZEE:  As opposed to call forwarcing. I
understand. |
JUDGE COCHERES: QOkay and -~

MR. KAZEE: I thought you were ==
JUDGE COCHERE3: All right, Mr. Kazee, ycu go

ahead and hold up Mr. Ries. He's getting tired.

MR. KAZEE: That's fine. What you juast said
clarified it for me nécause you were comparing the focus on
call walting to call forwerding, not call waiting to
three-way calling. Thank you for the clarification.

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes. And certainly I can
understanc from a penology standpoint that three-way calling

and c¢all forwarding would be the focus o¢f their efforts, and

COMMONWEALTH RERPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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I was surprised today toe hear call waiting because, goodness

 knaws,‘we a.l talk to people who have call waiting who don't.

think we're guite important enough ¢ finish the
conversation and s¢ they go on‘aﬂd'pnt us cn rold. My own
'sister being one of zhose; but I¥m getting over that.

Ms. Edmonds, do you have anything else to
presenit Loday?

MS. EDMONDS: No, 1 do hot. Thénk you.

JUDGE COCHERES:  And, Mr. Kazes, you wanted

to walt to hear what Ms. Carpenter said. Did ysu have

anythinq you were concerned abour or you needed to ask
gquestions about?

MR. KAZEFE: No. And, since T-Netix is
cmmpietéd with their evidence, Mr. Willlams is certainly
free to go from my perspective.

JUDGE COCHERES: That's fine.
MR. WILLIAMS:  Wow, thanks, Bruce.
JUDGE COCHERES: Is there anything else that

I have to deal with teday?  Are there any exhibits that 1

didn't admit that I should}have?

MR. KAZEE: Did you admit Verizon Exhibit 1,
Your Honor? I know you did subject to abjectioné.

JUDGE COCHERES: Right.

MR. KAZEE: But I don't recall hearing ycu

lactua.ly admitting it,

',

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ {717) 763-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Since I heard no objections

T

lor timely motions, the exhibit is certainly admitted.
MR. KBZEE: Thank you.
JUDGE COCHERES: Is there anything else I
needed to deal with? | |
MR. STEWERT: I don't think so, Your Honor.
'JUDGE COCHERES: I have nothing from Mr.

Stewart. In that case, I want to thank you all. It's been

a long day. I'm sorry we couldn’t get the eguipment to work
%better‘ T'd really like to know what Mr. Williams looked
;llke. And I appreciate your patience and your cocperation‘
iWae’ll obviously have four more geaple to go through, |
including a sccond round of Mr. Pfeifly; and we'll just have
to deal with tnat.

I'1l have my scheduling people start to work
on that as scon as they can. Thank yaufforicoming‘ I'm
going to shut things dowr here. Have a safe trip home,
everyone.

{(Whereupon, &t 5:26 p.m., the

hearing was adjourned.)
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CERT I F T CATE

I hereby certify, as the sténographic
repoyrter, that the foregecing proceedingstere taken
stenographically by me and thereaftér reduced to typewriting
by me, or under my direction, and that this transcript is a
true and accurate record to the best of my ability.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTIRG COMPBANY, INC.

"Judith B. Shuller, CSR
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